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CALL TO ORDER 

FLAG SALUTE 

COMMISSION MEETING AGENDA 
January 17, 1991- 10:00 a.m. 

Holiday Inn on-the-Bay 
West Coast,Room 

1355 North Harbor Drive 
San Diego, CA 92101 

(619) 232-3861 

ROLL CALL OF COMMISSION MEMBERS 

INTRODUCTIONS 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. Approval of the minutes of the November 1, 1990 regular 
Commission meeting at the Radisson Hotel in Sacramento. 

CONSENT CALENDAR 

B.l Receiving Course Certification Report 

Since the November meeting, there have been 27 new 
certifications, 1 decertification, and 32 modifications. 
In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission 
receives the report. 

B.2 Receiving Financial Report - Second Quarter FY 1990/91 

The second quarter financial report will be provided at the 
meeting for information purposes. In approving the Consent 
Calendar, your Honorable Commission receives the report. 

B.3 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the Public Safety 
Dispatcher Program 

Procedures provide that agencies that have expressed 
willingness to abide by POST Regulations and have passed 
ordinances as required by Penal Code Section 13522 may enter 
into the POST Reimbursable PUblic Safety Dispatcher Program 
pursuant to Penal Code Sections l35lO(c) and 13525. 

In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission 
notes that since the November meeting, 15 agencies listed in 
the enclosed report have met the requirements and have been 
accepted into the POST Reimbursable PUblic Safety Dispatcher 
Program. These new entrants bring to 280, the number of 
agencies joining the program since it began July 1, 1989. 



• B.4 Setting Command College Tuition for Non-Reimbursable Agencies 

At the January 1987 meeting, the Commission adopted a Command 
College tuition for all non-reimbursable agencies. Staff was 
instructed to annually review the tuition and to report to 
the Commission each January with the recommended tuition for 
classes beginning in the coming year. The tuition for 
classes starting the two-year program in 1990 was $3,638. It 
is recommended the tuition for classes beginning the program 
in 1991 be increased $109 to $3,747 for the two-year program. 
Analysis of costs is included in the report under this tab. 

In approving the Consent Calendar tuition, your Honorable 
Commission receives the report and sets the new tuition rate 
of $3,747, effective for Classes 16 and 17. 

B.5Adopting a Resolution Commending Commissioner Floyd Tidwell 

In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission 
adopts a resolution commending Floyd Tidwell for his service 
to the advancement of law enforcement through standards and 
training as a peace officer, an Advisory Committee member, 
and as a POST Commissioner, on the occasion of his retirement 
from the san Bernardino County Sheriff's Department following 
a distinguished career culminating with his serving eight 
years as County Sheriff. 

B.6Adopting a Resolution Commending Former Sheriff John Duffy 

In approving the Consent Calendar, your Honorable Commission 
adopts a resolution commending John Duffy for his outstanding 
contributions to law enforcement and to the people of 
California on the occasion of his retirement as Sheriff of 
San Diego County. 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

c. Receiving Testimony on the Proposal for Training standards 
for the P.C. 832 Course 

Pursuant to Penal Code Section 832 mandating an introductory 
training course for peace officers, POST requires a minimum 
24-hour Arrest course and for those peace officers who carry 
firearms an additional 16-hour Firearms Course for a total 
40-hour requirement. POST also currently recommends that 
peace officers who make arrests complete an additional 16-
hour Communications and Arrest Methods course. 

Course hours have remained the same since inception of the 
requirement in 1973. Four factors have emerged that suggest 
it is timely to update POST's requirements for the course: 
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1. recent informal legal advice to POST has suggested that 
this training requirement rests upon the individual 
(rather than an agency) and should not be considered a 
state mandated/reimbursable program; 

2. the need expressed by school peace officers for increased 
officer safety related training as part of the PC 832 
course; 

3. the availability of the POST P.C. 832 Interactive Video 
Disc (IVD) Training Program now provides a convenient 
means to expedite instruction for this course; and 

4. virtually all (97%) of the existing P.C. 832 Course 
presenters exceed the minimum POST hourly and curriculum 
requirements with most including the proposed curriculum 
additions. 

The proposal before the Commission is to: (1) Combine the now 
optional Communications and Arrest Methods Course and the 
required Arrest Course, bringing that module from 24 to 40 
hours; (2) increase the time required for the Firearms Course 
from 16 to 24 hours; (3) include a skill test requirement for 
arrest methods [handcuffing, person search and weaponless 
defense]; and (4) revise the Level III Reserve Course 
requirement to maintain consistency with the proposed P.C • 
832 requirement. 

As proposed, the course will increase from the present 91 to 
103 performance objectives. In addition, 12 "learning 
experiences" are identified in the new course which do not 
qualify as performan~e objectives because their nature makes 
testing impractical. In these instances, instruction is 
required but not tested as such. 

With these changes, the total course requirement would 
increase from 40 to 64 hours. Of course, trainers using the 
IVD 832 courseware could expect this training to be completed 
in less time. 

To accomplish the above curriculum and hourly changes, it is 
proposed that: (l) Commission Regulation 1081, Minimum 
standards for Approved Courses, be amended; (2) Commission 
Regulation 1080, PC 832 Course Testing Requirements for the 
firearms skill testing be expanded to include arrest methods; 
and (3) Commission Procedures H-3 and H-5 (Reserve Officer 
Training Requirements) be amended to modify Module A (Level 
III Reserves) by deleting reference to the 16-hour 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course and reflecting the 
above changes • 
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An implementation date of July 1, 1992 is proposed to allow 
for planning by training presenters and for POST test 
development. 

subject to the results of the public hearing, the appropriate 
MOTION would be to approve the recommended changes to 
Commission Regulations 1080-1081 and Procedures H-3 and H-5 
to implement updating the curriculum, hourly and testing 
requirements for the P.C. 832 Course, effective July 1, 1992. 

o. Receiving Testimony on Proposal to Reyise Graduation 
Requirements for the Regular Basic course 

current graduation requirements for the Regular Basic Course 
are defined in terms of performance objectives which the 
trainee must master. The majority of the performance 
objectives require demonstration of a knowledge; others 
require demonstration of a psychomotor skill. Each of the 
over 600 performance objectives which comprise the course is 
assigned to one of twelve broad categories called functional 
areas, and is designated a "success criterion" of either 70%, 
80%, 90%, or 100%. In order to graduate, a trainee must, for 
each of the twelve functional areas, demonstrate mastery of 
70% of the 70% objectives, 80% of the 80% objectives, and so 
on. Each academy is responsible for developing its own 
testing procedures and for determining whether a given 
trainee meets the graduation requirements • 

The "success criterion" approach has proven to be difficult 
to administer, and suffers from a number of other 
shortcomings. In 1985, with the approval of the Commission, 
work was begun on developing and field testing an alternative 
- the "knowledge domain" approach. Under this approach, 
performance objectives which call for demonstration of 
knowledge are distinguished from those which call for 
demonstration of psychomotor skills. Each individual 
psychomotor skill objective is treated as a "must pass" 
objective, whereas the knowledge objectives are grouped into 
"knowledge domains" based on similarity of subject matter, 
and the trainee must pass a separate test for each such 
"knowledge domain". 

Initial field testing of the "knowledge domain" approach was 
conducted in three academies, and included pilot testing of a 
POST-developed computerized system which permits local 
academies to download "knowledge domain" tests that have been 
developed and maintained by POST, and are stored on a "host" 
computer at POST headquarters. Results of the initial pilot 
test were very promising, and in November 1988 the Commission 
granted approval to extend field testing to all interested 
academies. Results of the extended field test, which 
involved 26 academies, were also very favorable, and in July 
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1990 the Commission scheduled a public hearing for January 
1991 to receive public comment on a proposal to replace the 
current "success criterion" system for determining successful 
completion of the Regular Basic Course with the "knowledge 
domain" system. 

Specifically, the proposal calls for changes in Commission 
Procedure D-1 which would require that effective October 
1992: 

1. All trainees must demonstrate mastery of each individual 
psychomotor skill performance objective, with mastery of 
each such objective determined by the local academy. 

2. All trainees must pass a POST-developed test for the 
knowledge performance objectives which make up each 
"knowledge domain", with the minimum passing score on each 
such test determined by POST. 

3. Any trainee who fails the initial test for a psychomotor 
skills objective will be permitted only one opportunity to 
retest, except in those instances where the ~rainee's test 
performance upon retesting was "marginal", in which case 
the trainee may be provided an additional retest. 
"Marginal" performance is defined as test performance that 
does not clearly demonstrate mastery or lack of mastery of 
a psychomotor skill. 

4. Any trainee who fails an initial "knowledge domain" test 
will be permitted only one opportunity to retest, except 
in those instances where the trainee.missed instruction 
related to the test due to an academy-approved absence, in 
which case the trainee may be permitted an additional 
retest. 

The proposed changes represent a significant step toward 
greater standardization in basic training. For the first 
time, all trainees, regardless of academy attended, would be 
required to take the same tests and achieve the minimum 
passing scores for all knowledge-oriented performance 
objectives. 

Subject to the results of the public hearing, the appropriate 
action would be a MOTION to adopt the proposed changes to the 
current graduation requirements for the Regular Basic Course • 
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CENTER FOR LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 

E. Report and Recommendation to Establish Tuition for Officers 
of Non-Reimbursable Agencies Attending the supervisory 
Leadership Institute 

The Supervisory Leadership Institute began its first pilot 
class in 1988. Since that time six additional classes have 
been conducted. These first seven classes consisted of 
sergeants from reimbursable agencies only. Classes eight 
through thirteen have now been selected. These new classes 
each contain one sergeant from a non-reimbursable agency. 

At the January 1987 meeting; the Commission designated a 
tuition be charged for all eligible, non-reimbursable 
agencies desiring to send participants to the Command 
College. An increasing number of non-reimbursable agencies 
are now expressing an interest in sending participants to the 
Supervisory Leadership Institute as well. 

The direct supervisory Leadership Institute cost per 
participant in 1990 is $1568. It is recommended that a 
tuition be established for non-reimbursable agencies, as is 
the case with the Command College, to cover the· direct costs 
for participation in the Supervisory Leadership Institute. 
There is no provision in current state law for the Commission 
to waive or ignore this as it would constitute reimbursement 
to non-reimbursable agencies. 

This is before the Commission as an initial item. In future 
years, tuition costs for the Supervisory Leadership Institute 
would be evaluated and reported annually to the Commission. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to designate a tuition of $1568 be charged all 
eligible, non-reimbursable agencies desiring to send 
participants to the Supervisory Leadership Institute 
beginning in January 1991 and to direct staff to submit a 
report annually thereafter with recommendations for setting 
the tuition rate for the coming year. 

STANDARDS AND EVALUATION 

F. Report on POST Program to Recognize Physically Fit Peace 
Officers 

Pursuant to direction received from the Commission, staff has 
completed work on the development of a program for 
recognizing officers who achieve and maintain exemplary 
levels of physical fitness. As designed, officer 
participation in the program would be voluntary, and local 
agency personnel would be responsible for all aspects of 
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program administration, including all fitness testing • 
POST's role would be primarily that of training individuals 
to serve as local agency program administrators. 

The program is described in a coordinator's manual and in a 
detailed officer's manual, draft copies of which are provided 
under separate cover. 

As proposed under the program, an officer could qualify for a 
bronze, silver, or gold "award", depending on his/her 
performance on each of a series of adult fitness tests 
relative to his/her age and gender group. The tests are: 

1. 1.5 Mile Run (or 3 Mile Walk) 

2. Number of Push-Ups (no time limit) 

3; Number of Abdominal crunches (1 minute time limit) 

4. Sit and Reach Test (measure of low back flexibility) 

5. Waist-to-Hip Ratio 

6. Percent Body Fat (optional - would apply only when agency 
has access to someone who is skilled in measuring 
skinfolds) 

Test performance at or above the 60th percentile on all items 
would be required to receive the bronze "award": performance 
at or above the 70th percentile on all items would qualify 
for the silver "award"; and performance at or above the 80th 
percentile on all items would qualify for the gold "award". 
In addition, passage of a written exam of fitness concepts 
and principles would be required at all levels. A further 

. requirement for receipt of the two highest "awards" would be 
abstention from the use of all tobacco products - for a 
period of at least two months in the case of the silver 
"award", and for a period of at least one year in the case of 
the gold "award". 

In its current form, the program calls for POST to issue a 
certificate of achievement to those officers who qualify at 
any of the three fitness levels, and would further issue a 
lapel pin to those who qualify for the gold "award". All 
certificates/lapel pins would be issued on a yearly basis. 

The program as described is in final draft form at this 
stage. With the approval of the Commission, staff will field 
test the program in a few selected agencies during the coming 
months. Field testing will serve to further verify adequacy 
of all administrative procedures and to provide better 
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normative data supporting the correlation of performance 
scores to percentile levels. 

Prior to release of the program, Commission approval is of 
course necessary. And, consideration must be given to 
whether the program should include POST administration of the 
awards or whether the program should simply be published for 
agency use with no further POST involvement. Considerable 
interest exists in POST administration of awards because it 
would assure statewide standardization. However, such 
potential POST involvement raises policy and budgetary 
considerations requiring evaluation. The Commission may wish 
to ask the Long Range Planning Committee to review those 
issues. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to receive the report and authorize limited field 
testing of the program, and to ask the Long Range Planning 
Committee to evaluate and report back on the potential for 
POST involvement in recognizing officers who satisfy the 
fitness criteria enumerated in the program. 

G. Recommendation to Approve an Interagency Agreement with City 
of Los Angeles for Assistance of Dr. Robert Goldberg in 
Revising the POST Medical screening Manual 

The POST.Medical Manual for California Law Enforcement 
provides guidance to local agencies with respect to the 
medical pre-screening of peace officer applicants. The 
document, which is used by many agencies, has not been 
updated since 1977 and is in need of major revision. An 
interagency agreement is.proposed with the City of Los 
Angeles for an amount not to exceed $26,000. The contract 
monies would be used to reimburse the city for the services 
of or. Robert Goldberg for a period of up to 55 days. or. 
Goldberg, who is an expert in occupational health and safety 
for the city, would'assist POST staff in the revision of the 
manual. Dr. Goldberg is extremely well qualified to provide 
the desired services, and is thoroughly familiar with the 
current POST manual. · 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to approve an interagency agreement with the City of 
Los Angeles for an amount not to exceed $26,000 to assist in 
revising the POST medical screening manual. (ROLL CALL VOTE) 

TRAINING PROGRAM SERVICES 

H. Report on Community College ADA Cap Study 

At the July 1990 Commission meeting, the POST Advisory 
.committee reported that the community college funding Cap for 
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POST certified courses may be adversely affecting the ability 
of community college POST-certified presenters to meet law 
enforcement training needs. Due to the significant number 
of POST-certified courses presented through community 
colleges, this could have a major impact on POST in meeting 
training requirements. As a result of these concerns, the 
Commission directed staff to study the ADA Cap issue. 

A survey was conducted of 58 POST-certified community college 
presenters. Of those responding, the majority indicated they 
perceive a problem but the related data reflected that 
problem has not reached its fullest impact on law enforcement 
training programs. The survey clearly indicates that most of 
the respondents favor pursuing an exemption from the ADA Cap 
but the consensus is that most forecast the real impact will 
not be felt until the end of the current fiscal year. 
Despite some documented problems, the majority of colleges 
are not suffering from the curtailment of existing course 
presentations. 

It appears reasonable that the Commission not seek or support 
legislative relief from the ADA Cap at this time, but direct 
staff to continue monitoring the situation. 

If the commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to direct staff to continue to monitor the impact of 
the community college ADA Cap and report back should action 
appear warranted. 

I. Recommendation to Update·the Curriculum of the POST 
Requalification course Curriculum Update 

The Requalification Course was approved by the Commission 
effective January 1, 1988. The course was established as a 
Basic Course refresher for former officers with a three-year 
or longer break in service and for those not yet employed 
three or more years after they had completed the Basic 
course. The original SO-hour refresher course (designed to 
emphasize critical skills and to include testing) was 
expanded to 120 hours on January 1, 1990 in order to include 
all recent statutory mandates for basic training. 
The report under this tab describes proposed curriculum 
adjustment for this course. Adjustments are intended to add 
statutory mandates enacted since the course was last revised. 
The new mandates are: sudden Infant Death syndrome 
Awareness~ Handling the Developmentally Disabled/Mentally Ill 
(DDMI)~ Proposition 115- Hearsay Testimony~ and Carcinogenic 
Substances. 

The proposed added curriculum would require six hours of 
instruction. It is proposed that these new topics be 
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• accommodated within the overall 120 hours by adjusting hours 
by topics as described in the report. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to approve the proposed changes effective immediately. 

MANAGEMENT COUNSELING 

J. Recommendation to Approve a Feasibility Study Report 
Regarding Return to custody Facility corrections Officers 

Assembly Bill 3401 (Waters) was chaptered as an emergency 
statute and became effective in September 1990. The law 
added Section 830.55, Penal Code, to create a new peace 
officer category, Local Correctional Officer, The law also 
contained a requirement that the Commission study this new 
peace officer category to determine "the appropriate powers 
and authority" and report to the Legislature no later than 
March 15, 1991. Requirement for commission study was 
included in the law because the Commission has responsibility 
to report on all proposals for new peace officer classifica­
tions under P.C. Section 13540. 

The complete agenda item report will be mailed under separate 
cover. The completion of the study and report is delayed 
because facilities and local correctional officers were not 

~ in place until November 1990. 

• 

Sections 2910 and 2910.5, Penal Code, permit the California 
Department of corrections to contract with a city or county 
to operate a Return to custody (RTC) facility. A RTC is 
designed specifically to incarcerate parole violators and 
state prison inmates. Section 2910.5 (b), as amended, 
requires a RTC to be staffed with peace officers who are 
defined in 830.1 PC or 830.55 PC. 

The focus of this study is limited to the creation of a new 
classification of peace officers under Section 830.55, PC. 
The study is directed to determine the "appropriate powers 
and authority" of the new category of local correctional 
officers. As a result, the limited scope of the study does 
not include local jails, nor management and staffing 
practices within local jails. 

Six cities and counties with plans to operate a RTC under 
contract with the Department of Corrections. The first 
facility, operated by the City of Folsom, opened in mid­
November 1990 but will not be fully staffed or operational 
until January 1991. The second facility, operated by the 
City of Shafter, opened in late December 1990 but will not be 
fully staffed or operational until February 1991. The 
remaining facilities will open in mid-1991 and later • 
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T~e report now being finalized will conclude the described 
powers and authority are appropriate for the tasks and duties 
in a Return to Custody facility. 

If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action would be a 
MOTION to authorize submittal of a complete report to the 
Legislature no later than March 15, 1991. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE 

K. Report on ACR 58 Implementation 

The Commission asked that the ACR 58 Report be placed on this 
agenda for purposes of review and for an opportunity to begin 
coordination of implementation plans. The Long Range 
Planning, Legislative Review and Finance Committees will each 
have considered this matter at their respective meetings and 
will be prepared to comment. The Advisory Committee will 
also have reviewed the final report. This matter is before 
the Commission for discussion. 

The completed ACR 58 report has been forwarded separately and 
may be referred to during discussion. A ten-minute video 
tape introducing the ACR 58 vision to law enforcement is 
being completed and should be available for review at the 
Commission meeting. Copies of the report and the video tape 
may be made available to the Governor, each legislator, heads 
of law enforcement agencies, PORAC, CPOA, CPCA, CSSA, and 
others, as appropriate. 

The next most immediate step is adoption of legislation 
recommended by the ACR 58 Committee. Beyond that, work on 
each of the major areas identified in the report are at 
various respective stages of development and can be 
discussed. If the Commission concurs, the appropriate action 
would be reflected by committee recommendations and should 
include authorization to distribute the report and video. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

L. Long Range Planning Committee 

Commissioner Tidwell, Chairman of the Long Range Planning 
Committee, will report on the Committee meeting held January 
16, 1991 in San Diego. 

M. Finance Committee 

At each January meeting, the Commission receives a Committee 
report on major training and administrative contracts planned 
for the upcoming fiscal year. Information regarding these 

11 



• 

• 

• 

contracts is presented in order to obtain the Commission's 
approval to negotiate' and return the proposed contracts for 
final approval at the April 1991 Commission meeting. The 
Chairman of the Finance committee will report on the meeting 
held January 16, 1991 and make recommendations regarding 
authorizing the Executive Director to negotiate contracts for 
services as outlined below. The contracts will be brought 
back for approval to sign at the April meeting. 

Assuming favorable recommendations of the Finance Committee, 
the appropriate action, if the Commission concurs, would be a 
MOTION to authorize the Executive Director to negotiate the 
contracts and return them to the April meeting for formal 
approval. 

Proposed contracts to be negotiated for Fiscal Year 1991/92: 

1. Management Course 

This course is currently budgeted at $326,275 for 22 
presentations by 5 presenters. 

California state university - Humboldt 
California State University - Long Beach 
California state University Northridge 
California state University - san Jose 
San Diego Regional Training Center 

Course costs are consistent with commission guidelines and 
performance by all five presenters has been satisfactory. 
Staff anticipates some increases over FY 1990/91 due to 
increased costs for instructors, coordination, facilities, 
and materials. No additional presenters are planned for 
1991/92. 

2. Executive Development Course 

This course is currently presented by California State 
Polytechnic University, Pomona. In the 1990/91 FY, the 
course was revised and reformatted. A pilot program is 
scheduled for January 1991, and two additional courses are 
scheduled prior to June 1991, at a cost of $97,490 
including development costs. Course costs are consistent 
with POST guidelines, and the performance of the presenter 
has been satisfactory. Five presentations are being 
requested for 1991/92 FY, with an anticipated cost per 
presentation of $23,736 . 
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3. San Diego Regional Training Center - Support of Executive 
Training Including the Command College 

The San Diego Regional Training Center serves as the 
primary contractor for a variety of management and 
executive training activities of the Commission conducted 
by the Center for Leadership Development. curriculum 
development as well as instructional and evaluation costs 
for these training activities for FY 1990/91 was $395,046. 
In FY 1991/92, ten additional executive seminars are 
anticipated, and a review and redesign of the Management 
Course is planned. Staff anticipates there will be 
increased costs in the 1991/92 contract· to accommodate 
these additional activities. 

4. CSU Long Beach - Support of the POST supervisory 
Leadership Institute 

5. 

The CSU Long Beach Foundation provides administrative 
services for the Supervisory Leadership Institute. This 
includes training site support; ordering materials; paying 
instructors and auditors; and purchasing equipment. Costs 
for these services in FY 90/91 were $287,572. 

Overwhelming support and interest in this course will 
result in six classes during 1991/92 FY, with some 
anticipated increased costs for the instructional and 
administrative services reflected in this contract. 

Cooperative Personnel Services - Basic Course Proficiency 
Examination 

POST has contracted with Cooperative Personnel Services 
for administration of the POST Proficiency Examination in 
each of the last ten years. The current year contract is 
for $31,266. 

Approval is requested to negotiate a similar contract with 
Cooperative Personnel Services for fiscal year 1990/91 for 
an amount not to exceed $34,000. The anticipated cost 
increase is based on a modest increase in Basic Course 
graduates and labor and shipping cost increases of 
approximately 7%. 

6. Cooperative Personnel services - Entry-Level Reading and 
Writing Test Battery 

POST has contracted with Cooperative Personnel services 
for administration of the POST entry-level reading and 
writing test battery since 1983. The current year 
contract is for $92,000 • 
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7. 

Approval is requested to negotiate a similar contract with 
Cooperative Personnel Services for fiscal year 1990/91 for 
an amount not to exceed $98,500. The anticipated cost 
assumes labor and shipping cost increases of approximately 
7%. 

Cooperative Personnel Services - P.C. 832 Written 
Examination 

POST has contracted with Cooperative Personnel Services 
for administration of the P.C. 832 Written Examination in 
each of the last two years. The current year contract is 
for $71,500. The anticipated cost increase assumes labor 
and shipping cost increases of approximately 7% and 
includes a $5,000 line item for pilot administration of 
new test items that will be needed to address anticipated 
additions to the course curricula. 

Approval is requested to negotiate a similar contract with 
Cooperative Personnel Services for fiscal year 1990/91 for 
an amount not to exceed $71,500. The relative cost 
decrease is attributable to the growing number of P.C. 832 
course presenters who have requested and been granted 
authority to administer the test locally. 

8. State Controller's Office - Agreement for Auditing 
services 

Each year POST has negotiated an Interagency Agreement 
with the state Controller's Office to conduct audits of 
selected local jurisdictions which receive POST 
reimbursement funds. The commission. approved an agreement 
not to exceed $85,000 for the current fiscal year. 

Approval is requested to negotiate a similar agreement to 
maintain current level of service for Fiscal Year 1991-
92. 

9. computer services Contract - Teale Data Center 

POST has an Interagency Agreement with Teale Data Center 
(a state agency) for computer services. The contract 
provides a link between POST's computer and the Data 
Center's mainframe computer. This allows POST to utilize 
the mainframe's power for complex data processing jobs and 
the storage of large data files that require more 
resources than POST's minicomputer can provide. The 
current year contract is for $89,000. 

Approval is requested to negotiate an Interagency 
Agreement with the Teale Data Center for computer services 
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in 1990/91 for an amount similar to the current year's 
costs. 

10. CALSTARS Contract, 1991/92 

The mandated California Accounting and Reporting Systems 
(CALSTARS) requires an agreement with the Health and 
Welfare Data Center to provide computer linkage and 
necessary data processing services. The commission 
approved a current year contract in an amount not to 
exceed $25,000. 

Approval is requested to negotiate a similar agreement to 
maintain the current level of required service for Fiscal 
Year 1991-92. 

11. san Diego State University for Satellite Video 
Broadcasts 

POST currently has an interagency agreement with San Diego 
state University for $24,000 for the production and 
satellite transmission of videotape training programs 
during 1990/91. It is requested that this interagency 
agreement be continued in the amount of $24,000 for 
similar services during 1991/92 • 

Approval is requested to negotiate a similar agreement 
with San Diego state University for four satellite 
broadcasts for Fiscal Year 1991-92. 

12. Department of Justice - Training Center 

The Department of Justice has provided training to local 
law enforcement through an Interagency Agreement with POST 
since 1974. During Fiscal Year 1990-91, the amount 
allocated to this training was $870,933 which included a 
mid-year supplement to provide additional narcotics 
training. For this amount, the Department of Justice 
agreed to train 3,671 students in 21 separate courses. 

It is proposed that the Department of Justice conduct 
generally the same training programs in Fiscal Year 
1989/90 for a similar financial commitment by POST. 

13. Cooperative Personnel Services - Public Safety Dispatcher 
Basic Training Equivalency Examination 

POST has contracted with Cooperative Personnel Services 
for administration of the Public Safety Dispatcher Basic 
Course Equivalency Examination during this, the initial 
year of the testing program. The current year contract is 
for $26,217 . 
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Approval is requested to negotiate a similar contract with 
Cooperative Personnel Services for fiscal year 1991/92 for 
an amount not to exceed $14,300. The decrease is due to 
an anticipated reduction in testing volume as the number 
of dispatchers eligible for testing declines. 

N. Legislative Review Committee 

Commissioner Block, Chairman of the Commission's Legislative 
Review Committee, or his representative, will report on the 
committee meeting held January 17, 1991 in san Diego. 

o. Advisory Committee 

John Clements, Chairman of the POST Advisory committee, will 
report on the meeting held January 16,. 1991 in san Diego. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS 

DATES AND LOCATIONS 

April 18, 1991 -
July 18, 1991 -
November 7, 1991 
January 16, 1992 

ADJOURNMENT 

OF FUTURE COMMISSION MEETINGS 

Sacramento >f./plid~e.... - YY?qk>ffYZ /J: 8V 
Marriott Mission Valley - san Diego 
- Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza - Sacramento 
- san Diego 
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COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 
November l, 1990 
Radisson Hotel 
Sacramento, CA 

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m. by Chairman 
Tidwell. 

Commissioner Carm Grande led the flag salute. 

ROLL CALL OF COMMISSION MEMBERS 

A calling of the roll indicated a quorum was present. 

Commissioners Present: 

Sherman Block 
Edward Hunt 
Carm J. Grande 
Ronald Lowenberg 
Raquel Montenegro 
Richard L. Moore 
Alex Pantaleoni 
Floyd Tidwell 
John Van de Kamp 
Robert L. Vernon 
Robert Wasserman 

Commissioners Absent: 

Edward Maghakian 

POST Advisory Committee Members Present: 

Charles Brobeck 
Jay Clark 
John Clements 
Don Forkus 
Dolores Kan 
Marcel Le Due 
Joe McKeown 
carolyn owens 

Staff Present: 

Norman c. Boehm, Executive Director 
Glen Fine, Deputy Executive Director 
Hal Snow, Assistant Executive Director 
Ron Allen, Bureau Chief, Training Delivery Services 
John Berner, Bureau Chief, Standards and Evaluation 
Mike DiMiceli, Bureau Chief, Management Counseling 
Jack Garner, Consultant, POST 
Holly Mitchum, Bureau Chief, Information Services 
Ken O'Brien, Bureau Chief, Training Program Services 



Otto Saltenberger, Bureau Chief, Administrative Services •. 
Darrell Stewart, Bureau Chief, Special Projects 
Doug Thomas, Bureau Chief, center for Leadership Development 
Vera Roff, Executive Secretary 
Ken Whitman, Consultant, POST 
Neil zachary, consultant, POST 

Visitors' Roster: 

Bob Beren- Attorney General's Office 
Les Clark - Sacramento Training Center 
Kathy Eaton - Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control 
Nolice Edwards - PORAC 
Jim Ferronato - San Bernardino Sheriff's Department 
Ed Hendry - orange County Sheriff's Office 
Othel Jackson - Sacramento Sheriff's Office 
John Kane - Sacramento Police Department 
Dave Low - California School Employee's Association 
Albert Najera - Sacramento Police Department 
Randy Perry - PORAC 
Jerry R. Jolly - Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control 
Fred Strayhorn- California Fire Marshal's Office 
Steve Winther - Sacramento Sheriff's Office 

A. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

MOTION - Block, second - Montenegro, carried unanimously to ... 
approve the minutes of the July 19, 1990 Commission meeting 
at the Marriott Mission Valley Hotel in San Diego with the 
correction that commissioner Van de Kamp was present at the 
meeting. 

B. CONSENT CALENDAR 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Moore, carried unanimously to 
approve the following Consent Calendar with correction on 
B.l as noted: (Pantaleoni abstained on B.7. The report 
listed courses modified or decertified since the last 
commission meeting. The Legal Update Course by CPOA was 
certified but was erroneously listed as decertified. The 
correction was noted as part of the action to approve the 
consent calendar.) 

B.l Receiving Course Certification Report 
(Remove Legal Update presented by CPOA from the 
decertification list. This was listed in error.) 

B.2 Receiving the First Quarter FY 1990/91 Finance Report 

B.3 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the POST 
Regular (Reimbursement) Program 
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B.4 Receiving Report on Entry of California Horse Racing 
Board Into the Specialized POST Program 

B.5 Receiving Information on New Entries Into the Public 
Safety Dispatcher Program 

B.6 Receiving Status of Peace Officer Feasibility Study 
Program 

B.7 Approving a Resolution Commending Commissioner C. Alex 
Pantaleoni 

Chairman Tidwell reported the resolution commending Commissioner 
C. Alex Pantaleoni was presented to him on August 24, 1990 at his 
retirement as Assistant Dean of the Department of Public Service 
at Rio Hondo College. 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

The purpose of the public hearing was to receive testimony in 
regard to proposed amendments of Commission Regulations and 
Procedures. The hearing was divided into two parts. Part I 
pertained to the adoption of training standards for school police 
officers. Part II pertained to revisions to the Specialized 
Basic Investigators course . 

The public hearing was held in compliance with requirements set 
forth in the Administrative Procedures Act to provide public 
input on the proposed regulatory actions. 

PART I 

c. Proposal to Establish a Training Course for School Police 
Officers 

The purpose of this portion of the public hearing was to 
consider establishing a training course for school police 
officers. 

staff reported that Senate Bill 446 of 1989, effective 
January 1, 1990, enacted Section 832.2 of the Penal Code 
which requires K-12 school and community college police 
officers to complete a course of training approved by POST 
directly related to the role of school peace officers. The 
course of training must be completed by school police 
officers who do not possess a POST Basic Certificate. The 
school police officer training course is required to address 
guidelines and procedures for reporting offenses to other 
law enforcement agencies that deal with violence on campus 
and other school related matters, as determined by POST . 
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It was proposed that the Commission recommend, but not 
require, that all school peace officers who perform general 
law enforcement duties should complete the Regular Basic 
Course prior to appointment or assignment to peace officer 
dutL .. ,. 

Following completion of the staff report, Chairman Tidwell 
invited oral testimony. 

Dave Low, California School Employee's Association testified 
in support of the proposal. No one present indicated the 
desire to testify against the proposed action, and Part I of 
the public hearing was closed. 

MOTION - Block, second - Van de Kamp, carried unanimously to 
adopt the proposed training standard for school peace 
officers pursuant to Penal Code Section 832.2, effective 
upon approval as to form and procedure by the Office of 
Administrative Law (Attachment A) . 

PART II 

D. Proposal to Revise Specialized Basic Investigators Course 
Requirements 

• 

The purpose of this portion of the public hearing was to • 
consider revisions to the Specialized Basic Investigators 
Course. 

It was proposed that 58 performance objectives (PO's) added 
to the Specialized Basic Investigators Course curriculum. 
These proposed modifications are due to changes in law, 
additional duties performed by specialized investigators, 
and the desire of agency administrators for a course more 
specifically designed to meet the needs of specialized 
investigators. 

Staff recommended that 28 performance objectives were be 
deleted because they are no longer considered relevant or 
required by law. They include PO's related to line-ups, 
discovery, vehicle operations, polygraph, informant 
management, and that portion of chemical agents' training 
pertaining to use of gas masks. 

It was proposed that total Specialized Basic Investigators 
Course performance objectives be increased from 323 to 361, 
and that total testing time be increased from 11 hours to 30 
hours. These changes would increase the minimum hours of 
the Specialized Basic Investigators Course from 220 to 340. 
To implement these proposals, staff recommended amending 
Commission Procedure D-1-6, which is incorporated into POST 
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Regulation 1005, to reflect these curriculum and hourly 
changes and to mandate performance objectives. 

Following completion of 
invited oral testimony. 
to testify, and Part II 

the staff report, the Chairman 
No one present indicated the desire 

of the public hearing was closed. 

There was discussion centering around the importance of 
retaining the performance objective for informant management 
in the course. 

MOTION - Van de Kamp, second - Wasserman, carried 
unanimously to retain performance objectives for informant 
management in the Specialized Basic Investigators Course. 

MOTION - Lowenberg, second - Grande, carried unanimously to 
adopt proposed changes with the above amendment to the 
Specialized Basic Investigator Course (Attachment B). 

Recommendation to Authorize a Contract for Updating and 
Enhancing the POSTRAC System 

In 1985, the POST Commission approved a pilot study of a new 
system for defining success in the basic course (i.e., the 
"knowledge domain" system). The Commission also allocated 
funds for the development of a computer program, called 
POSTRAC, to implement the new system. 

The POSTRAC system has won the acceptance of the academies 
and significantly increased student scores on the POST 
Proficiency Examination. Five years of use have shown that 
several enhancements would substantially increase the 
program's functionality, and other changes would make the 
program more flexible and easier to use. Examples include 
updating applications development software, permitting 
machine readable forms, adding graphics based test items, 
and allowing for automatic raw score conversion, among 
others. 

It was proposed that the Executive Director be given the 
authority to enter into a contract with a vendor to make the 
needed changes and enhancements at a cost not to exceed 
$78,000. 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Pantaleoni, carried unanimously 
by ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to 
enter into a contract with a vendor to update and enhance 
the POSTRAC computer program at a cost not to exceed 
$78,000. 
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F. Basic Course Testing Requirements 

A public hearing has been scheduled at the January 
Commission meeting for the purpose of receiving comment on a 
proposal ~~ require that all basic acade~y graduates pass a 
POST-devel::ped test for each of 3 8 knowledge domains. The 
proposed c:fective date for the new requirement is October 
1992. 

At directed by the Commission, the Long Range Planning 
Committee reviewed the issue of passing scores and 
recommended Commission-mandated minimum passing scores (but 
not ranges) for each knowledge domain test. 

The Committee further recommended that the Commission: 

1. Require that students be permitted one, and only one, 
retest on a second POST exam for each knowledge domain 
test failed; and that such students be permitted 
reasonable opportunity to prepare prior to retesting. 

•• 

2. Permit a student more than one retest for a given 
knowledge domain if the academy director determines 
that the student was prevented from taking a test on an 
equal basis with other students due to either: (a) 
illness or injury, (b) emotional trauma (e.g., death in • 
the family), or (c) failure to receive the same 
instruction as other students due to factors beyond the 
student's control. 

In addition, the committee recommended that staff research 
the impact of a cumulative test performance requirement 
(e.g., maintaining a certain average score across all 
knowledge domain tests). The research would commence with 
the October 1992 effective date for Commission-mandated 
knowledge domain testing, and would take approximately one 
year to complete. 

MOTION - Vernon, second - van de Kamp, carried unanimously 
to (1) include the above described testing provisions as 
part of the January 1991 public hearing to mandate the POST 
knowledge domain tests, and (2) direct staff to conduct the 
proposed research to evaluate the impact of a cumulative 
test performance requirement. 

MANAGEMENT COUNSELING 

G. California student Aid Commission - Peace Officer 
Feasibility study 

The California student Aid Commission requested a peace • 
officer feasibility study to determine whether their 
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investigators should be designated as peace officers. The 
Student Aid Commission administers the student aid loan 
program, which includes both State and Federal funds. 

The staff study concluded that the nature of the 
investigative function (a necessary and integral 
responsibility of the student Aid Commission) does not 
require or warrant broad and general peace officer powers 
and authority. The report recommended the Student Aid 
Commission consider legislative action to grant the 
investigators the specific, limited peace officer authority 
that is described in section 830.11, Penal Code. Persons 
named in this statute are not peace officers but may 
exercise limited powers otherwise reserved to peace 
officers. 

MOTION - Montenegro, second - Grande, carried unanimously to 
approve the study and authorize submittal of a report to the 
Student Aid commission and to the Legislature. 

CENTER FOR LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT 

H. 

I. 

Approval of Augmentation to the Supervisory Leadership 
Institute (SLil Contract 

Staff reported that the Supervisory Leadership Institute 
(SLI) continues to receive outstanding reviews from 
participants and department heads alike. There are 
currently over 225 applicants awaiting assignment to 
classes. 

The current contract with the CSU Long Beach Foundation for 
support of the SLI provides for four new classes to start in 
early 1991. By augmenting the contract in the amount of 
$91,638, two additional classes could be started this fiscal 
year. The augmentation would increase the total contract 
from $195,934 to $287,572 for FY 1990/91. 

MOTION - Pantaleoni, second - Wasserman, carried unanimously 
by ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to 
enter into an agreement to augment the contract with the csu 
Long Beach Foundation to provide administrative assistance 
for two additional classes of the supervisory Leadership 
Institute in an amount not to exceed $91,638 for the 
augmentation for a total contract in FY 1990-91 not to 
exceed $287,572. 

Approval of Report to Legislature on Study of Advance Law 
Enforcement Education CSB 4571 

senate Bill 457 (Sterling) authorized the Commission to 
conduct a study to determine the possibility of instituting 
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an Advanced Command Police Academy. Legislative intent was 
to explore the need to establish a uniform curriculum 
throughout the state where officers could obtain a master's 
or highe:r· ·iegree. 

The stu~ concluded that a long-, ~anding need has existed 
for an advanced educational prog::.:::m for law enforcement. uc 
Irvine has expressed strong interest in such a program. If 
legislative interest in pursuing the sense of SB 457 exists, 
the study recommends that the Legislature direct the csu;uc 
systems to develop such a program. POST's role would be to 
act as a·standing curriculum consultant or resource in the 
development and operation of the degree program. 

MOTION - Vernon, second - Grande, carried unanimously to 
approve the study and its findings and authorize its 
submittal to the Legislature. 

J. Approval of Contracts to Present a Revised Executive 
Development Course 

The Commission previously approved changing the format of 
the Executive Development Course from an SO-hour block to 
three separate workshops. Content of the Executive 
Development Course has also been under study and review . 

Input from law enforcement administrators and private 
consultants suggests the need to change the course from a 
traditional lecture format to a more student participative 
skill development program. Future presentations would 
emphasize the role of the executive as a change agent with 
responsibilities for influencing and implementing internal 
and external change. Course presentation will emphasize a 
facilitated workshop approach with students expected to 
undertake projects between program sessions. Projects would 
be based upon real issues involving change pertaining to 
each student's department. 

Staff proposed a pilot presentation of the revised course be 
presented with unexpended funds in the 89/90 FY Executive 
Development Course contract. Costs would include program 
development/instructor selection, pilot evaluation, and 
direct presentation costs. It was further proposed that two 
presentations in addition to the pilot be funded for this 
Fiscal Year. overall costs would be covered by extending 
last year's contract with $62,490 unexpended, and augmenting 
that contract with an additional $35,000. 

MOTION -Grande, second - Lowenberg, carried unanimously by 
ROLL CALL VOTE to approve (1) revisions to the Executive 
Development Course; (2) extend the FY 89/90 contract with 
Cal-Poly Pomona for Executive Development Course 
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presentations through June 30, 1991 to provide for current 
year developmental, evaluation, and presentation costs; and 
(3) augmenting that contract with Cal-Poly Pomona in an 
amount not to exceed $35,000 to provide overall funding for 
one pilot and two additional presentations. 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE 

K. Approval of Request for Proposal IRFPl on Developing an 
Interactive Videodisc Training CIVDl Program on First Aid 
for Law Enforcement 

L. 

It was proposed the commission authorize the Executive 
Director to prepare and distribute a Request For Proposal 
(RFP) to develop an interactive videodisc (IVD) First Aid 
Training Program for Law Enforcement. The proposed IVD 
program would permit satisfaction of both the initial 21-
hour training requirement and 12-hour retraining 
requirement. Approximately 20 lessons would include the 
EMS-required curriculum and some additional POST-required 
topics. 

MOTION - Moore, second - Wasserman, carried unanimously by 
ROLL CALL VOTE to authorize the Executive Director to 
prepare and distribute a RFP for developing an IVD Training 
Program on First Aid for Law Enforcement at a cost not to 
exceed $350,000 and report back on the recommended developer 
by the April 1991 meeting. 

Report on Potential Availability of Surplus Military 
Facilities for Law Enforcement Training 

Mather Air Force Base in sacramento is scheduled for closure 
in 1993. sacramento County has a commission studying future 
uses of the base. The base includes a major "education 
complex" which would make an outstanding regional law 
enforcement training center. The Sacramento Sheriff's 
Department, Sacramento Police Department, and Los Rios 
Community College District recommend that POST be a party to 
a joint proposal to obtain the "education complex." such a 
proposal could take several organizational forms, using 
joint powers agreements, interagency agreements, and/or 
contracts. Beyond the general merits of acquiring regional 
training facilities, there is potential to acquire office 
space for POST and classroom space for the Command College, 
the Supervisory Leadership Institute, and other programs and 
demonstration projects suggested in the ACR 58 Report. 

MOTION - Vernon, second - Van de Kamp, carried unanimously 
to authorize the Executive Director to continue to explore 
utilization of the Mather facility and to submit a proposal 
to the Governor's Office. 
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M. Review of Reimbursement Rates 

Commission policy is to review the salary reimbursement rate 
on a quarterly basis and adjust as circumstances permit. In 
July of this year, the Commission acted to approve various 
budget proposals including a proposal that would augment, 
from reserves, the current training reimbursement budget by 
$3.5 million. 

MOTION - Wasserman, second - Vernon, carried unanimously to 
increase salary reimbursement rate from 25% to 30% for the 
Basic Course and from 35% to 40% for other eligible courses, 
contingent upon approval of a $3.5 million budget 
augmentation from reserves. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

N. Long Range Planning Committee 

Chairman Tidwell, who also serves as Chairman of the Long 
Range Planning committee, reported that the committee met on 
October 2 in San Bernardino. In addition to agenda items 
addressed earlier, the committee made the following • 
suggestions: ,, 

1. Ethics Training 

Committee members were provided an update on staff work 
currently in progress. Video vignettes containing 
ethical behavior messages are being developed and 
reviewed. After initial videos are produced, they will 
be brought to the committee for review. 

The committee discussed the possibility of developing a 
POST publication to cover the entire area of values, 
ethics, and integrity evaluations. There was consensus 
that staff should evaluate the potential for a 
publication and report back. 

2. Drua Screening 

The Committee reviewed the survey instrument to be 
mailed to all California law enforcement agencies 
seeking information on current practices and views 
concerning pre-employment drug screening. There was 
consensus that the survey will yield valuable 
information and help formulate a direction for future 
consideration by the Commission. 
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There was consensus to accept the committee's report. 

Legislative Review Committee 

commissioner Block, Chairman of the Legislative Review 
committee, reported the committee met just prior to the 
Commission meeting and reviewed the results of the 1990 
Legislative Session. The Committee recommended the 
Commission support the following proposed legislation: 

1. POST Certificate Revocation - Seek reintroduction in 
1991 of legislation making it permissive for POST to 
cancel certificates for certain misdemeanor convictions 
involving moral turpitude as defined (using language 
previously approved by the Commission). _ 

2. Funding for Dispatcher Training from 911 Fund -
Introduce legislation to require that a yet to be 
determined percentage of the revenue going to the 911 
Fund be allocated to the Peace Officer Training Fund 
for the training of dispatchers. 

3. Tbree-Year Break in Service for P.C. 832 course -
Introduce legislation requiring retraining or retesting 
for those P.C. 832 Course graduates who do not become 
employed within three years or who have a three-year 
break in service as a peace officer required to 
complete the training. Fee charging authority for POST 
would be included. 

4. Technical Cleanup of P.C. 830.6 - Determine whether the 
California state Sheriffs' Association is interested in 
introducing legislation to modify P.C. Section 820.6(a) 
to clarify "a reserve deputy sheriff" so as to clear up 
confusion about what is meant by this section. 

5. ACR 58 Follow-Up - Introduce legislation to add P.C. 
13508 to require POST to develop an implementation plan 
that incorporates modern instructional technology and 
special facilities into law enforcement training. 

MOTION - Block, second - Lowenberg, carried unanimously to 
affirm the Legislative Review Committee's recommendation for 
proposed legislation for 1991. 

ACR 58 study Committee 

commissioner Block, who also chairs the ACR 58 Study 
committee, informed the Commission the report has been 
completed and recommended endorsing the report and the 
recommended courses of action • 
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The ACR 58 Study Committee will meet on December 11, 1990 
for a final review of the report and will submit it to the 
Legislature in January. 

MOTION - Bloc;:, secane - Montenegro, carried unanimously to 
support the report and recommended courses of action. 

Q. Advisory Committee 

John Clements, Vice Chairman of the POST Advisory Committee, 
reported that the Committee met on October 31, 1990 in 
Sacramento. The Committee strongly endorsed the concept of 
the ACR 58 Study Report and commended the committee and 
staff on the quality of the report. 

The Committee also expressed support for the drug testing 
survey and the Supervisory Leadership Institute program. 

The Advisory Committee held election of officers. John 
Clements, California Highway Patrol representative, was 
elected Chairman, and Dolores Kan, Women Peace Officers' 
Association of California, (WPOA) Inc., representative, was 
elected Vice Chair. 

• 

It was also reported that Dolores Kan, Captain of the Bay • 
Area Rapid Transit Police Department, has been chosen as the 
outstanding woman peace officer of the year by WPOA. 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS 

R. Chairman Tidwell announced the appointment of Judith Valles 
as a public member to the Advisory Committee for a term to 
expire September 1993. Ms. Valles has over 30 years 
professional experience in the field of education and is 
currently serving as President of Golden West College in 
Huntington Beach. 

s. Roger M. Moulton, Chief, Redondo Beach Police Department, 
sent a letter requesting that POST explore the possibility 
of forming some sort of partnership with Law Enforcement 
Television Network (LETN) for the delivery of certain 
mandated California training. 

T. 

The Commission referred this item to the Long Range Planning 
Committee for review. 

James A. Cost, Chief, City of Campbell, wrote expressing 
appreciation to the Commission for information received as a 
result of the recruitment workshop held last year in San 
Diego. This item was for information only. 
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The Executive Director reported on changes that need to be 
considered at the January public hearing on the P.C. 832 
Introduction to Law Enforcement (Arrest and Firearms) Course. 
Proposed modifications to the proposal include: (1) reducing 
proposed total course hours from 76 to 64; and (2) requiring 
learning experiences rather than performance objectives in 
certain instructional areas. 

DATES AND LOCATIONS OF FUTURE COMMISSION MEETINGS 

January 17, 1991 -Holiday Inn-on-the-Bay- San Diego 
April 18, 1991 - Holiday Inn Holidome - Sacramento 
July 18, 1991 - Marriott Mission Valley - San Diego 
November 7, 1991- Holiday Inn Capitol Plaza- Sacramento 

ADJOURNMENT - 12:20 p.m • 
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ATTACHMENT A 

NOTE: THIS THIS LANGUAGE IS PREDICATED UPON APPROVAL OF THE 
OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE LAW OF PUBLIC HEARINGS HELD JANUARY 18, 
1990 AND JULY 19, 1990, AND PROPOSED REVISIONS WITH NO PUBLIC 
HEARINGS SCHEDULED AND PUBLISHED IN THE NOTICE REGISTER 
FEBRUARY 23, 1990 AND AUGUST 24, 1990. 

1081. 

PROPOSED LANGUAGE FOR REGULATION CHANGE 

Minimum Standards for A~~~evea Legislatively Mandated 
Courses. 

(1)- (19) **** 

1lQl School Peace Officer (Penal Code Section 832.2) 32 Hours 

A. Role of School Peace Officers 

Note: 

~ Laws Impacting School Campuses 
~ Maintaining Campus Community Relations 
~ Reporting Offenses to Other Law Enforcement Agencies 
~ Violence/Gangs on Campus 
~ Campus Parking, Traffic, and Crowd Control 
~ Facility Protection 
H. Disasters and Emergencies 

Written Examination 

The Commission recommends that school peace officers who 
perform general law enforcement duties complete the 
Regular Basic Course prior to appointment or assignment as 
a peace officer. 

Authority: PC 13503, 13506 and 13510 

Reference: PC 629.44(a), 832, 832.1, 832.2, 832.3, 832.6, 872(b), 
12403, 12403.5, 13510, 13510.5, 13516, 1351i, 13519, 
13519.1, 13519.2, 13519.3; Civil Code 607f; Vehicle Code 
40600; Business & Professions Code 25755 



~· ., 
ATIACHMENT B 

NOTE: THIS LANGUAGE IS PREDICATED UPON APPROVAL BY THE OFFICE OF 
AD~INISTRATIVE LAW OF REGULATION 1005 AS REVISED PURSUANT TO THE 
PUBLIC HEARING HELD APRIL 20, 1989. 

Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

PUBLIC HEARING: BASIC TRAINING STANDARDS 
SPECIALIZED BASIC INVESTIGATORS COURSE 

1005. Minimum Standards for Training 

(a)- (i) '**'** 

PAY. Section D-1-1 adopted effective 
herein incorporated by reference. 

PAY. Section D-1-2 adopted effecti\·e 
.incorporated by reference. 

PAY. Section D-1-3 adopted effective 
amended January 24, 1985 and * 
incorporated by reference. 

PAM Section D-1-4 adopted effective 
amended January 24, 1985 and * 
incorporated by reference. 

PAY. Section D-1-5 adopted effective 
amended January 24, 1985 and * 
incorporated by reference. 

* is 

* is herein 

April 15, 19 8 2 , and 
is herein 

April 27, 1983, and 
is herein 

April 27, 1983, and 
is herein 

PAY. Section D-1-6 
amended * 

adopted effective October 20, 1983, and 
and * is herein incorporated 

by reference. 

PAY. Section D-3 adopted effective April 15, 1982, and 
amended October 20, 1983 and January 29, 1968 is herein 
incorporated by reference. 

p~~ section D-4 adopted effective April 15, 1982 is herein 
incorporated by reference. 

The POST Basic Academy Physical Conditioning Y.anual 
(February 1990) adopted effective * is herein 
incorporated by reference. 

The document, Performance Objectives 
Course - 1989 adopted effective 
incorporated by reference. 

for the POST Basic 
* is herein .. 



The document, ?erfcrmance Objectives for the POST 
Soecialized Easic Invest1aators Course - 1990 adooted 
effective is herein incorporated bv reference. 

*This date tc be f:lled in by OAL 

Authority: 
Reference: 

Sections 13503~ 13506, 13510, Penal Code 
Sections 832, 832.3, 13506, 13510, 13510.5, 
13511, 13513, 13514, 13516, 13517, 13520 and 
13523, Penal Code 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Cou-rse Certifi cati 

Decision Requested 

In lhe space 

AGENDA 

rt. 

111" 
Allen Chief 

/2.-t7·90 

Financial Impact: 

and 

December 21 1990 
Yes (See Analysis for delails) 

No 

· The fo 11 owl ng courses have been cert1f1ed or decertified since the November 1, 1990 
Commission meeting: 

CERTIFIED 

Course Reimbursement 
Course Title Presenter Category Plan Fi s 

1. M1ss1ng Persons/ Ventura Co 11 ege Technical IV $ 7,500 
Runaways 

2. FieldTra1n1ng State Center Reg Technical IV 17,280 
Officer Tra1n1ng Fac. 

3 •. S&K Modular Trng. Sacramento Co. 
Sheriff's Dept. 

Technical IV 7,020 

4. Arrest & Firearms Ohlone Community Reserve N/A -0-
(P.C. 832) Co11 ege Tra1n1ng· 

5. Field Tra1n1ng Napa Co 11 ege Technical IV 4,200. 
Officer 

6. Crime Scene Inv. Calif. Cr1m1nal- Technical IV 22,500 
Crim1nal1st1c 1 st1 cs Institute 

7. Firearms Inst. Dept. of P&R Technical N/A -0-
Sem1-Automat1c 

8. M1ss1ng Persons/ Los Angeles Co. Technical IV -0-

9. Missing Persons/ Wh1tt1er Pollee Technical IV -0-
Runaways Department 

10. M1ss1ng Persons/ Glendale Pollee Technical IV -0-
Runaways Department 

11. M1ss1ng Persons/ San Bernardino Technical IV -0-
Runaways Police Department 
Update 



CERTIFIED - Continued 

• Course Reimbursement Annual 
Course Title Presenter Category Plan Fiscal Impact 

12. Reserve Training Rio Hondo RTC Reserve N/A -0-
Module A Training 

13. Reserve Training Rio Hondo RTC Reserve N/A -0-
Module B Training 

14. Reserve Training Rio Hondo RTC Reserve N/A · -0-
Module C Training 

15. Supervisory Course San Diego Pollee Supv. Trng II 54,000 
Department 

16. Special Weapons & Gavll an Call ege Technical IV 13,440 
Tactics, Adv. 

17. Canine Handler Long Beach Pollee Techn1 cal III 29,395 
Update Department 

18. Driver Awareness San Lu1s Obispo Technical IV 4,000 
Update County S. D. 

19. Complaint D1sp. Chabot College Technical IV -0-

• Med. Emergency 

20. Law Enforcement · OES Mgmt. Sem. IV 12,000 
Mutual Aid 

21. Officer Involved CPOA Mgmt. Sem. III 17,184 
Shootings: Supv/ 
Mgmt. Response 

22. Missing Persons/ Grossmorit College Technical IV -0-
Runaways 

23. Basic Peer Quinn-Benner & Technical III 17,855 
Counseling Associates 

24. Missing Persons/ Cali forn1 a State Technl cal IV -0-
Runaways Po 11 ce 

25. Missing Persons/ Anaheim Pollee Technical IV -0-
Runaways Department 

25. Missing Persons/ Merced Community Technical IV -0-
Runaways College 

27. Driver Awareness R1 verbank Po 11 ce Techni ca 1 IV 200 ., Update Department 
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Course Title 

1. Asset Forfeiture 
Marijuana Upd 

DECERTIFIED . -

Presenter-

DOJ Advanced 
Training Center 

Course 
Category 

Technical 

Reimbursement 
Plan 

IV 

TOTAL CERTIFIED 27 
TOTAL DECERTIFIED -of 
TOTAL MODIFICATIONS 32 

1091 Courses certified as of 12-17-90 
174 Presenters certified as of 12-17-90 

482 S&K Modules certified as of 12-17-90 
51 S&K Presenters certified as of 12-17-90 

TOTAL CERTIFIED COURSES: 1,573 



·:OMMISSION ON PE.ACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Safety Dispatcher Program January 17, 1991 

Compliance and Certifica 
Services 

In the 

December 21, 1990 

Financallmpac:l: Yes (See Analylia tar -~ 
No· 

ISSUE 

ANALYSIS. and RECOMMENDATION. Use 

Acceptance of agencies into the Public Safety Dispatcher 
Program. 

BACKGROUND 

The agencies shown on the attached list have requested 
participation in the POST Reimbursable Public Safety 
Dispatcher Program pursuant to Penal Code Sections 13510(c) 
and 13525. The agencies have expressed their willingness 
to abide by POST Regulations and have passed ordinances or 
resolutions as required by Penal Code. section 13522. 

ANALYSIS 

All of the agencies presently employ full-time dispatchers, 
and some employ part-time dispatchers. The agencies have 
all established minimum selection and training standards 
which equal or exceed the standards adopted for the 
program. 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the commission be advised that the subject agencies 
have been accepted into the POST Reimbursable Public Safety 
Dispatcher Program consistent with Commission policy. 

. . 



NEW AGENCIES IN THE PUBLIC SAFETY DISPATCHER PROGRAM 

AGENCY 

Antioch P.D. 
Calistoga P.O. 
Colma P.O. 
El Centro P.D. 
Fortuna P.D. 
Marysville P.O. 
Newport Beach P.O. 
Rocklin P.O. 
San Diego P.O. 
San Gabriel P.O. 
Tulare P.O. 
Upland P.O. 

Del Norte Co. s.o. 

csu Dominguez Hills 
u;c. san Diego 

OCTOBER - DECEMBER 1990 

ORO/RES/LETTER 

Ord. 780 
Ord. 444 
Ord. 414 
ord. 90-22 
Ord. 90-549 
Ord. 1073 
Ord. 88-36 
Ord. 638 
ord. o-17474 N.s. 
Ord. 340 c.s. 
Ord. 1680 
Ord. 1485 

Ord. 90-15 

Resolution 
Resolution 

TOTAL AGENCIES IN PROGRAM: 280 

ENTRY DATE 

10-10-90 
10-17.-90 
12-18-90 
11-28-90 
10-24-90 
10-17-90 
11-5-90 
10-3-90 
10-3-90 
10-3-90 
11-15-90 
10-24-90 

12-18-90 

11-5-90 
10-10-90 

' ' 



COMMISSIO!'I ON PEACE OFF!CEA STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

of Command College 

Center for 
Leadership Development 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

January 17, 1991 

Beverley Short 

December 4, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See An.::1lysi~ tor details) 

No. 

In the provided below, b<ielly desaibe the ISSUE, BACKGAOUNO. ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional if required .. 

ISSUE 

This item is before the Commission for its annual review of the Command · 
College tuition. 

BACKGROUND 
• 
' 

At.the January 1987 meeting, the Commission designated a tuition be 
charged all eligible, non-reimbursable agencies desiring to send 
participants to the Command College. The commission also directed staff 

monitor the direct costs of the two-year program and t6 submit a 
annually with recommendations for the tuition rate for the coming 

year. 

The current tuition approved by the Commission for participants beginning 
the Command College program in 1990 is $3,638. 

The non-reimbursable agencies currently in the Command College and being 
charged a tuition are the California Highway Patrol, the Department of 
Justice, and the Department of Motor Vehicles. The total amount of 
tuition collected since it was implemented in June 1987 is $29,871.53. 

ANALYSIS 

The recommended tuition based on anticipated direct Command College costs 
per participant in 1991 is $3,747. The breakdown of costs is: 

Faculty . 
Facility Use Fees 
Project Advisors 
Independent Project and 

Intersession Grading 
Lead Faculty Meetings 

Total 

Per student 

$2,192 
743 
300 

362 
150 

$3,747 



~he recommended tuition per participant of $3,747 for 1991 is an increase 
~f $109 over the 1990 tuition. · 

An additional cost is expected in calendar year 1992 due·to increased 
emphasis on improving the quality of the students' Independent Study 
Project. There is a need for the project advisors to be trained in the 
critical learning principles of the command College. Their role is to 
provide academic advisory services to the students during the Independent 
Study Project phase of the program. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve an increase in the command College tuition for the two-year 
program from $3,638 to $3,747 ($1,673 per year). The increased tuition 
would be effective for Command College Class 16 beginning June 23, 1991, 
and Class 17 beginning January 12, 1992 • 

• 

•• 
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OF THE 

eommission (If/ Peace Officer Standards and 'training 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

WHEREAS, the Commission on Peace Orticer Standards and Training (POSl), upon the occasion of Sheriff 
John Duffy's retirement, recognizes his many accomplishmenrs and conlributions; and 

WHEREAS, Sheriff Duffy began his career in Jaw enforcement with the San Diego County Sheriffs 
Dl:partmenton May 25,1953; and 

WHEREAS, he received a succession of promotions rising through the ranks to the rank of Captain; and ~ ., 

WHEREAS, he was ftrst elec:ted to the officC of Sheriff in 1970, exhibiting professionalism and skill which so 
endeared him to the hearts of county residenlS that he was Je-elected four times, serving a total of five; and 

WHEREAS, Sheriff Duffy has provided distinguished leadenbip ro california law enforcement lhrough his 
dcparuncnt. professional associations, various boards and commisslons; and 

WHEREAS, Sberifr Duffy led in the effort to provide training and orientation to newly elected Sheriffs in 
California; and 

WHEREAS, Sheriff Duffy, through the Sherifrs Department. has consistently provided California law 
enforcement training services and programs; and 

WHEREAS. Sheriff Duffy has remained continuously in lhe forefront of major issues facing California law 
enforcement; and 

WHEREAS, Sheriff Duffy has retired from the Sheriffs Department. haVing served the citizens of San Diego 
County a total of thiny·seven years •. twenty of which as dteir County Sheriff; now, dterefore. 

BE IT RESOLVED that lhe Commission commends Sheriff Duffy for his oUtstanding conbibutions to law 
enforcement and to the people of California; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that, the Commission on POST extends to Sheriff Duffy best wishes on his 
furore endeavors and opportunities for leadership ~ further conttibutions. 

{./•,urm.Jfl 

December 6, 1990 
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OF THE 

eommission PH Peace Officer Standards and '"(raining. 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 

WHEREAS. Sheriff Floyd Tidwell has faithfully served the people of California 
as a law enforcement officer for over 35 years; and · 

WHEREAS, Sheriff Tidwell attained all ranks with the San Bernardino County 
Sheriffs Department culminating in his election as Sheriff in 1982; and 

WHEREAS, he is recognized as a distinguished leader in his county and in the 
law enforcement profession; and 

WHEREAS, he faithfully represented the California State Sheriffs' Association 
on the POST Advisory Committee from 1986 to 1987; and 

WHEREAS, he was appointed to the Commission on Peace Officer Standards 
and Training in November 1987 by the Governor of the State of California; and 

WHEREAS, he continues distinguished service as Chairman of the Commis­
sion on Peace Officer Standards and Training; now 

TiiEREFORE, Be it resolved, that the memben of the Commission on Peace 
Officer Standards and Training upon the occasion of his retirement from the San 
Bernardino County Sheriffs Department congratulates Sheriff Tidwell for his out­
standing career and contributions to California law enforcement; and be it 

FURTiiER RESOLVED, that the members of the Commission wish Sheriff 
Tidwell every happiness and success in his retirement. 

• 

E.wculit·t Dirranr 

November IS, 1990 

'• 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Report - Second Quarter 1990-91 January 17, 1991 

.... um.Lu.Lstrative 
Services 

January 10,· 1991 

Financial impact: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

Decision Requested Status Report 

In ND, ANALYSIS, and sheets 

This report provides financial information relative to the local 
assistance budget through December 31, 1990. Revenue which has 
accrued to the Peace Officer Training Fund is shown as are 
expenditures made from the 1990-91 Budget to California cities, 

·counties and districts. · 

COMPARISON OF REVENUE BY MONTH 
This report, shown as Attachment 1, identifies.monthly revenues which 
have been transferred to the Peace Officer Training Fund. Through 
December 31, 1990, we received $24,061,111. The total is $241,111 
(1%) more than originally anticipated on a straight line projection 
(see Attachment 1A) and is $508,742 (2%) more than received the same 
period last fiscal year. 

s report, compares the number of 
trainees reimbursed this fiscal year with the number reimbursed last 
year. The 27,596 trainees the first two quarters represents a 4,838 
increase (21%) compared to the 22,596 trainees reimbursed during the 
similar period last fiscal year. 

REIMBURSEMENT BY COURSE CATEGORY 
This report, identified as Attachment 3, compares the reimbursement 
paid by expense category this year with the amount reimbursed last 
fiscal year. Mid-year reimbursement of $15,005,997 represents a 
$3·,196,428 (27%) increase compared to last fiscal year. The 
increased level. of reimbursement is due to the increased volume of 
current year trainees. The fiscal year 1990-91 salary rate of 25% 
for the basic course and 35% for other eligible courses is contrasted 
with last year's salary rate of 30% for the basic course and 40% for 
other courses. current year reimbursement at last year's salary 
rates would have exceeded $16.3 million. Attachment 3A shows the 
status of the local assistance budget as of December 31, 1990. 

ANALYSIS AND SALARY RECOMMENDATION 
The number of trainees for the first two quarters of the current year 
continues to be significantly higher compared to last year. The 
corresponding increase in trainee reimbursement reflects this 

POST 1 
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higher training volume, particularly basic course trainees (+61%). 
Revenue, which traditionally fluctuates from month to month, remains 
within the current year projection. ·Additionally, the Commission's 
proposal to allocate $3.5 million of budget reserves for training 
reimbursement last quarter which was temporarily held during the 
gubernatorial transition is now being processed by the Department of 
Finance. Sufficient resources will be available to provide the 
Commission's previously approved retroactive salary increase. 
Fiscal expenditures and available resources were addressed by the 
Commission's Finance Committee and will be reported on as a separate 
agenda item. · 

I 
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July 

August 

September 

October 

November 

December 

January 

February 

March 

April 

May 

June 

Rev. 1/10/91 
Comprev.mod 

1989-90 

Penalty 
Assessment 

Fund Other 

$ 3,471,499 $ 150 

4,382,231 720 

3,695,994 22,482 

3,870,768 1,217 

3,766,316 1,175 

4,339,307 510 

3,413,896 491,238 

4,539,922 1,336 

4,090,801 5,387 

2,894,819 1,536 

2,857,695 166 

1,883,751 647,730 

$43' 206,999 $1,173,657 

.;.~ -r.! 

e e 
ATTACHMENT 1 

Comparison of Revenue by Month 
Fiscal Years 1989-90 and 1990-91 

1990-91 / 

Cumulative Penalty ' Cumulative Monthly Assessment Cumulative 
Total Estimated Fund Other Total Total 

$ 3, 471' 649 $ 3,870,000 $ 3,822,890 $ 541 $ 3,823,431 $ 3,823,431 

7,854,600 7,740,000 4,467,623 5,433 . 4,473,056 8,296,487 

11,573,076 11,610,000 3,096,014 3,690 3,099,704 11,396,191 

15,445,061 15,480,000 4,468,976 16,184 4,485,160 15,881,351 

19,212,552 19,350,000 3,207,368 412 3,207,780 19,089,131 

23,552,369 23,820,000 4,971 '707 273 4,971,980 24,061,111 

27,457,513 27,690,000 

31 '998, 771 31,560,000 

36,094,959 35,430,000 

38,991,314 39,300,000 

41,849,175 43,170,000 

44,380,656 47,607,000 

$44,380,656 $47,607,000 $24,034,578 $ 26,533 $24,061,lll $24 '061' 111 
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COMMISSION ON POST 

Number of Reimbursed Trainees by Category - For Claims Processed 

December 1990 

Basic Course 

Dispatchers-Basic 

Advanced Office Course 

SupervisoryCourse (Mandated) 

Supervisory Seminars and Courses 

Management Course (Mandated) 

Management Seminars and Courses 

Executive Development Course 

Executive Seminars and Courses 

Other Reimbursement 

Technical Skills and Knowledge 
Course 

Field Management Training 

Team Building Workshops 

POST Special Seminars 

Approved Courses 

TOTAL 
NUMREIM.TAB 
1-8-91 

1989-90 -

Actual Actual 
Total For July-Dec 

Year 

3,179 1,561 

0 0 

14,394 5,652 

975 449 

2,071 942 

315 75 

2,096 858 

453 222 

254 107 

2,310 1,811 

26,249 10,271 

61 24 

1,035 379 

805 244 

16 1 

54,213 22,596 

1990-91 -

%of Projected 
Total Total For 

Year 

.49 3,800 

0 950 

.39 16,265 

.46 1,050 

.46 2,200 

.24 356 

.41 2,745 

.49 520 

.42 310 

.78 1,200 

.39 29,398 

.39 72 

.37 1,040 

.30 860 

.06 40 

.42 60,806 

~ 'l!"'::. 

-

Actual % of 
July-Dec Projection 

2,507 .66 

462 .49 

6,730 .41 

554 . 53 

1,320 .60 

126 .35 

1,058 .39 I 

182 .35 

39 .13 

219 .18 

13,520 .46 

10 .14 

271 .26 

0> 

1=1 

i 
400 .47 "' 
35 .88 

' 

27,433 .45 



Commission on POST 

SUMMARY OF REIMBURSEMENT EXPENSE CATEGORIES 

Total. 
Expense Categories 1989-90 FY 

Resident Subsistence s 8,240,405 

Commuter Meal ·Allowance 1,255,984 

Travel 3,187,231 

Tuition 4,119,804 

Salary 13,193,753 

Totals $29,997,177 

*Includes funds charged to 88-89 F.Y. for training 
**Jncludes funds charged to 89-90 F.Y. for training 
1-8-91 

1989-90 
*July-Dec 

s 3,180,264 

566,417 

1,267,652 

1,677,503 

5,117. 733 

$11,809,569 

e e 

1990 
December** 

$ 661,587 

191,835·. 

269,862 

422,860 

. 
1,600,172 

$3,146,316 

1990-91 
July-Dec** I 

I 

$ 3,942,530 

667,090 

1,497,991 

1,937,590 

6,960,796 

$15,005,997 

~ 

i 
w 
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ATTACH1ENI' 3A 

COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 
1990-91 LOCAL ASSISTANCE BUDGET 
AS OF: DECEMBER 31, 1990 

AID TO LOCAL GOVERNMENT: 

Course Reimbursement ** 
Carry Over from FY 89-90 

Sub-Total, Reimbursements 

OTHER: 

Training Contracts 
Letters of Agreement 
Room Rental 

•

Reserve for Contingencies 

Sub-Total, Other 

Total, Local Assistance 

* Includes encumbrances 
** Salary reimbursement @ 25/35% 

• 

Allocated 

$31,042,378 
1,614,321 

Expended * 

$13,970,945 
1,035,052 

Balance 

$17,071,433 
579,269 

---------------------------------------
$32,656,699 $15,005,997 $17,650,702 

$2,700,000 
750,000 
100,000 

2,402,622 

$5,952,622 

$2,273,407 
254,825 

50,543 
0 

$2,578,775 

$426,593 
495,175 

49,457 
2,402,622 

$3,373,847 

$38,609,321. $17,584,772 $21,024,549 

-



COMMISSlON ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Hearing - Training 
832 Course 

Training Program 

(2-Z.I -90 

Decision Requested Information 0!11y 1 Status Report 

Financial Impact: 

17, 1991 

1, 1990 

Yes (See Arl2ly~i~: lcr G11tails) 

No 

In the space below, the ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional if required. 

ISSUE: 

This is a public hearing to revise the training standards for the 
PC 832 Course. 

BACKGROUND: 

Pursuant to Penal Code Section 832 (Attachment A) mandating an 
introductory training course for peace officers, POST requires a 
minimum 24-hour Arrest Course and for those peace officers who 
carry firearms an additional 16-hour Firearms course for a total 
40-hour requirement. See Attachment B for the existing POST 
course outline for the PC 832 Course. As part of POST's 
curriculum standards for the course, it is recommended (but not 
required) that peace officers who make arrests complete an 
additional 16-hour Communications and Arrest Methods Course. For 
Level III Limited Function Reserve Peace Officers, POST requires 
completion of the full 56 hours including the 16-hour 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course. 

Effective July 1, 1989, the course curriculum was converted from 
a topical outline to 91 required performance objectives from the 
Regular Basic Course to implement mandatory POST testing of 
course graduates under Penal Code Section 832 (a). However, 
course hours and content have remained the same since inception 
of the requirement in 1973 because of the possibility of this 
course being considered a state mandated local program and the 
state (possibly POST) having to reimburse for training costs for 
those who would otherwise not be eligible for POST reimbursement. 
since 1973, at least two POST curriculum reviews have suggested 
the course content and hours need to be expanded. 

At the July 1990 meeting, the Commission took action to schedule 
a public hearing at this meeting to consider proposed curriculum 
and hourly changes to POST standards for the PC 832 Course. 

1 



ANALYSIS: 

Four factors have emerged that suggest it may be timely to 
upgrade POST's requirements for the Course including: 

1. Recent informal legal advice to POST has suggested that 
this training requirement should be interpreted as a 
requirement upon the individual and not upon the 
employing agency thus reducing the possibility of this 
being considered a state mandated/reimbursable program. 

2. In developing a proposed training standard for school 
peace officers under Penal Code Section 832.2 (Senate 
Bill 446 of 1989), the need to include some officer 
safety curriculum was identified as necessary to obtain 
field support. The proposed curriculum changes would 
satisfy this need. 

3. With the completion of POST's PC 832 Interactive 
Training Program, a convenient means to expedite 
presenting the training has become available to 
effectively present the training in considerably less 
time (25-60% less) compared to traditionally presented 
instruction. In developing the interactive (IVD) 
version of the PC 832 Course, existing performance 
objectives and those proposed for addition were 
included. Thus, the impact of increasing the 
curriculum and hourly requirements for this course are 
significantly minimized with the availability of the PC 
832 Interactive Training Program. Approximately 20 (or 
32%) of the existing presenters are using the program 
and therefore can seek a waiver of minimum hours 
consistent with Commission policy. 

4. The vast majority of course presenters exceed included 
the curriculum from the 16-hour communications and 
Arrest Methods Course indicating there is agreement 
this training is needed. 

The proposal before the Commission is to: 1) include content of 
the now optional Communications and Arrest Methods Course in the 
required Arrest Course to bring that module from 24 to 40 hours, 
2) increase the time required for the Firearms Course from 16 to 
24 hours, 3) include a skill test requirement for arrest methods 
(handcuffing, person search and weaponless defense), and 4) 
revise the Level III Reserve Course requirement to maintain 
consistency with the proposed PC 832 requirement. 

2 
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The curriculum proposed for addition to the Arrest Course is 
primarily taken from the currently optional 16-hour 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course. This curriculum 
includes performance objectives on community relations; 
communications, including interpersonal and report writing; 
principles of weaponless defense; person search techniques; use 
of restraint devices; and prisoner transportation. Twenty-five 
performance objectives are being recommended for addition and ten 
are being recommended for deletion. The ten objectives 
recommended for deletion are the result of recommended 
modifications to other objectives that include their content or 
are considered to be no longer universally applicable to PC 832 
peace officers. 

Also being recommended is the addition of nine required "learning 
experiences" and the conversion of three existing performance 
objectives to learning experiences. A learning experience is a 
required instructional event (i.e., a part of the instructional 
process) that may be workbook, a demonstration, a film, 
supervised practice, discussion, lecture, computer-assisted 
instruction or technique applicable to the particular subject. 
Unlike performance objectives, however, learning experiences are 
not tested. They are particularly appropriate for subjects which 
are difficult to test or which relate to values, attitudes, or 
judgment. They can also be useful for certain skills that should 
be demonstrated, but when not practical to attempt to evaluate 
mastery. The proposed curriculum specified in Attachment C 
provides examples of learning experiences beginning with 1.11.1 
on page 4. 

The net result of proposed curriculum 1modifications is that the 
Arrest and Firearms Courses would increase from the present 91 to 
103 performance objectives, nine new learning experiences, and 
the conversion of three existing performance objectives to 
learning experiences. Learning experiences are estimated to 
require approximately the same amount of instructional time as 
would performance objectives. 

It is proposed that the Arrest Course hours be increased from 24 
to 40 hours and the Firearms Course from 16 to 24 hours, for a 
total requirement of 64 hours. 

3 



The following chart provides a comparison of the existing and 
proposed hours. 

Current 

16-hour 
Communications 
and Arrest Methods 

16-hour 
Firearms coUrse 

24-hour 
Arrest Course 

Hours 

Optional 

Required for 
Armed 
Officers 

Required 
for all 

Hours 

Proposed 

24-hour 
Firearms Course 

(increase from 
16 to 24 hours) 

40-hour 
Arrest Course 

(includes 16-hour 
Communications and 
Arrest Methods Course) 

Required for 
Armed 
Officers 

Required 
for all 

For the Arrest Course, the increased hours are attributable to 
the recommended additional curriculum (performance objectives and 
learning experiences). For the Firearms Course, the recommended 
eight-hour increase is to provide sufficient time for student 
practice on the firearms range in order to gain proficiency and 
pass the POST Firearms Proficiency Examination. Currently, POST 
is experiencing a 10% failure rate on the examination. Persons 
with peace officer powers who carry firearms pose a significant 
risk to themselves as well as the public they serve if they lack 
proficiency in firearms skills. The additional time for student 
practice will lower the failure rate. See Attachment D for a 
comparison of existing and proposed hourly requirements. 

To accomplish the above curriculum and hourly changes, 
Commission Regulation 1081, Minimum standards for Approved 
Courses, needs to be amended. Recommended modifications to this 
regulation also propose to delete the identification of 
performance objectives and instead incorporate detailed 
curriculum in a document "POST Curriculum Requirements for the PC 
832 Course." See Attachment E for proposed curriculum 
requirements. 

4 

~I 



• 

It is also proposed to modify commission Regulation 1080, PC 832 
Course Testing Requirements, to expand firearms skill testing to 
include other skills (e.g., weaponless defense, search of 
prisoners, handcuffing) because the proposed curriculum includes 
these additions. See Attachment E for proposed changes. 

It is also proposed that Commission Procedures H-3 and H-5 
(Reserve Officer Training Requirements) be amended to modify 
Module A (Level III Reserves) by deleting reference to the 16-
hour communications and Arrest Methods Course and reflecting the 
above changes in the Level III Course. See Attachment D for 
proposed changes. 

An implementation date of July 1, 1992 is proposed to allow for 
planning by training presenters and for POST test development. 

The proposed curriculum and hourly changes have been reviewed by 
PC 832, Reserve Officer, and Basic Course presenters and 
instructors with consensus reached on the appropriateness of 
these changes. Staff of the Standards and Training for 
Corrections (STC), Board of Corrections, have reviewed the 
proposed changes and concur with their applicability for local 
correctional officers, juvenile counselors and probation 
personnel who are subject to the training requirement. staff of 
the California Departments of Corrections and Youth Authority 
training centers, which employ and train state correctional peace 
officers and parole agents, likewise concur with the proposed 
changes. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Subject to results of the public hearing, it is recommended the 
Commission approve the recommended changes to Commission 
Regulations 1080-1081 and Procedures H-3 and H-5 to implement 
updating the curriculum, hourly and testing requirements for the 
PC 832 Course. 

attachments 
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ATTACHMENT A 

PENAL CODE SECTION 832 

832. Course of training prescribed by Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training; examination; necessity to exercise 
powers; exemptions 

(a) Every person described in this chapter as a peace 
officer, shall satisfactorily complete an introductory 
course of training prescribed by the Commission on Peace 
Officer Standards and Training. On or after July 1, 1989, 
satisfactory completion of the course shall be demonstrated 
by passage of an appropriate examination developed or 

·approved by the commission. Training in the carrying and 
use of firearms shall not be required of any peace officer 
whose employing agency prohibits the use of firearms. 

(b) (1) Every such peace officer described in this chapter, 
within 90 days following the date that he or she was 
first employed by any employing agency, shall, prior to 
the exercise of the powers of a peace officer, have 
satisfactorily completed the course of training as 
described in subdivision (a). 

(2) Every peace officer described in Section 13510 or 
in subdivision (a) of Section 830.2 may satisfactorily 
complete the training required by this section as part 
of the training prescribed pursuant to Section 13510. 

(c) Persons described in this chapter as peace officers who 
have not satisfactorily completed the course described in 
subdivision (a) as specified in subdivision (b), shall not 
have the powers of a peace officer until they satisfactorily 
complete the course. 

(d) Any peace officer who on March 4, 1972, possesses or is 
qualified to possess the basic certificate as awarded by the 
Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training shall be 
exempted from this section. 



EXISTING COURSE OUTLINE ATTACHMENT B 

_,--------- Commission on Peace Omcer Standards and Training ---------... 

POST Prescribed 
Training Courses 

Ju 1 y l, 1989 

ARREST AND F !REARMS TRAIN lNG REQU !REMENT - ,P. C. 832 
Course Outline 

POST ADMINISTRATIVE MANUAL REFERENCE 

Law 
Commission Procedure D-7 

LEGAL REFERENCE 

Penal Code Section 832(a) (added by Statutes 1971) requires every person 
described in Chapter 4.5, Title 3 of Pt. 2, of the Penal Code as a peace 
officer to complete a course of training prescribed by the Commission on 
Peace Officer Standards and Training. P.C. Section 832(b)(1) requires such 
training to be completed within 90 days following date of employment and 
prior to the exercise of peace officer powers. 

Civil Code Section 607(f) requires humane officers who carry firearms to 
complete a course of training approved by the Commission. The firearms 
portion of the P.C. 832 Arrest and Firearms Course was approved by the 
Commission to satisfy the requirements of the law. 

BACKGROUND 

The course curriculum was approved by the Commission in 1972 and revised in 
1985. The course is certified for 40 hours, presented in two parts--24 
hours in laws of arrest and 16 hours in firearms. Peace officers who do not 
carry firearms are not required to complete the firearms portion. The 
Commission also recommends, but does not mandate, that peace officers who 
are subject to making arrests complete an additional 16-hour course in 
Communication and Arrest Methods. The course curriculum was updated July 1, 
198g to require specific performance objectives from the Regular Basic 
Course. 

CERTIFICATION INFORMATION 

The P.C. 832 Course is certified to community colleges and law enforcement 
agencies in blocks of 40 or more hours only. The course curriculum consists 
of a topical outline and selected required performance objectives included 
in the POST-certified Basic Course. Refer to POST publication Performance 
Objectives for the Basic Course. 



_..------- Commission on Peace omcer Standards and Training ---------. 

TOPICAL OUTLINE* 

Arrest Course (24 Hours) (Required for all peace officers) 

A. Professional Orientation (4 Hours) 

1. Professionalism (1.2.1) 
2. Ethics/Unethical Behavior (1.3.1-2) (1.4.1-4) 
3. Administration of Justice Components (1.7.1-2) 
4. California Court System (1.9.1-2) 
5. Discretionary Decision Making (1.11.1-4) 

B. Law (12 Hours) 

1. Introduction to Law (3.1.1-3) 
2. Crime Elements (3.2.1-3) 
3. Intent (3.3.1) 
4. Parties to a Crime (3.4.1-2) 
5. Defenses (3.5.1-2) 
6. Probable Cause (3.6.1-2) 
7. Obstruction of Justice (3.8.1-7) 
8. Constitutional Rights Law (3.37.1,3,4) 
9. Laws of Arrest (3.38.1-9,12-13) 

10. Effects of Force (7.1.1-2) 
11. Reasonable Force (7.2.1-3) 
12. Deadly Force (7.3.1-5) 
13. Illegal Force Against Prisoners (11.3.1-2) 

C. Laws of Evidence (4 Hours) 

1. Concepts of Evidence (4.1.1-5) 
2. Rules of Evidence (4.6.1-3) 
3. Search Concept (4.7.1-2,4) 
4. Seizure Concept (4.8.1-5) 

D. Investigation (3 Hours) 

1. Preliminary Investigation (10.1.4) 
2. Interrogation (8.8.1) 
3. Identification, Collection, and Preservation of Evidence 

(10.6.1-3,6-7) 
4. Chain of Custody (10.7.1-2) 

Examination (1 Hour) 

*Note that required performance objectives are included in parenthesis. 

2-2 
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-------- Commission on Pace Omcer Standards and Tnlnlng ----------.... 

Firearms Course (16 Hours) (Required for peace officers 
who carry f~r.earms) 

A. Firearms Safety (7.5.1) 

B. Handgun Familiarization (7.6.1) 

C. Firearms Care and Cleaning (7.7.1) 

D. Firearms Shooting Principles (7.10.1) 

E. Firearms Range (Combat) (7.15.1) * 
*Modified for P.C. 832 Course 

Communications and Arrest Methods Course {16 Hours) 
(Recommended for peace officers who make arrests) 

A. Community Relations (2 Hours) 

1. Community Service Concept (2.1.1) 
2. Community Attitudes and Influences {2.2.1-4) 

B. Communications (5 Hours) 

1. Interpersonal Communication (5 .. 1-3) 
2. Note Taking (5.2.1-3) 
3. Introduction to Report Writing {5.3.1·3) 
4. Interviewing Techniques {10.8.1) 

C. Arrest and Control {8 Hours) 

1. Weaponless Defense/Control Techniques (12.6.1-5) (12.7.2-3,7) 
2. Person Search Techniques {8.14.1-4) 
3. Restraint Devices {8.19.1-2) 
4. Prisoner Transportation (8.20.1-3) 

Examination {1 Hour) 

Total {56 Hours) 



POST CURRICULUM REQUIREMENTS FOR THE PC 832 COURSE 
(Existing With Recommended Modifications) 

ATTACH.'-1ENT C 

ARREST COURSE 
(Required for all peace officers) 

A. PROFESSIONAL ORIENTATION 

Law Enforcement Profession 

Ethics 

Note: 

1. 2. 1p The student will identify the :be:!!ie 
~Finei~les following characteristics of a 
"profession." 

A. A common set of Principles and goals 
~ A recognized body of knowledge which 

is systematically transmitted to new 
members 

~ A professional organization to which 
members belong 

~ A code of ethics regulating the 
conduct of members 

~ A license or certificate to practice 

1. 3. 1p The student will identify why 1a'<l enifsFeeFReHt 
peace officers, both on and off duty, should 
exemplify the highest ethical and moral 
standards. 

A. To promote professionalism in law 
enforcement 

B. To gain public support for law 
enforcement 

C. To earn the respect and confidence of 
peers 

D. To maintain a sense of self worth and 
pride in being a lauo enforcemeut peace 
officer 

Underline indicates proposed added language or 
performance objectives. Strikeouts indicate 
proposed deleted language or performance objectives. 

"p" identifies those performance objectives that 
differ from those of the Regular Basic Course. 

(le) identifies required "Learning Experiences" 



1.3.2p The student will identify the following 
fundamental duties of a peace officer as 
described in the "Law Enforcement Code of 
Ethics" aHS tfle "Ceeie ef Fzofessioual Conduct 
aR~ Res~eAsi~ilities fer Peaee 8fficezs." 

A. To serve mankind 
B. To safeguard lives and property 
C. To protect the innocent against deception 
D. To protect the weak against oppression or 

intimidation 
E. To protect the peaceful against violence 

or disorder 
F. To respect the Constitutional rights of 

all 

Unethical Behavior 

1. 4.1 

1. 4. 2 

Given word pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting unethical and/or 
criminal conduct on the part of a fellow 
officer, the student will select the best 
method· for handling the situation based on 
the following principles: 

A. Express verbal disapproval of minor 
infractions by a fellow officer 

B. Discuss continued infractions with a 
supervisor 

C. Report misconduct to a supervisor 
immediately 

D. Prevent criminal behavior, if possible, 
and report it to a supervisor 
immediately. 

The student will identify problems associated 
with an officer's nonenforcement of specific 
laws by personal choice: 

A. Public disrespect for the law and law 
enforcement. 

B. Public confusion as to the meaning or 
intent of the law. 

1.4.3p The student will identify problems associated 
with an officer's acceptance of gratuities: 

A. Creates a negative public image of ~ 
eflf'ereement peace officers and their 
agencies 

B. Obligates the officer to the gift giver 
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1. 4. 4 

C. May lead to the acceptance of larger 
gifts, serious misconduct, or the 
commission of a crime 

Th~ student will identify why it is necessary 
for an officer to take positive action when 
becoming aware of unethical and/or criminal 
conduct on the part of a fellow officer: 

A. To maintain the public trust 
B. To prevent further misconduct 
C. To permit corrective action to take place 

Administration of Justice Components 

1. 7.1 

1. 7. 2 

Given the three criminal justice system 
components (law enforcement, judicial, 
corrections), the student will identify to 
which component of the criminal justice 
system the following operational positions 
belong: 

A. Judge 
B. Prosecuting Attorney 
C. Defense Attorney 
D. Probation Officer 
E. Parole Officer 
F. Correctional Officer 
G. Local Police 
H. Sheriff 
I. Victim/Witness Services 

The student will identify the following major 
goals of the criminal justice system: 

A. Guaranteeing due process. 
B. Crime prevention 
C. Protection of life and property 
D. Apprehension of offender 
E. Enforcement of law 
F. Equal justice 
G. Assure victim's rights 

California Court System 

1. 9.1 The student will identify the organizational 
structure and a primary responsibility of the 
following California courts: (California 
Constitution) 

3 



1. 9. 2 

A. Justice Court 
B. Municipal Court 
C. Superior Court 
D. District Court of Appeal 
E. State Supreme Court 

The student will identify the purposes of the 
following judicial processes in criminal 
cases: 

A. Bail 
B. Arraignment 
C. Preliminary hearing 
D. Indictment 
E. Trial 

Discretionary Decision Making 

1.11.1 Ihe st~deflt dill idefltifJ the steps ifloel,ed 
...Lltl ifl preblef!t sel v ifl9' iflel~difl-9'. The 

instructor will present a problem 
which is related to the student's use 
of peace officer powers and describe 
how a solution can be found and 
evaluated using the following six­
step,_ problem-solving process: 

A. Identify±fi9' the problem 
B. Analyze±ft<;l' the problem 
C. Develop±ft9' alternatives 
D. Select±ft9' .2. solution 
E. Implement±ft9' the decision 
F. Evaluate±ft<;l' the aetien results 

The student's use of the six-step, problem­
solving process will be critigued by the 
instructor. 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks, comPuter 
assisted instruction, or audio visual 
instruction is also acceptable. 

1.11.2 The student will identify the most common 
limitations of officer discretion including: 

A. Law 
B. Departmental policy and procedure 
C. Departmental goals and objectives 

4 
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1.11.3' ~P~h~e~~~e~_~ttdd~e~n~e~'r.'~~-l~l~i~d~e~r~tt~~~-~~v~-te~fiwte~~~ete~efR~t~i~aTll 
ll§L cense~~enees of an officer's application ef 

di~ereeienar~ deei~ien makin~ inel~din~. The 
instructor will lead a class discussion on 
situations in which students may be called 
upon to use discretion while exercising their 
peace officer powers. The discussion will 
include situations where the student must 
decide between the following enforcement 
possibilities: 

fi.,_ Arrest 
~ Cite and release 
C. Refer to a service agency 
~ Issue a verbal or written warning 
~ Take no action 

The discussion will also include 
consideration of the following potential 
conseguesnces of poor discretionary decision 
making: 

A. Death 
B. Additional crime 
C. Civil or criminal liability 
D. Discipline, including loss of job 
E. Embarrassment to the officer or his/her 

department 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks, computer 
assisted instruction, or audio visual 
instruction is also acceptable. 

1.11.4 Given varietls word ~iet~res, a~dia vistlal 
presenta~iens, or simtllated incidents, the 
se t1elent '' i 11 ieleue if~ \lhi eh e f Che fe 11 euifl~ 
are aeeept::a:ble deeision3. 

A. Arrese 
D. Citation and Release 
C. Refe:rral 
D. Verbal Harninq 
E. Ne Aeeiel'l 

B. hAW COMMUNITY RELATIONS 

Community Attitudes and Influences 

2.2.2 
ll§L 

The student will participate in an 
instructor-led classroom discussion which 
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2.2.3 
ll..ti 

2.2.4 
ll..ti 

examines how a peace officer's behavior is 
likely to be perceived differently by the 
following groups: 

~ Different members of the community 
~ Suspects. victims, and witnesses 
~ The peace officer's employer 
~ The peace officer's peers 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. Workshops or 
"sensitivity" training sessions involving 
representatives from different community 
groups are also acceptable methods of 
satisfying this training requirment. 

The student will participate in an 
instructor-led classroom discussion which 
examines techniques for coping with cultural 
and socioeconomic differences, including the 
following techniques: 

~ Identify and communicate with the 
representatives of different cultural and 
socioeconomic groups 

~ Avoid prejudging individuals based on 
their cultural origins or socioeconomic 
status 

~ Avoid the "we-they" syndrome 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks, comouter 
assisted instruction, or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. Workshops or 
"sensitivity" training sessions involving 
representatives from different community 
groups are also acceptable methods of 
satisfying this training requirement. 

The student will participate in an 
instructor-led classroom discussion of how 
different subcultures within the officer's 
service area can be better served if the 
officer learns more about each subculture's 
customs. values and needs. 

~ Racial minority 
~ Ethnic minority 
~ Women 
~ Sexual orientation 
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• ~ Economic group 
~ Elderly/youth 
~ Physically handicapped 

Equivalent expereince gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbookds, 
computer assisted instruction. or audio­
visual programs is also acceptable. 
Workshops or "sensitivity" training sessions 
involving representatives from different 
community groups are also acceptable methods 
of satisfying this training requirement. 

Introduction to Law 

3. 1. lp 'I'Re st.w.QeR~ uill id'u~t i fl' the d j tterence 
eet:t:eeR "spirit. af t.lle latT" aREI "le'tt.aJ: ei 
eae lal•'•" Given a description of a situation 
involving the application of criminal law by 
a peace officer, the student will identify 
whether it has been applied in accordance 
with the "spirit of the law" or the "letter 
of the law." 

3 .1. 2p 'I'Ae s't1adeRC \Jill ieleR'6ify t.he eearees et 
ealifernia law. Given a description of a 
prohibited or protected act. the student will 
identify the written law Cor lawsl, from 
those listed below. which prohibit or protect 
that act. 

A. Constitutional Law (federal and state) 
B. Statutory Law (federal and state) 
c. case Law (federal and state) 

J.l.Jp ~he s6Y&eRt will ideAtify Raw ease deeisieAe 
affeet: aREi elarify eE.at.:Y:6e:E¥ 1M.- (StaFe 
Beeisis)o Giyen the following definition (or 
a paraphrase of the definition>. the student 
will identify stare decisis as the term 
defined. Definition: The doctrine that when 
a court has laid down a principle of law as 
applicable to a certain set of facts. it will 
adhere to that principle. and apply it to all 
future cases. where the facts are 
substantially the same. 

Crime Elements 
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Intent 

3.2.1 The student will identify each of the 
following as being necessary elements of "a 
crime" as defined by California Penal Code 
Section 15: 

A. An act or omission 
B. In violation of statutory law 
C. For which there is a punishment 

3.2.2 Given the punishment for a crime, the student 
will classify the crime as a felony, 
misdemeanor, or infraction. (Penal Code 
Sections 16 and 17) 

3. 2. 3p The student will identify "corpus delicti" as 
defined in California criminal law. 
(Evidence Code) Given the following 
definition Cor a paraphrase of the 
definition) . the student will identify 
"corpus delecti" as the term defined. 
Definition: The body of the crime. The bodv 
<material substance) upon which a crime has 
been committed. e.g •• the corrise of a 
murdered man. the charred remains of a house 
burned down. 

3. 3 .lp i'l=te s'tudeRt. t.·ill iBaRt.ify -the felletJiR'J '&yfJeS 
ef "iR'teR't" reee')Riaed iR Gali:ferftia eriminal 
~ Given a description of a set of facts 
which constitute a crime. the student will 
identify which of the following "mental 
states" can be legally inferred from the acts 
of the perpetrator. 

A. Specific intent 
B. Transferred intent 
c. General intent 
D. criminal negligence (Evidence Code) 

Parties to a crime 

3. 4 .lp TB.e s'tlalQeRC tJill ideR~ify "pPiAeipal" aftEI 
"assesse~'" as ElefiRed By ealifernia law. 
(PeRal Sese See~ieR 39 33) Given word­
pictures or audio-visual presentations 
depicting situations involving principals. 
accessories and accomplices of a crime. the 
student will identify the level of parties 
involved. 
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3.4.2 

Defenses 

A... Principal (31 P.C.l 
~ Accessory C32 P.C. l 
~ Accomplice or Feigned Accomplice (1111 

P. C. l 

"aseempliee" as 
fiefiRad lay Cali£Q5Ria l.au {Pena 1 Code 
See~ieR 1111) 

3.5.1 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting possible entrapment 
situations, the student will correctly 
identify whether or not entrapment has 
occurred. 

3.5.2 The student will identify those persons who 
are legally incapable of committing a crime 
in the state of California. (Penal Code 
Sections 26, 27, a28, nd 29) 

Probable Cause 

3.6.1 The student will identify the following 
elements of "reasonable suspicion" as those 
required to lawfully stop, detain or inves­
tigate a person: 

A. Specific and articulable facts 
B. crime-related activity that is occurring 

or is about to occur 
c. Involvement by the person to be detained 

in a crime-related activity. 

3.6.2p Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting instances where 
"probable cause" for police enforcement 
action may or may not exist, the student will 
identify its presence or absence and reasons 
behind hisjher decision. 

Obstruction of Justice 

3.8.1 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting the possible offering 
or accepting of a bribe, the student will 
determine if the crime is complete and, in 
any situation where the crime is complete, 
will identify the crime by its common name 
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and crime classification. (Penal Code 
Section 67 and 68) 

3.8.2 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting possible perjuries, 
the student will determine if the crime is 
complete and will, in any situation where the 
crime is complete, identify the crime by its 
common name and crime classification. (Penal 
Code Sections 118 and 126) 

3.8.3 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting possible refusal by 
an officer to accept an arrested person, the 
student will determine if the crime is 
complete, and in any situation where the 
crime is complete, will identify the crime by 
its common name and crime classification. 
(Penal Code Section 142) 

3.8.4 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting the possible 
impersonation of an officer, the student will 
determine if the crime is complete and, in 
any situation where the crime is complete, 
will identify the crime by its common name 
and crime classification. (Penal Code 
Sections l46a and 538d) 

3. 8. 5 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting the possible threat 
or obstructing of an officer in the 
fulfillment of hisjher duties, the student 
will determine if the crime is complete and, 
in·any situation where the crime is complete, 
will identify the crime by its common name 
and crime classification. (Penal Code 
Sections 69, 71, 136.1, and 148. 

3. 8. 6 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting the possible filing 
of a false police report, the student will 
determine if the crime is complete and, in 
any situation where the crime is complete, 
will identify the crime by its common name 
and crime classification. (Penal Code 
Section 148.3 and 148.5) 

3.8.7 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting the possible refusal 
to join "posse comitatus," the student will 
determine if the crime is complete and, in 

10 

• 



• 

any situation where the crime is complete, 
will identify the crime by its common name 
and crime classification. (Penal Code 
Section 150) 

Constitutional Rights Law 

3.37.1 The student will identify the provisions of 
the following amendments to the U. S. 
Constitution and the impact each has upon a 
peace officer's duties: 

A. 1st Amendment 
B. 4th Amendment 
c. 5th Amendment 
o. 6th Amendment 
E. 8th Amendment 
F. 14th Amendment 

3. 37. 3p Given a Eiesel!'iJ!'EieR word-pictures or audio­
visual presentations of a possible oe Title 
18 1 eesCiQR a41 gf tAa u & C.aQe conspiracy 
against rights of citizens, the student will 
identify tfte eFime By 'Ei6le aREi see'tien. 
whether a violation of Title 18. Section 241 
of the U.S. Code occurred • 

3.37.4pGiven a Eiesel!'iJ16ieR word-pictures or audio­
visual presentations of a possible 'i'iele 18, 
gaa~iaR ~4~ ai 'Ehe g,s. eode Depivation of 
Rights Under Color of Law, the student will 
identify 'ERe epiae By '&iEle aftS see'tien 
whether a violation of Title 18, Section 242 
of the u.s. Code. 

Laws of Arrest 

3. 38 .lp 'I'Res'tl:lEieR-6 uill EleseZ"i:Se t.he peace officex: · s 
Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting arrest situations the 
student will identify when the officer has 
the authority to arrest. (Penal Code Section 
836 and Vehicle Code sections 40302-40300.5) 

3. 38. 2p The student will identify the elements of aa.· 
lawful arrest. {Penal Code Sections 834 and 
835 and 835a) 

A. An arrest may be made by a peace officer 
or private person 
B. The arrested person must be taken into 
custody in a case and in the manner 
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authorized by law 
C. An arrest may be made by actual restraint 
of the arrested person or the arrested 
person's submission to custody 
D. Reasonable force may be used to effect the 
arrest. prevent escape or overcome resistance 

6, J Q. d elveR- :rJJeFc:i pie'tw!"es eP awelie 'lieyal 
p~e&eRtatioR& depictiRq differiR~ arrest 
si'E1:1at.ieRs 1 t.he st.:aeleR't uill iQeatify 'the 
amswR~ of forge tb:at may Qe "&sad lrr'=te'A 
effeet.iR~ aR aPrest.. (PaRal Csde aes~ieRs 
83§ (a) aRQ 843) (covered in 7.2.1 & 2) 

3. 3 8. 4p Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting arrest situations, 
the student will euplaiR identify the 
information the person arrested must be 
provided and at what time it must be 
provided. (Penal Code Section 841) 

3.38.5 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting an arrest to be made, 
the student will identify the time of day or 
night that an arrest may be made. (Penal 
Code Sectio~ 840) 

3.38.6 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting arrest situations, 
the student will identify what the peace 
officer is required to do with the person 
arrested. (Penal Code Sections 825, 848, 
849, 851.5, 853.5 and 853.6) 

3.38.7 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting an officer(s) 
entering the premises to make an arrest, the 
student will identify those situations where 
the legal requirements of such entry were 
fulfilled by the officer(s). (Penal Code 
Section 844) 

3.38.8pThe student will identify the requirements 
placed upon a private person making an arrest 
of another: (Penal Code Section 847) 

~ Duty to take prisoner before magistrate 
without unnecessary delay. or 

~ Deliver prisoner to peace officer 

3.38.9 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting "private person" 
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arrests, the student will determine if the 
arrest is legal. (Penal Code section 837) 

3.38.12The student will identify the instances where 
a peace officer is not civilly liable for 
false arrest or false imprisonment arising 
out of an arrest. (Penal Code Sections 
836.5, and 847) · 

3.38.13p Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations, the student will identify 
the following legal exceptions to an 
arrest: 

A. Diplomatic immunity (22 US canst. 252) 
B. "Stale misdemeanor" rule (Hill v. Levy, 

117 C.A. 2nd, 667) (Roynin v. Battin, 55 
CA 2nd, 861) 

c. "Congressional exceptions" (Art. 1, 
section 6, us canst.) and (Art. 4, 
Section 2, Cal. Canst.) 

Effects of Force 

7.1.1 
.!.1& 

The student Hj 11 ide~tifl' the fglle\#iAg 
effects that trainiAg has 9R ~he 
psyc:Aological. aRQ pA.y&:iglogi~al forses uh:iol\ 
a:ffa~t a paraoR tR.raateRcalil uitA SilaRr;aw• The 
student will participate in an instructor­
led classroom discussion which examines the 
psychological and physiological forces which 
affect a person threatened with danger that 
will minimally consider: 

A. Confidence in one's abilities 
B. Development of instinctive reaction 
c. Mental alertness and concentration 
D. Self-control over emotions and body 

Equivalent expereince gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. comput 
er assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
instruction is also acceptable. 

7.1.2 The student will identify the possible 
criminal and civil liabilities that are 
attached through the use of force in a law 
enforcement situation. These include: 

A. Personal compensatory and punitive civil 
tort actions 

B. Personal criminal actions for improper 
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use of authority or force 
c. Personal civil rights violations, both 

federal and state 
D. Agency liability under the 

"masterjservant" rule 
E. Agency liability under federal civil 

rights laws 
F. Agency liability under "failure to train" 

or failure to supervise" tort theories 

Reasonable Force 

7. 2. 1 The student will identify "reasonable force" 
as indicated in PC 835 and 835(a). 

7.2.2 Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting arrest situations 
where deadly force is not necessary, the 
student will identify the amount of force 
that may be used in each arrest. (Penal Code 
Sections 835a and 843) 

7. 2. 3p The student will identify ~A:e ~eFIII 
"rea&tQRal;la £orQ& 11 aA'iil tA.a limitations most 
commonly imposed on ~use of force by~ 
eftfeFeemeR~ agency policies. 

Deadly Force 

~ In effecting an arrest. force should be 
used only when other alternatives have 
failed 

~ Force must be no more than is necessary 
to effect an arrest 

~ Force is to be viewed primarily as a 
defensive measure 

~ All uses of force shall be documented 

7.3.lp Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations involving homicide by a public 
officer, the student will ee~~ee~ly identify 
when the homicide is justifiable. (Penal 
Code Section 196) 

7.3.2 Given a direct question or an example, the 
student will identify the factors required to 
establish the "sufficiency of fear" 
requirement for the use of deadly force in a 
justifiable homicide. (Penal Code Section 
198) 
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7.3.3p 

A. Circumstances must be sufficient to 
excite the fears of a reasonable person 

B. Person acting must have acted under the 
influence of such fears alone 

c. To save self or another from death or 
great bodily harm 

Given a direct question or an example, the 
student will identify the appropriate factors 
which an officer must consider when faced 
with a use of deadly-force lau eRE&E'eemeRt 
situation. These factors include: 

A. The type of crime and suspect(s) involved 
B. The threat to the lives of other persons, 

both in the present situation and in 
future situations 

c. The surrounding environment, background, 
buildings, or vehicles 

D. The legal basis, and agency policy, if 
applicable 

E. The officer's present capabilities 
F. The suspect's capabilities, including 

potential use of weapons 
G. The immediacy of the threat 

7. 3. 4p The student will identify the most common 
conditions found in la~T eREel!'eeaeft~ agency 
policies regarding the use of deadiy force in 
an la\J eREeE'eemeA6 situation. This will 
minimally include: 

A. Defense of self or others when immediate 
threat to life or threat of great bodily 
injury exists 

B. Shooting at non-violent fleeing felons 
C. Warning shots 
D. Shooting at juveniles 
E. Shooting at or from moving vehicles 

7.3.5p Given word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations depicting situations where 
deadly force may be necessary, the student 
will identify s6a6e with each situation 
whether to shoot or not to shoot. (Penal 
Code Sections 835a and 843 and agency 
departmental policy} 

Illegal Force Against Prisoners 

11. 3. lp The student will euplaiA identify the 
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following prov~s~ons of Penal Code Section 
147 pertaining to willful inhumanity or 
oppression toward prisoners in the custody of 
a peace officer. 

A... Every officer 
~ Guilty of wilful inhumanity or oppression 
~ Toward any prisoner under his/her care or 

in custody 

11.3. 2p The student will identify the following 
provisions of Penal Code Section 149 
pertaining to assaulting a prisoner "under 
color of authority." 

A... Every public officer 
~ Under color of authority 
~ Without lawful necessity 
~ Assaults or beats any person 

C.~ LAWS OF EVIDENCE 

Concepts of Evidence 

4 .l.lp 'I'Re stJdr..t&R't uill ideRt.ify t.Re fellewi"!' 
Given an example of evidence and the fact 
that it is intended to prove. the student 
will identify it as either direct evidence or 
circumstantial evidence. 

A. Evidence 
B. Direct evidence 
c. Circumstantial evidenc~ 

4. 1. 2p 'l?fte s'&u.deR-6 will id:eat.ify t.Re fellewiR~ t.ypee 
gf a,.ifiiaAQQ gr material ~ela'teEI Ce '6Ae 
ia:rt~roQw;;tigR gf evideRsa iR eeYF\: aaa will 
PBBS!Riae aR eua..,le ef eaeht Giyen an 
example of evidence and the fact that it is 
intended to prove. the student will identify 
which of the following categories the 
evidence belongs in: 

A. Fruits of a crime 
B. Instrumentalities of a crime 
c. Contraband 
~ Other direct or circumstantial evidence 

4.1.3 The student will identify the following 
purposes for offering evidence in court: 
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A. As an item of proof 
B. To impeach a witness 
c. To rehabilitate a witness 
D. To assist in determining sentence 

4.1.4 The student will identify the following 
minimal tests which an item of evidence must 
successfully pass before it may be admitted 
into any criminal court. (Evidence Code 
Section 210) 

A. The evidence must be relevant to the 
matter in issue 

B. The evidence must be competently 
presented in court 

c. The evidence must have been legally 
obtained 

4.1.5 The student will identify the main purpose of 
the "Rules of Evidence" as protecting the 
jury from seeing or hearing evidence that is: 

A. Likely to confuse the issues (e.g., 
irrelevant or unreliable evidence) 

B. Unfairly prejudicial (e.g., other "bad" 
acts of the defendant unrelated to the 
charges) 

c. Unduly time consuming to present in court 

Rules of Evidence 

4.6.1p The student will identify the the following 
as effects of the "exclusionary rule" upon 
peliee enforcement actions aRa p~eeed~Fes ift 
'e&e felleuiRIJ alE'easl (Evidence Code and Case 
Law) 

A. civil rights violations 
B. Inadmissible evidence 
c. Possibility of false arrest 

4. 6. 2p The student will iGieR~ify tRe Qe:fiRit:ieR e:f 
tl:la R&a5'&ay ~la. Given the following_ 
definition Cor a paraphrase-of the 
definition!. the student will identify 
"hearsay evidence" as the term defined. 
Definition: "Hearsay evidence" is evidence of 
a statement that was made other than by a 
witness while testifying at the hearing and 
that is offered to prove the truth of the 
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_matter stated. (Evidence Code Section 1200) 

4.6.3 The student will identify the following 
exceptions to the Hearsay Rule. (Evidence 
Code Section 1220) 

Search Concepts 

A. Spontaneous statements 
B. Admissions 
c. Confessions 
D. Dying declarations 

4.7.1p The student will identify the conditions 
under which the following types of legally 
authorized searches may be made: {Case Law 
Decisions) 

. 4.7.2 

A. Consent searches 
B. Contemporaneous to arrest 
c. Probable cause searches 
D. A search warrant 
E. Plain sight 
F. Exigent circumstances 
G. Cursory search (Frisk) 
~ Conditions of Probation or Parole 

The student will _identify.the following items 
as those for which an officer may legally 
search (Case Law Decisions): 

A. Dangerous weapons 
B. Fruits of the crime 
c. Instruments of the crime 
D. Contraband 
E. Suspects 
F. Additional Victims 

4, 7, 4 The student will identify the definition of 
the following terms relative to search (Case 
Law Decisions): 

A. Consent 
B. Scope of searches 
c. contemporaneous 
D. Probable cause 
E. Instrumentalities of a crime 
F. Contraband 
G. Knock and notice 
H. Container search doctrine 
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seizure Concepts 

4.8.lp Given. word-pictures or audio-visual 
presentations Elepis'tiR~ JJl:lara force ia u.aocl 
t.e prevaRt ·a suapec;:t frgm liUallowittg 
evieleRee-1 the student will identify those 
situations where force is justified to 
lawfully obtain evidence including: 

4 8,5 

g_,_ COMMUNICATIONS 

~ Preventing a suspect from swallowing 
evidence 

~ Taking blood samples 
~ Taking fingerprints 

'rAe st.YEieRt. will iEle:n.tify aR euample whez:eiR 
iRduciRg a &U&pect: te 'lemit: ~JeylQ-be leg~ 
jwst.ified, (Case I:a,~·) 

'I'Ae st.tl:EI&R~ uill iQaRtify aR example H~ereiJ:a 
tA.e Y&& of force tg axtrar;t GlogQ avid.aAQ& 
from a &Uiipoct wgwlQ he le~ally jys~ifie~. 
(ease J:.alJ) 

'rAe stYEieRt. vill iEieRtify aR euample uReFeiR 
tA.e U.liie of force t;g axtragt fiR'3'&~il"iR~ 
eviEieRsa from a &l,Uiper;rt voul.d lii'e le9ally 
jwst.ified, (Case Law) 

The st:ucieR:t Hill id.sn:ttify aR example 'UAerai.R 
tRe suspe,.;t ~rgulQ A.aua R9 le~al ri~Ats te 
refysa to gi"e haR~IritiR~ exemplars, (Case 
batt) 

Interpersonal Communications 

5 .1.1 
.!.!& 

The student will participate in an 
ungraded exercise where he/she assumes the 
role of a peace officer while the instructor 
or a classmate assumes the role of a 
violator. suspect. or inmate. The person 
playing the violator. suspect, or inmate will 
be uncooperative and antagonistic. The 
student's performance will be critiqued by 
the instructor and his classmates with 
respect to the following: -

~ Emotional control 
~ The appropriate use of body language and 

other nonverbal communication 
~ Avoid the use of profanity or other 
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5 .1. 3 
l..!5i.l 

Notetaking 

5.2.1 

language likely to provoke a physical 
confrontation 

~ Avoid the use of occupational jargon 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. 

The student will participate in an 
instructor-led classroom discussion which 
examines techniques for coping with 
individuals exhibiting difficulty 
communicating due to irrational behavior and 
age during stressful situations. Discussion 
will minimally consider; 

~ Avoidance of factors that develop a 
negative response 

~ Exhibiting patience 
~ Maintaining awareness of verbal/non 

verbal factors which are indicative of 
potential aggressive action 

Equivalent expereince gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instructior. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. 

The student will identify the following uses 
of field notes; 

~ Basis for writing reports 
~ Reduces the need to recontact parties 

involved 
~ Provides a greater degree of accuracy 

relative to times. statements and events 
than memory alone 

5.2.3p Given simulated enforcement situations. the 
student will demonstrate the ability to take 
neat. accurate and complete notes. 
Completeness shall consider; 

~ Suspects 
~ Victims 
~ Witnesses 
~ DateCsl and timeCsl of occurrence 
~ Exact location of occurrence and persons 

involved 
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~Any other important information. i.e .. 
case number. location and chain of 
evidence. assisting officer's activity, 
type of incident 

Introduction to Report Writing 

5.3.lp The student will identify the following uses 
of written reports: 

5.3.2 

~ Record facts into a permanent record 
~ Provide coordination of follow-up 

activities and investigative leads 
~ Provide basis for prosecution and use by 

defense 
~ Provide a source for officer evaluation 
~ Provide statistical data 
~ Provide reference material 

The student will identify the following 
characteristics as essential to a good 
report: 

~ Accuracy 
~ Conciseness 
~ Completeness 
~ Clarity 
~ Legibility 
~ Objectivity 
~ Grammatically correct 
H. Correct Spelling 

5.3.3 The student will identify the following 
questions as those that should be answered by 
a complete report: 

Interviewing 

lO.S.lpThe student will identify the following steps 
which an officer should take in preparing for 
an interview: 

A. Review existing information about the 
case and the person to be interviewed 

~ Select a proper time and place which will 
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F. INVESTIGATION 

Interrogation 

be conduciye to the purpose of the 
interview 

~ Develop a list of questions 
~ Make preparations for documenting the 

interview 

8. 8 .lp The student will identify the case .law 
requirements for administration of "Miranda 
rights" by fiela peace officers including: 

~ Police initiated interrogation 
~ Questioning begins to focus on one 

particular person regarding a particular 
act (questioning moving beyond 
investigatory state toward custodial 
interrogation! 

~ Evidence sought would incriminate suspect 
~ While in custody or significantly 

detained 
~ Waiver must be obtained and made 

knowingly. intelligently and voluntarily 
~ Exceptions- volunteered or spontaneous 

statements or questioning pursuant to the 
Emergency Rescue Doctrine 

8.8.3p The student will identify the differences for 
administration of "Miranda rights" for 
juveniles including; 

A. Any juvenile upon being taken into 
"temporary custody" must be advised 
regardless of the intent to interrogate 
CW.& I. Section 625 and In re Galt! 

~ No waiver should be sought if the officer 
does not intend to interrogate 

Preliminary Investigation 

10. 1. 4p The student will identify the primary reasons 
to deny access to a crime scene by 
unauthorized persons including: 

A. Contamination/destruction of evidence 
B. Interference with preliminary 

investigation 
~ Protection of victim's rights and 

property · 
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lO.l.Sp The student will identify the most 
commonly used technigues for protecting a 
crime scene including: 

A. Establish a perimeter 
B. Secure assistance from others if needed 
~ Keep unathurized persons out 
~ Maintain list of names of persons allowed 

access (law enforcement and others) 

Identification, Collection, and Preservation of Evidence 

10.6.1 Given a description of a crime scene, the 
student will identify those items which 
should be treated as evidence. 

10.6.2p Given descriptions of situatiops in which 
the deseripeiens ei following types of 
evidence must be collected, the student 
will identify the appropriate methods for 
collecting, marking (or tagging) and/or 
packaging evidence. 

A. Fingerprints 
B. Tools and Toolmarks 
c. Firearms 
D. Bullets and projectiles 
E. Shoe Prints and Tiretracks 
F. Bite Marks 
G. Questioned Documents 
H. Paints 
I. Glass 
J. Fibers 
K. Hairs 
L. Body fluids 
M. Soil 
N. Hazardous materials 

10.6.3p Given a description of a crime scene 
which includes the presence of fragile 
and non-fragile evidence, the student 
will identify the fragile items and the 
appropriate method for protecting each 
item from damage. 

19.6.6 Given a deseripeien ei a erime seene 
eentainin~ several ~ieees ef euidenee, the 
st~cleflt will identif~ the ''fra~ile evidenee'', 
and seleee the preper meehed fer preserving 
i-t-;-
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10 6 7 TAe atudeAt r..•ill ideAtify the follo"'iAg items 
ef evideRee as t.Aesa wR.i~h corroQa'te cA.ilQ 
alH1&e ~Aa~eli · 

A Pbcotoqrapba of iRjuries and surrouRdiRqs 
R. PAy&iQiaR'& report 
C IDstP'meAts or implemeats used iR tAe 

e;e:ime 
g, 9ia~rams aRB measQremeR~s. 
E. Ma~erials applisabla to tRe ~rima 
F, Mediea.l his-Eery iREiisat.iRSJ previe\ls atn:I&e· 
c, Wi£Ress s'ta~emeRts 

Chain of Custody 

10.7. lp TRe stY:GieRt will idaRtify lnrllat ie me aRt J;y 
tile tex:m "chaiR of custod.y" aRd lnrby it mu&t 
be maiRtaiReGi (Case L:au) Given the 
following definition Cor a paraphrase of the 
definition>. the student will identify "chain 
of custody". as the term defined. 
Definition: In evidence. the one who offers 
real evidence. such as narcotics in a trial 
of a drug case. must account for the custody 
of the evidence from the moment in which it 
reaches his custody until the moment in which 
it is offered in evidence. and such evidence 
goes to weight not to admissibility of 
evidence. 

10.7 ~ C:i,.aR a vorQ pigture of a situ.atioR \JRawe 
a"ic\eRCQ ·¥'ilE c:ollec:taQ aRd 1 ist. made e f 1::fte 
e'liSeRsa, t.Ae stauieRt. •1ill sam,leta 'tAe 
Aaca&:&a&:!a' tor;ms '3'&Aerally wtiliaeEI Sy law 
eRfersemeRt tg iRswre tRe -QA.a...iR ef s\la'ta&y, 

10.7.3pThe student will identify the elements which 
must be documented to maintain the "chain of 
custody" including: 

~ Wbo found the item 
~ Wbere it was found 
~ WhO recovered and marked 
~ Who transported it 
~ Where it was booked 
~ Item's condition before and after 

handling 

Q.,_ ARREST AND CONTROL 

Principles of Weaponless Defense 
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12.6.1 The student will identify the basic 
principles of weaponless defense; 

A... Balance 
!h Awareness 
.Q.:.. Self-control 

12. 6. 2 The student will identify the danger areas of 
the body which are; 

A... Most vulnerable to physical attack 
!h Potentially fatal 

12. 6. 3p The student will identify the following body 
parts which can be used to overcome 
resistance; 

A... Head- by butting 
!h Hands- fists. palm. fingers 
.Q.:.. Arms- elbows. forearms 
~ Feet- ball. heel 
E.... Legs- knees 

12.6.4 The student will demonstrate a control hold. 

12.6.5 The student will demonstrate a recognized 
"take-down" tactic. 

Armed suspect/Weaponless Defense/Weapons Retention 

12.7.2 Given an exercise simulating an armed 
suspect. the student will demonstrate foot 
movements which will allow him/her to 
enter/avoid suspect's position. 

12.7.3 
i.J.li 

The instructor will demonstrate various 
techniques and mental preparation which can 
be used in disarming a suspect with various 
types of weapons. The dangers and tactics 
involyed will be discussed. Techniques will 
minimally include: 

A... Front Hand Gun Take-Away Technique 
!h Rear Gun Take-Away Technique 
~ Rear-L9ng Gun Take-Away 
~ Front Long Gun Take-Away 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. 
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12.7.7 
.!1..& 

The instructor will demonstrate recognized 
methods for weapons retention from both 
holstered and in-hand situations. Techniques 
will minimally include: 

~ Front Retention. Holstered Weapon 
~ Rear Retention. Holstered Weapon 
~ Unholstered Weapon Retention 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. 

Person Search Techniques 

8.14.1pThe student will identify the considerations 
for searching individuals of the opposite sex 
including: · 

~ Need to maintain officer safety 
~ Availability of female officers to 

conduct the search 
~ Need to be aware of sensitivity issues 

8.14.2 The student will identify the following 
principles of the search.of an individual 
which maximize the effec"tiveness of the 
search and the safety of the officerCsl: 

~ constant alertness 
~. Maintaining a position of control and 

"advantage" 
~ Thoroughnness of search 
~ Safeguarding of weapons 

Cofficer's/suspect'sl 
~ Search from the rear 
~ Search with one hand. control with the 

other 
~ Keep gun out of reach of suspectCsl 
~ Search systematically by use of proper 

hand technique 
~ If weapon found, notify back-up officer 

immediately and maintain control of 
suspect and weapon 

8.14.3pThe student will identify the common places 
where dangerous weapons or contraband can be 
located on a suspect's person: 
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.!L. Waistband 
~ Pockets 
~ Groin and other body cayities 
L. Small of back 
.L. Ankles 
~ Clothing and items carried 
~ Underarm area 

8.14.4 The student will iddentify the following 
responsibilities as being those of a 
"covering officer" when backing up another 
officer conducting a search of an 
individualCsl: 

~ Protecting searching officer from outside 
interference 

.!L. Psychological intimidation of the 
personCsl being searched 

~ Physical assistance of search officer. if 
necessary 

~ Continuous observation of suspectCsl 

search/Control Simulation 

8.18.2pGiven an exercise. the student will safely 
and effectively conduct the following 
searches of a suspectCsl: 

Pu. Visual search 
.!L. Cursory search 
~ High risk or arrest searches 

All items of contraband or weapons which can 
reasonably be located within legal 
constraints will be located. and student will 
maintain personal safety and suspect's 
security. 

Restraint Devices 

8.19.lpTbe student will identify the most common 
limitations imposed by agencies regarding the 
use of restraint devices: 

A. Male and female prisoners should not be 
handcuffed together 

.!L. Juvenile prisoners should not be 
handcuffed to adult prisoners 

~ Mentally ill prisoners should always be 
handcuffed alone 

~ All prisoners should be transported for 
short distances with hands cuffed behind 
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their backs 
~ Do not attach prisoners to a permanent 

object 

8.19.2pThe student will identify the following 
purposes of restraint devices used on 
prisoners; 

~ Restraint deyices are a safety device for 
both the officer and the prisoner 

~ Restraint deyices are used for temporary 
restraint to preyent attack. escape and 
the concealment or destruction of 
evidence/contabarid/or property 

~ Restraint deyices are used to prevent 
self-inflicted injury 

8.19.3pin a simulated situation. the student will 
safely and effectively handcuff single and 
multiple suspects. This will minimally 
include the; 

~ Handcuffing of a single suspect 
~ Handcuffing of two suspects with a single 

pair of handcuffs 
~ Handcuffing three or more suspects 

together 
~ Maintaining constant control of the 

suspect 
~ Maintain constant control of the 

restraining deyiceCsl 
~ Demonstrating double lock 
~ Maintaining reasonable degree of 

tightness of restraint deyices 
~ Control positioning of suspect's hands 
~ Maintaining continuous observation of the 

suspect 

Prisoner Transportation 

8.20.1 Tbe student will identify the proper method 
of transporting prisoners. This will 
minimally include; 

~ The search of the area in which the 
prisoners is/was seated before and after 
transportation 

~ Positioning of officerCsl and prisonerCsl 
within the yehicle 

~ Close observation of the prisonerCsl 
~ Use of seat belts 
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8. 2 0. 2p The student will identify the most common 
limitations imposed by agencies regarding the 
transportation of prisoners: 

8.20.3 
i.!.§l. 

FIREARMS COURSE 

~ Required application of seat belts to all 
prisoners 

~ Forbid transportation of adult females 
and males together in the same vehicle 

~ Specify a limited Dumber of prisoners to 
be transported in each vehicle 

~ Require that in patrol cars with cages. 
prisoners be positioned only in the rear 
of the patrol car 

~ Forbid transportation of sick or injured 
prisoners in a patrol car 

The instructor will demonstrate the safe and 
secure positioning of prisoners for 
transportation. This will minimally include 
single and multiple prisoners while working 
alone and with a partner. 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. 

(Required for peace officers who carry firearms) 

A. FIREARMS SAFETY 

7.5.1 The student will demonstrate safe handling of 
handguns. This will minimally be done under 
the following conditions/situations: 

A. Loading and unloading revolvers and/or 
semi-automatic weapons 

B. Bolstering and drawing handgun using 
agency authorized equipment 

c. Clearing malfunctions 

B. HANDGUN FAMILIARIZATION 

7.6.1 The student will identify the major parts of 
the semi-automatic and revolver-type service 
handgun with explanations of its basic 
mechanical functions. 

C. CARE AND CLEANING 
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7.7.1 The student will demonstrate the proper care 
and cleaning of the service handgun. 

D. FIREARMS SHOOTING PRINCIPLES 

7.10.1 The student will demonstrate the principles 
of good marksmanship using the service 
handgun. The demonstration will minimally 
include: 

A. Stance 
B. Grip 
c. Breath control 
D. Sight alignment 
E. Trigger control 
F. Follow-through 

7. 10. 2 The instructor will demonstrate the 
l1gl following shooting positions: 

E. FIREARMS RANGE 

A.,_ Crouch 
1L.. Point shoulder 
~ Barricade <strong and weak handl 
.!h Prone 
K._ Kneeling 
.L. Hip 

Equivalent experience gained through the use 
of appropriately designed workbooks. computer 
assisted instruction. or audio-visual 
programs is also acceptable. 

7. 15 .1p Given a daylight handgun combat range 
prescribed by POST, the student will achieve 
a POST-established passing score. 
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ATTACHMENT D 

PROPROSED PC 832 COURSE HOURLY CHANGES 

Arrest course 

A. 
B. 
c. 
D. 
E. 
F. 
G. 

Professional Orientation 
Community Relations * 
Law 
Laws of Evidence 
Communications ~ 
Investigation 
Arrest and Control * 
POST Examination 

Firearms Course 

Classroom 
A. Firearms Safety 

Minimum Total 

B. Handgun Familiarization 
c. Firearms Care and Cleaning 
o. Firearms Shooting Principles 
Range 
E. Firearms Range 

POST Examination * 

* New Topics 

Minimum Total 

Minimum Hours 

Existing Proposed 

4 

12 
4 

3 

1 

4 
2 
12 
3 
5 
2 
10 
2 

24 40 

16 

8 

15 

1 

16 24 



ATTACHMENT E 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA GEORGE DEUKMEJIAN, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE JOHN K. VAN DE KAMP, AttorneY General 

COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING e .• /ll• .~-'· 1601 ALHAMBRA BOULEVARD 
~ SACRAMENTO, CALIFOF=INIA 95816-7083 

• 

November 23, 1990 

BULLETIN: 90-26 
SUBJECT: PUBLIC HEARING - POST CURRICULUM AND HOURLY 

REQUIREMENTS FOR THE PC 832 COURSE 

A public hearing has been scheduled in conjunction with the January 
1991 meeting: 

Date: 
Time: 
Place: 

January 17, 1991 
10:00 a.m. 
Holiday Inn on the Bay 
San Diego, California 

The hearing is to consider regulation changes concerning curriculum and 
hourly requirements for the PC 832 Introduction to Law Enforcement 
(Arrest and Firearms) Course. Under Penal Code Section 832, all peace 
officers, except those who complete a basic course, must complete this 
course of training. The PC 832 Course is currently a minimum of 40 
hours. An additional 16 hours covering Communications and Arrest 
Methods is recommended, but not required. For several years, virtually 
all PC 832 courses have included the optional 16 hours, bringing the 
typical course presentation to 56 hours . 

The proposed regulation change would: 1) include the content of the 
now optional Communications and Arrest Methods Course in the required 
Arrest Course, thereby increasing that module from 24 to 40 hours, 
2) increase the time required for the Firearms Course from 16 to 24 
hours, 3) include a skill test requirement for arrest methods 
(handcuffing, person search and weaponless defense), and 4) revise the 
Level III Reserve Course requirement to maintain consistency with the 
proposed PC 832 requirement. 

These changes, which would increase the length of the overall required 
course to 64 hours, are intended to update POST's requirements for the 
PC 832 Course and to afford sufficient training hours for achievement 
of firearms proficiency. · 

To allow for test development, a delayed implementation date of July 1, 
1992 is recommended for all proposed changes. 

The attached Notice of Public Hearing, required by the Administrative 
Procedures Act, provides details concerning the proposed regulation 
changes and provides information regarding the hearing process. 
Inquiries concerning the proposed action may be directed to Kathy 
Delle, Staff Services Analyst, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., Sacramento CA 
95816-7083, or by telephone at (916) 739-5400. 

~~~ 
NORMAN C. BOEHM 
Executive Director 

Attachment 



Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

CURRICULUM AND HOURLY REQUIREMENTS FOR THE PC 832 COURSE 

Notice is hereby given that the Commission on Peace Officer 
Standards and Training (POST), pursuant to the authority vested 
by Section 13503 and 13506 of the Penal Code, and in order to 
interpret, implement and make specific Section 832 of the Penal 
Code, proposes to adopt, amend, or repeal regulations in Chapter 
2 of Title ·11 of the California Code of Regulations. A public 
hearing to adopt the proposed amendments will be held before the 
full Commission on: 

Date: 
Time: 
Place: 

January 17, 1991 
10:00 a.m. 
Holiday Inn - On The Bay 
1355 North Harbor Drive 
San Diego, California 92101 

Notice is also hereby given that any interested person may 
present oral or written statements or arguments, relevant to 
action proposed, during the public hearing. 

INFORMATIVE DIGEST 

the 

Pursuant to Penal Code Section 832, all peace officers (except 
those who complete the Basic Course) are required to complete an 
introductory course of training prescribed by POST. POST 
currently requires a minimum 24-hour Arrest Course and, for those 
peace officers who carry firearms, an additional 16-hour Firearms 
Course, for a total 40-hour requirement with specified 
curriculum. It is recommended (but not required) that peace 
officers who make arrests complete an additional 16-hour 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course. Level III Limited 
Function Reserve Peace Officers are required to also complete the 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course. 

It is proposed that Commission Regulation 1081, Minimum Standards 
for Approved Courses, be amended to reflect the following changes 
in subsection (a) (1}: 

1) Arrest Course Curriculum - add 25 new, and delete 10 
existing, performance objectives, add 9 required 
"learning experiences", and convert 3 existing 
objectives to learning experiences; 

2) Firearms Course Curriculum - add one required learning 
experien·ce; 



3) Increase the Arrest Course hours from 24 to 40, and the 
Firearms Course hours from 16 to 24; and 

4) Make technical changes by deleting performance 
objectives and incorporating by reference the document, 
"POST Curriculum Requirements for the PC 832 Course -
1992". 

It is also proposed that Commission Procedures H-3 and H-5 
(Reserve Officer Training Requirements) be amended to modify 
Module A (Level III Reserves) by deleting reference to the 16-
hour Communications and Arrest Methods Course and reflecting the 
above changes to the PC 832 Course. Commission Procedures H-3 
and H-5 are incorporated by reference into Commission Regulations 
1005 and 1007, respectively. 

The recommended increase in hours is to accommodate the 
additional curriculum and reflect the time actually needed to 
conduct the instruction. (Most of the proposed curriculum 
additions are from the currently optional 16-hour Communications 
and Arrest Methods Course.) Sixty of the 62 presenters of the PC 
832 Course currently exceed the minimum POST hourly requirements, 
with the overwhelming majority already including the proposed 
curriculum additions. 

The POST PC 832 .. Interactive Training Program, which already 
includes all of the existing and proposed curriculum, can be used 
by training presenters in a self-paced mode to expedite the 
instruction and waive minimum course hours. 

It is also proposed to modify Commission Regulation 1080 (PC 832 
Course Testing Requirements) to expand firearms skill testing to 
include other skills (e.g., weaponless defense, search of 
prisoners and handcuffing) because the proposed curriculum 
additions include these additions. 

A one-year delayed implementation date of July 1, 1992 is 
proposed to allow for planning by training presenters and for 
POST test development. Until that date, presenters will be 
required to continue complying with the existing requirement to 
correspond with POST testing. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

The Commission hereby requests written comments on the proposed 
actions. All written comments must be received at POST no later 
than 4:30 p.m. on January 7, 1991. Written comments should be 
directed to Norman C. Boehm, Executive Director, Commission on 
Peace Officer Standards and Training, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., 
Sacramento, CA 95816-7083. 



ADOPTION OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS 

After the hearing and consideration of public comments, the 
Commission may adopt the proposals substantially as set forth 
without further notice. If the proposed text is modified prior 
to adoption and the change is related but not solely grammatical 
or nonsubstantial in nature, the full text of the resulting 
regulation will be made available at least 15 days before the 
date of adoption to all persons who testified or submitted 
written comments at the public hearing, all persons whose 
comments were received by POST during the public comment period, 
and all persons who request notification from POST of the 
availability of such changes. A request for the modified text 
should be addressed to the agency official designated in this 
notice. The Commission will accept written comments on the 
modified text for 15 days after the date on which the revised 
text is made available. 

TEXT OF PROPOSAL 

Copies of the Statement of Reasons and exact language of 
proposed action may be obtained at the hearing, or prior 
hearing upon request in writing to the contact person at 
address below. This address also is the location of all 
information considered as the basis for these proposals. 
information will be maintained for inspection during the 
Commission's normal business hours (8 a.m. to 5 p.m.). 

ESTIMATE OF ECONOMIC IMPACT 

the 
to the 
the 

The 

Fiscal Impact on Public Agencies Including Costs or Savings to 
State Agencies or Costs/Savings in Federal Funding to the State: 
None 

Nondiscretionary Costs/Savings to Local Agencies: None 

Local Mandate: None 

Cost to Any Local Agency or School District for Which Government 
Code Section 17561 Requires Reimbursement: None 

Small Business Impact: None 

Cost Impact on Private Persons or Entities: None 

Housing Costs: None 

CONSIDERATION OF ALTERNATIVES 

In order to take this action, the Commission must determine that 
no alternative considered by the Commission would be more 
effective in carrying out the purpose for which the action is 
proposed or would be as effective and less burdensome to affected 
private persons than the proposed action. 



CONTACT PERSON 

~Inquiries concerning the proposed action and requests for written 
material pertaining to the proposed action should be directed to 
Kathy Delle, Staff Services Analyst, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., 
Sacramento, CA 95816-7083, or by telephone at (916) 739-5400 . 

• 
--
--



1080. 

(a) 

Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

PUBLIC HEARING: CURRICULUM AND HOURLY REQUIREMENTS 
FOR THE PC 832 COURSE 

PC 832 996RSB Course Testinq Requirements 

Pursuant to Section 832(a) of the Penal Code, persons who 
receive PC 832 training as a stand-alone POST-certified 
course or as part of a larger POST-certified course shall 
demonstrate satisfactory completion of the training by 
passage of a POST-developed or POST-approved examination or 
examinations. Passage of a written examination shall be 
required for the affe3t pfeeed~fe3 cognitive (knowledge) 
curriculum; passage of a 3kill3 performance examination~ 
shall be required for the fifeafm3 noncognitive (skills) 
curriculum. This regulation does not apply to persons who 
satisfactorily complete the POST Regular Basic Course. 

(1) Examination Procedures: 

(A) All efi9iflal examinations required by this section 
shall be administered immediately following the 
conclusion of the required PC 832 instruction ±ft 
POS~ certified eatl~ses. 

(B) All examinations shall be scored pass/fail. 

(C) Administration and scoring of the written 
examination shall be delegated to qualified course 
presenters who have received training in the 
administration of the examination and who agree to 
abide by the terms of a formal test security 
agreement; the fifeafm3 skills examination~ shall 
be administered and scored by the fifeafm3 
ifl3tftletef(3) course presenter with efie POST­
specified ee~f3e ef fife afld procedures and 
passing scores. 

(D) All examination results shall be mailed to POST by 
course presenters within 2 working days of the 
date of testing. 

(2) **** 

Authority: PC 13503, 13506 

Reference: PC 832 



' .. 

(Note: This language is predicated upon approval by the Office 
of Administrative Law of public hearings held January 18, 1990, ~ 
July 19, 1990 and November 1, 1990; and proposed revisions with no ~ 
public hearings scheduled and published in the Notice Register 
February 23, 1990 and August 24, 1990.) 

PROPOSED LANGUAGE FOR REGULATION CHANGE 

1081. Minimum Standards for Approved Courses 

(a) Approved courses, as specified in Commission Regulation 
1005(g), pertain to training mandated by the Legislature 
for various kinds of peace officers and other groups for 
which the Commission has responsibility to establish 
minimum standards. Approved courses shall meet the 
following minimum content and hours. 

(1) Arrest and Firearms (Penal Code Section 832) 
(Certified course; requirement satisfied by 
Basic Course.) 

Arrest Cetl%Se (24 Iletlrs) 
(Re~tlired fer all ~eace efficers) 

- -4-B- M Hours 

.-

•. 

e 
1. La~ Eflfercemeflt Prefessiefl (1.2.0*) 

Learflifl'!J Seal. 

'fhe st:tielent will ttnelerstand Che prefessieital 
as~ects ef law eflfercemeflt. 

Perfa~maftee Objectives 

!he sttldeflt will idefltify the basic ~riflci~les 
ef a "~refesshlfl." (1.2.1) 

2. Ethics (1. 3. 0) 

Learflifi'!J Seal. 

The sttHient::. will ttnderstand: the eaneept ef 
ethics in law enfereement. 

Perfermafice Objectives 

'Phe stueleflt uill idefltif) \;hj law eflfareement 

1 e 



*POS'3? Perferntattee 
number onl:y. 

3. 

th l9 · l9 t tf; · 1 11d mored: standatd3. •e n1gnes e n1ea an m 
(1. 3.1) 

'!'he student >dll identif} the kq elements of 
the "La>-~ Enfereentent Cede ef Ethics" anel the 
"Cede ef Prefesgiena1 Ceneluct af\el 
Responsibilities fet Peace Officers." (l. 3. 2) 

referred te by 

Unethical Dehaoier (1.4.0) 

Learning Goal: 

'fhe st::tldef'lt: ~ill tlf'lderstaf'lei these actions "hieh 
constitute unethical behavior ef a peace 
officer and their consequences. 

Performance Objectives 

"='he stuaent >-~ill identif:l' and e.,aluat:e methods 
fer handling unethical and/er e~iminal conduct 
en the part: ef a felle" effieer. ( 1. 4. 1) 

'!'he student "ill iaentif:t problems asseeiatea 
witft an offieel!' s nenenfereemerrE ef specific 
la>-~s b:i' personal eheiee. (1. 4. 2) 

'!'he student will iaentif:l' problems associated 
•lith an officer's acceptance ef gratuities. 
(1.4.3) 

"='he st:uaent: will iaent:if:t wh~ it: is neeessat1 
fer an officer te take positive aet:ien when 
beeemiflq aotare ef tlflet::hieal aftd/er eriffiiflal 
eenauet en t:he part ef a fellow officer. 
(1.4.4) 

4. Aaministratien ef Justice Components (1.7.0) 

Learning Geal: 

"='he student: will have §efteral Jene\tled~e of the 
components 
S:i'St:em. 

ef the administration ef j ust:iee 

Performance Objectives 

Gi u en the 
COffif=!OfteJ.=rts 
eorreet::iens), 

three 
(law 
t:he 

ct: iffliftal )tlsEiee 3J stem 
enforcement:, juaieial, 

gt:uaent: _will iaent:if~ t:e 

2 



~tfiieh component of the Cf iminal j tlSE iee Sj SEem a 
the felleltin~ epcra~ienal po3itions belenq. ~ 
(1.7.1) 

a. Jtleii:J'e 
b. Proseetltiney Atterne~ 
e. Defcn3e At:t:err=te] 
d. Probation Officer 
e. Parole Officer 
f. Correctional Officer 
~- Local Police 
h. Sheriff 
i. Victim:/tlitnes3 Services 

The sttlelent will ie!ent:if1 the followini:J' major 
I:J'Oals of the criminal jt1stiee system. (1. 7. 2) 

a. Gtiaranteein~ cltle precess 
b. Crime prevention 
e. Protection of life anel propert~ 
el. Apprehension of offender 
e. Enforcement of law 
f. Eqt~al jt1stiee 
g. Asstlr~s victim's ri~hts 

5. California Cotift Sjstem (1.9.0) 

Learning Goal. 

':Pfte S1::tldefl1:: will t:lnelerstaflel anel have a •torkin~ 
lenel•lcdge of the erganiEat:ien and operation of 
the Califerflia eetlr_:t s~ st::cm. 

Performance Objectives 

The stt1elent llill ielentifj the or9ani:eational 
strt1ett1re and primary responsihilit:y of t:he 
follo~<ini:J' California eotlrts. ( 1. 9. 1) 

a. Jt1stiee Cot1rt 
b. l!t:inieipal Cetirt 
e. Stlperier Cetlrt 
el. District Cotlrt ef Appeal 
e. State Stlprcme Cetlrt 

':Phe sttldcnt will idcntif} the ptlrpeses of the 
felledin~ jadieial precesses in eriittinal eases. 
(1.9.2) 

a. Bail 
b. Arraignmeree 
e. Preliminar) heaying 

3 



d. IfldieCment 
e. 'frial 

6. Diseret:ieflar:y Deeisiefl !lakin'.)" (1.11. 0) 

Leart!it!<J Geal. 

~he st:~det!t: will haJe a gefleral ~nderst:afldin<J 
of a lah e:FJ:foreemeftC officer's discretiouary 
atlCheritJ, censtxaints, censeqtlenees, and 
precess in making decisions. 
Performance Ob)eeCiues 

~he st:~deflt: will ideflt:if:y t:he st:e~s iflvelved ifl 
!)reblem solvinr:r ineltidint;;. (1.11.1) 

a. IdenCifyint;; Che prebleftt 
b. Aflal:yziflg t:he ~reblem 
e. Deuele!'inq alte:t:natives 
d. Seleet.in~ sel~tien 

e. Imf'lemencint;; decision 
f. EvaltlaCin~ aecien 

'fhe· SCtldenC ''ill identify t::he mesc eommefl 
limicaciens ef effiee:t disereCien inelt1din9. 
(1.11.2) 

a. Law 
b. Def'a:ttmental pelic} aftd pxecedtl:t:e 
c. Departmental ~eals and objectives 

'fhe stth9:ent will ident:if:y t:he ~et:eflt:ial 
COfl3C€JtlCfiC83 
diseret:ieflary 

of aft officer's application ef 
decision making inclt1din9. 

(1.11.3) 

a. BeaCh or injury 
b. AddiCienal crime 
c. Civil and uicariet1s liability 
d. Offieer disei~line 
e. Embarrassmenc to depar'emcflt 

Givetl varietls ~erd piettlrcs, at1die vistlal 
preseneations, or simtlltlt::eel ineidencs, the 
stt~dent will ielent::if} ,,fiieh ef 1::he fellettift~ 
are aeee~t:able deeisiefls. ( 11. 1. 4) 

a. }\c%!:€31:: 

b. Cit:at:iem afld Release 
e. Referral 
d. Verbal Harfling 
e. No Aetiefl 

4 



B. La11 (12 IletlrS) 

1. In~rodtle~ien to La\t (3.1.0) 

Lea~nifl~ Goal. 

~he student ''ill understand and have a \tOY]{iflq 
kflO\iledqc of the lc~al principles upon w~ ±eh ll 

criminal la\t in California operates. 

Performance Ob~cetives 

The stt1dent 11ill identifJ the difference 
between ''spirit ef the law'' and ''le~ter ef tl1c 
lao<." (3.1.1) 

The sttldent ~till identifJ the difference 
b4ptHCCfl "common law" and "stattltOrj la\4" ifl 
~elation to California la11. (3.1.2) 

~he s~udent will ideHtif) heh ease decisions 
affect and clarifJ stattltOrJ la~< (Stare 
Decisis). (3 .1. 3) 

2. Crime Elements (3.2.0) 

Learf'liflt:J Goal. 

The stt1dent will tlnderstand and ha~e a 11erking 
lenewleel~c ef Che basic elements of crimes as 
defined in California law. 

Performance Ob)eetives 

~he sttldent will identifJ each of the folleo<ing 
as beino; neeessar) elemcflts of "a crime" as 
defined bJ California Penal Cede Section 15. 
(3.2.1) 

a. lin aet: or emission 
b. In violation of statuterj lalt 
e. Fer \lhieh t=::here is a punishment 

The sttldent will identif) the uariotls t]pcs of 
erime3 a3 felenie3, mi3demeanor3, or 
infrae~ien3 b~ ei~her defini~ion, name, 
ptlni3hmen~ fae~er3, or limi~a~ions. (3.2.2) 

~he sttldent will identif~ ''eorptls delicti'' as 
defined in California crimifl:al law. (E v ideftee 
Cede) (3.2.3) 

5 
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3. InEenE (3.3.0) 

Learnino; Goal. 

~he Sttlclent \till Hnderstand and ha~e a derking 
kflelolede;e ef the eefleej9t ef "illteflt" ifl 
California criminal lalt. 

Perfermafiee Objeetive3 

The 3ttldeflt will idefltif~ the fellewifle; t]j9e3 
ef ''intenE'' reee9nized in Califerflia eiiminal 
la11. (3.3.1) 

a. S19eeifie 
b. 'l'ransfe:tred 
e. General 
d. Crimiflal ftee;lie;eftee (Evideftee Cede) 

4. Partie3 te a Crime (3.4.0) 

Learnino; Goal. 

~he Sttldent \till tlnderstand aftd haoe a werkine; 
Jme11lede;e ef the eefteej9t of "pa:r;ties to a 
crime." 

Perfermaflee Objectives 

~he sttldent dill identif~ ''principal'' and 
''aeeesser~·· as defined b~ California lah. 
(Pefial Cede Seetien3 30 32) (3.4.1) 

'i'he s1::tHient liill identif~ "aeeomplice" as 
defined b~ California law. (Penal Cede Section 
1111) (3.4.2) 

5. Defefl3e3 (3.5.0) 

LearnifHJ Geal. 

~he sttldent will tlnders"E:and and have a ~crleino; 
Jenertled~e ef the eon.eept of efl"E:raf3meFtt, anel who 
is le~all~ incapable of eeft\'ffii1::Ciflo; a crime ifl 
California. 

Performaflee Objectives 

as reee~nized b~ California ease deeisiefts. 
(3.5.1) 

6 



6. 

7. 

Phe st~dent will 'd · · le~allj if~eapableJ.::effttJ.:fy .these peL sens "he are 
State ef calife . eemmJ.:ttJ.:n~ a erime in the 
27, 28, and 29)r7;:~.2:Penal Cede Seetiens 26, 

Prebable Ca~se (3.6.0) 

Learnin~ Geal. 

'i'he ~t~dent will ~nderstand 
knewled~e ef the eeneept ef 

:nd have a dOrlting 
prebable ea~se.'' 

Perfe~manee Objectives 

'i'he 3ttleiene nill idet=rEif~ tf:l 
elemeut:s of "reasonable 3 . ~ 1

e fellen•it=Hj' 
· t13t'~C10f'l" ao t"' re<'J:~lred te lawf~llj t ~nese 

i11 ·est· t s ep, detain a l~a e a f'Cr3en. (3.6.1) or 

a. 
b. 

e. 

Sp7eifie artie~lated faets 

13 abetlt to oeetlr 
Inuelu7meftt bj the persen te 
the er1me related ae~ivit). 

has eeetlrreel or 

be detained in 

Given word t'iCttlres or . 

Obs~rtletien Of ~ · t1:3t l:CC ( J. 8. Q) 

Learniftq Geal. 

f ' .._.._ .... ._..,_.... =l=g*'1t1nt-'=1<=1 

o )tlSt:iee anel he'' to ielertCif;-- th~ ~l~;~~t;~ .... u 

Perfermanee Ob)eetiues 

Givefl 

Givefl uerel f=Jiettlres er atteiie uist1al 

7 
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presentatiel'ls e!epJ:ei::J:ft<;J pess1: . · s eeropleee 
set1e!ene ,,ill deeermine if the er1:me 1 : . 

. . 'ble perjuries, the 

e! 'll '!1 af1~ sietlaeien where ehe et1me 1S 
an "Vtl:, 1: LI • '= · ro eemme""' flame . . f t:h Crl:ffiC "Pj 1:-cu ' • n L • eempleee, J:del'lt:~ :1'"~ '(P 1 Cede Seetiens 
and crime elas:Sl:fl:eatl:ef't. en a 
118 afld 126) (3.8.2) 

. er atldie viatlal Gioen were! pJ:ettl~es · teftlaal by 
presefltatiens depJ:etl:!t<;J the pessJ::le ser; the 
an effieer to aeeept an arreste pert, • e 
sttldent hill detetmifle if ehe erJ:me 1s eemple~ 

. e. f1 ·~fiere tf>e erl:!fle 1S and, in afl~ Sl:t:tla 1:15 I ) l ... . t: mmeft 
eemplete, will identif} the eJ::ime l:l} J: s eo" 
name and erime elassifieatien. (Penal Cede 
Seeeien 142) (3.8.3) 

Giwen werd piettlres et atldie oisual 
· depietin9 the pessi~le 

presentatJ:ens ar; effieer, the student wJ:ll imperseftatien oft . 
determine if t:he crime is co~f'let:e anel, l:fl ~~i 
situatiol'l whete the erime J:S eempleee, w7 
ideneif} the etime by its eemmen n~me and er1me 
elassifieatien. (Penal Cede SeetJ:ens 14Ga and 
538d) (3.8.4) 

Gi ef1 were! piettltes er atldie wisual 
pr;setntaeiens depietin9 the pessibl~. i~rea~ e~ 
obs'Er1:1eCiR~ of af'l officer in tft;e ft1l 1: m?It e:'f 
h's'het duties the student w1:ll determ1ne 1 

1: ' ' d · sittlatief1 the erime is eemplete an , 1~ an}~ · 
where ehe erime is eemplete, K111 J:dentJ:f} the 
C:I ime b:y its eerffifl'tOfl name _ . and er1:mc 
elassifieaeiefl. (Penal Cede SeetHms 6 9, 71, 
13 6, aftd H 8 ) ( 3 . 8 . 5) 

· werd pietures et audie wisual GJ:ven · f'l' f ptesentatiefls e!epietin9 the pess1ble1 J:n9'.e 
false peliee repert, the student. ;nll 

:etermine if the etime is eemplete and, J:ft ~fi:i' 
sit:uaCiort v1hel'e the crime is eem}:"lct:e, u711 
identif} the erime b} its eemmen ':lame a~~ ~r1:m~ 
elassifieatiefL (Penal Cede Seet1ens 1 . an 
148.5) {3.8.6) 

c· word piettlres or atldie oist1al 1 
'en · bl f l t f'resent:ations de~iet:inq t:he pess1: e rc tlSa . e 

'e'f1 "posse eemitatus," the student w1ll j 1: l • 1 el . 
dct:ermifle if the crime is eemp etc an , lfl f_tf11 
sitt1atien where the erime is eemplete, '-111 
ielent:if:y t:he crime bOY it!! eofftmet=t name ~fld: crime 
elassifieatien. (Penal Cede Seet1en 150) 
{3.8.7) 
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8. 

9. 

Censt:it:tltianal R' h 1g ts La# (3.37.0) 

Lea;r;niu~ Goal. 

rhe ~ttleiCl'l'E uill tlf'leiC:I :31::8flei anel ha e a j . 
enert eel~e ef the basic eonstitutie~v.werel:ng 
persafl(S) Stlspeeted aY aeetlsed fnal r~ghts af e a er1me. 

Performance Ob1ectives 

'fhe sttldeftt "ill identifj the pr . . f ll ' ~ 1 OV13l:Ofl3 Of th 
e O•llft~ amend:men:Cs to Cfte u s Co t · ~ e 

aflei the imJ:'aee eaeh has tlf'OR • .ns J:~t1t1on 
dtlties. (3. 37 .l) a peaee aff1eer' s 

a. let :Amendment 
b. 4th ~eneiment 
e. 5th Amef'lelmef'lt: 
d. 6th :iD!I:ffH!ndmef'lt: 
e. 8th :Amendmer:tt 
f. 1 4t:h Amendment 

Givefl a deseriptiafl f . . 
'I'it·le 18, CflaJ:3'Eer la a 5 aut: ~et ln v ielatiefl of 
e d' ' ee 1afl 241 af the l::l 5 
ba e~ the sttldeflt "ill idefltifj the ie±at: · 

"1 e Lapt:er and seet:ie ef U 5 C ell v len 
• • 1 • -a-e afl d b · t 

erlme elassifieatien. (3.37.3)1:i 1 s 

Given a descriptio~- ~ . 

La~s of Arrest (3 39 8} ; . 
Learni:fl~ Goal 

'I'he student will 
kflal~ledge af the 
tfie Penal Ceele. 

tlfleiet: scand and: have a \terkifleJ 
la\L3 ef arrest:: as elefi~ed: . .t lfl 

Perform_anee Ob)eet:i u es 

r~:~s~~den~ ttill describe the ~eaee officer's 
atJ 'T~r1~:11 ta arrest. (Peflal eade Seetiafl 836 
afld .eh1ele eade Seetians 40301 40325) (3.;8.1) 

ideit~if} the elements of an 
arrest. (Peflal eade Seetiafls 834 afld 835) 
(3.38.2) 
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· er atldie vi3tlal Given werd ~iCttlre3 
~resefttatiens de~ietin~ diffe:ift~ . arrest 
sittlatiens, the st~dent will 1dent1fl ~he 
ametl~t ef feree that mal be ~sed when effeet1n~ 
a~ :~rest. (Peftal Cede Seetiens 834 (a) · and 
843) (3.38.3) 

~resefttatiefts de~1et1n~ arr 
r-- l · ~at information the sttldeftt will exp a1ft wn . 
~ersen a~ rested m~st be ~rev 1ded aftd at 11hat 
time it m~st be ~revided. (Penal Cede Seetieft 
841) (3.38.4) 

Givef'l b a 
pre3entatiefts de~ietin~ an arres~ tee m~ e, 
the sttldent will identify the t1me ef day er 
fti~ht an arrest ma'l be made. (Penal Cede 
Seetien 840) (3.38.5) 

word ~iettlre3 er atldie vi3tlal 

Given word piettlres er atielie ui3tietl 
~resentatiens de~ietin~ arrest 
st~dent will identifl what the ~eaee 
reqtiireel te de ~ith the per3en 
(Pef'lal Cede Seetief'ls 825, 848, 849, 
853.6) (3.38.6) 

Given word ~iettlres 

effieet i3 
arrested. 
853.5 and 

~resefttatiefts depietift~ ··~~iuate ~ersen" 
arrests, the sttldent will determine if the 
arrest: is le~al. (Penal Cede Seetien 8 37) 
(3.38.9) 

'fhe scudefit \•ill iden'l::if} 1::he iHs1::anees \;hete a 
peace effieer is nee eivillj l~a~le fer fal3e 
arrest er false impriseflment: ar1s1fl~ etit ef aft 
arrest. (Penal Code Sect ions 8 3 6. 5, 8 3 9, aftd 
847) (3.38.12) 

'fhe student dill identif} ~he fello~in~ le~al 
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exeeptiel'ls te auest. (3.38.13) 

a. OiJ:'larnat::ie immtlflit:j (22 US Ceele 252) 
b. "SEale miselefttCaflar" rtlle (Hill ". Lev~, 117 

C.A. 2ne!, 667) (Rejnin o. Battin, 55 Or 
2ne!, 861) 

e. ''Congressional except:ians'' (Art:. 1, Section 
6, US Censt.) ane! (Art. 4, Seetien 2, Cal, 
Censt. ) 

10. Effeets ef Feree (7.1.0) 

Learnin~ Geal. 

The st:tlelent will tlnelcrstanel ~he psjehalegieal 
anel phjsielegieal effeees anel liabilities ei 
the ~se ef feree. 

Pcrformaflee Object:ives 

'fhe st~e!ent •dll ie!entif:l' the felle.,in~ effeets 
that t:raining has en the ps:y ehologieal af'u:i . 
ph)siele~ieal forces which affect a person 
thrcatencel ltith elaflger. (7.1.1) 

a. Canfielcnec ifl one's abili1::ics 
b. Devclapmene of inst:inetiuc reaet:ian 
e. t1cfl1::al alcrtnc.:ss and COftCCfltration 
d. Self eanerol o~cr emoeiens and body 

~he st:tlelcnt \till ielefltif) the liabilit:ies t:hat 
are att:aeheel t:e an officer and an agency 
th1:ot1~h the 1:1se of foree. f7.1.2) 

11. Reasenahle Fe~ee (7.2.0) 

Learnin~ Geal: 

'i'he sttlelene uill tlnde:rstand Ehe u::~e ef 
:reasonaBle fo:ree in ~eliee aetioiEy. 

Performance Ohjeetives 

'i'he sttldent trill iclentif} '':reasonable feree'' a::~ 
inciieatee! in PC 835 ane! 83S(a) (7.2.1) 

Given de~d ~ietures or audio visual 
presentatieRs elef'iet:in~ arrest sittlatiens uhere 
deaell} feree is net neeessar}, the stuelent ~ill 
ielentify the ametlnt ef force that ma} be used 
in eaeft arrest. (Penal Cede Sections 835a and 
843) (7.2.2) 
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The 3~tlcleft~ ~ill iden~ify ~he ~erm ''reasonable 
fe:tee" aftd ~he limiea~ief'ls me3~ eafftfftanly 
imfla3eel aft iC3 tl3C by lart eufeECCffief'lt dtJCf'lCy 
pelieies. (7.2.3) 

12. Deadlj Feree (7.3.9) 

LearftifltJ Seal. 

The s~tldcft~ will tlfteiersCaf'ld Che faeters 
if'lvelveel in Che tl3C ef deadl:y feree. 

Pe:tfermaf'lce Ob)ectives 

Givef'l herd ~ict~Ees or at~dio vistial 
t!frescntatiofls in vel v ifi~ hemieiele by a J:'ttblie 
officer, the stuelefl~ uill correet:ly ielef'lt:if:y 
hhefl the homicide is )ttst:ifiable. (Peflal Cede 
Seetien 196) (7.3.1) 

'!'he stt1dent: uill explain the leEJal relaCieflship 
betdeen fear and Che ttse of deadly . feree. 
(Penal Cede Seetien 198) (7.3.2) 

The st:t~elent ltill list the fellenin~ 
eensi~eraciens hhieh an bfficer mt1st consider 
lthcn faced dith 1::he tlse ef deadly force. 
(7.3.3) 

a. Phe t:ype ef crime and s~speet(s) invelved 
e. Phe threat te the lives ef inneeent 

persens, eeth present and f~t~re 
e. The envirenmenc 
el. '!'he law and a~ene:y policy 
e. Pfie effieer's present eapaeilities 
f. ~he threacenin~ lteapen's eapabiliCies 
~- 'Phe immeeliae:y of the threat 

'!'he st:tielent will ielent:ify the meat common 
conditions fettl'lel in lau enforcement: agency 
policies regareliftg t:he ttse ef ''deadly feree." 
(7.3.4) 

~his will minimally inelt~de. 

a. Defense ef self er ethers wfien immediate 
threat te life e1eises 

h. Sheeting at non vielef'lt fleeing felons 
e. Ha:rning shots 

Given word pictures er attelia visttal 
prcsefttatiens elepiet::in~ sitttat::ions uhere deadly 
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feree ma:y be neeeegar:y, the 3ttldent .. ill ::!tate A 
with each eittlatiefl ~hethe~ te eheet er flet te ~ 
gheet. (Peflal Cede Sectiefle 835a and sq3 afld 
de!"artmefltal l"eliq) (7. 3. 5) 

13. Ille~al Perce A~aiflet Prieeflere (11.3.0) 

Learnin~ Goal. 

~he 3ttldeflt will tlflderetafld that ille~al ferce 
cannot be ~sed a~ainst a ~risoner. 

Perfatmanee Objectives 

'fhe sttld:erl'l:: will eJt~lain Che pre" is ions ef 
Peflal Cede Sectiefl 147 !"ertainin~ te willftll 
inht:lmaflit:y or eppressiefl eauard priseners in 
ehe etisCedy of a peace officer. (11.3.1) 

rrhe 3"ttJdent will ideflt:ify. 1::he pre" isian3 . ef 
renal Cede Section 14 9 pereainifl~ to a3sat:1le1:f'l~ 
a prisoner ''tinder calor of atltherity." (11.3.2) 

c. La~g ef Evideflce (4 Iletlre) 

1. CeflCe!"tS ef Evidence (4.1.0) 

Learflifl~ Goal. 

the stt:ldent ~ill t:lnderstand and have a werleing 
knowledge of Che concepts of evielenee as 
de~ined and t:lSed in California law. 

Performance Ob)eetives 

The stt:ldent will identify the fellewin~. 

(4.1.1) 

a. Evidence 
b. Direct evidence 
e. Ciretlmstantial evidence 

rr~ t d t "11 identify the fallowing t~pcg Ie 3 tl en Wl: 

'd e material related te the e f e v 1eneer · 
1 ifltreelttetien ef e v idenee ifl ee ttrt and Vtl:l 

reeeqnize an eJeample ef eaeh. ( 4. 1. 2) 

a. Frtlits ef a crime 
b. Instr~metl~alities ef a crime 
c. Centrabanel 

~he st::tleleflt: will iden~if~ the 
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purposes far efferin~ evidence in ee~rt::. 
(4.1.3) 

a. As an item of preef 
b. ~a impeach a witfless 
e. Te rehabilitate a witness 
d. ~o assist in determining sentence 

The st~dent will identif] the fellewin~ minimal 
tests rthieh an i"'eem of e v idenee ff'Ltl3t 

s~eeessf~ll] tJass befere it ma] be admitted 
iflto af'1Jl erimiRal eatirt. (Evidence Code 
Seetien 210) (4.1.4) 

ifl i33tlC 

b. The evidence mtist be competently presented 
in ee~rt 

e. The e v ieleflee mtl3t:: ha u e be eft le~all] 
ebtained 

The student 'hill ielentify the main pl::lrpo3e of 
the "Rules ef E .tideflee" as pro'e:eet:ir'I~ the ) t1r~ 
from ~eein~ or hearing evidence that is. 
(4.1.5) 

a. Like!} to eenftise the- isstie (e.g., 
irrelevant or tlflreliable evideflee) 

b. UnfairlJI prejudicial (e.g., other ''bad'' 
acts of the defefidan1:: tlnrela1::ed to the 
ehar~es) 

e. Uneltll} time eenstiminq to present in eoti~t. 

2. Rt1les of Evidence (4.6.8) 

Learnin~ Geed. 

The student will ~nder~~and and ha~e a ltorkin~ 
knowled~e of ~he ba~ie r~le~ of evidence. 

Performance Objective~ 

The s~~dent will idefttify the effects of the 
"eJtelttsienery r~len ~!90ft police actions aftd 
19raeed~res in ~he fellawin~ areas. (Evidence 
Cede and Case Lau) ( 4. 6. 1) 

a. Ci~il ri~hts 
b. If'laelmissi!ele evid:ef'lee 
e. Possibility of false arrest 

The st~d:ent uill identify the d:efinitief'l ef the 
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Hearsa'i Rule. (E videl'lee Cede 
(4.6.2) 

' 

~he ~~tldent \till identify 
C}tCC]:9t::iens to the Hearsay Rtlle. 
ss~e~ett:4i~e~l'l~1~2~2~0~)~(~4r..~Gr..~J~) 

a. Spentaneatls statements 
b. Admi3siens 
e. Cer=tfes3iel'1s 
d. Djil'l<J deelarat:iel'ls 

3. Gea~eh Cel'lee~t:s (4.7.0) 

Learfling Goal. 

Sect: iel'l 12 0 0) 

t:he felleuil'l<J 
(E v ielenee Cede 

The sttldent \till tlnderstaftd and haue a working 
lme,.led<Je ef t:he le<Jal eel'lee~t:s relat:i, e t:e 
searche:3. 

Performance Objectives 

The sttlelent will identify the conditions tlflder 
#hieh the fellowinq ty~es of le~ally atltherizeel 
searches may be made. (Case Law Deeisierts) 
(4.7.1) 

a. Consent searches 
b. Centem~eraneotls to arrest 
e. Prebable cause searches 
el. A search ~arrant 
e. Plain si9ht: 
f. EJtigent eiretlmstanees 

~he st:udel'lt: will identify t:he felle,.ing items 
as · these fer which an officer may legally 
search (Case La\f Decisions. (4. 7. 2) 

a. Dangerotls weapons 
h. Frtlits of the crime 
e. Instrtlments of the crime 
d. Cel'lt:raband 
e. S t1Sl9eets 
f. Addi~ienal vietims 

~fie 3~ttden~ will identif~ the definition ef ~he 
felle,•in~ terms relative te search (Case Law 
Deeisiel'ls). (4.7.4) 

b. Gee~e ef searches 
e. Centem19eraneetls 
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d. Preeaele ea~se 
e. InstrtJmentalities of a crime 
f. Cer=rE:rabanei 
~- Knoele and notice 
h. CeRtainer search deetrifle 

4. Seiz~rc Cenec~ts (4.8.0) 

Learflif'l~ Geal. 

~he sttldcnt will tlnderstand and have a \terking 
kneuledqc ef 1::hc concept ef lawftil evidence 
seiz~re. 

PcrfermaRec Objectives 

Given word piettircs er atidie vistial 
presentations eiepietinq where feree is tised to 
prevent a Stlspcet from swallewinq evidence, the 
sttident \till idcntif~ these sittiatiens where 
the force i3 jtlstificel. (4. 8 .1) 

'f'he Sl::tlelCflt •till ielefltify an CJ<amplc .. ihcrein 
ineltieiflEJ a 3ttspeet te vomit ue1:1lel be leEJally 
)t19Eifieel. (Case Lau) (4.8.2) 

The st~dent will identif) an cJCample uhereifl 
the ~se ef feree te extraet bleed eiidenee from 
a 3tlSJ:'CCt: WOtllei be lcqallj )~stified. (Case 
Law) (4.8.3) 

'fhe stttelent will id:eftti:fj an example ~therein 
the tlSC e£ :feree te extraet fifl~er~riflt 
evidence frem a s~speet we~ld be le~allj 
:i~stified. (Case Law) (4.8.4) 

The sttld:ent uill id:eflti£} an C}tample rthereifl 
Che Stls~eet wetlld haue ne le~al ri~hts te 
reftlse te ~i "e hand:l•ritifl~ exemplars. (Case 
Law) (4.8.5) 

D. !fluest:ie]'atien (3 Iletlrs) 

1. InterreeJatien (8.8.0) 

LearnineJ Seal. 

'fhe sttleleftt uill tlflde!stand: the basie rieJhts te 
be preteeted dtlrineJ interreeJatien. 

Per:fermanee Ob~eetives 
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'!'he 31::ud:elt'E otill ieierl1::ify the reqtJi:t:ements for 
admifli3tratiefl ei "!li~aflela Right3" b~ field A 
eHieer3. (8.8.1) W 

2. Prelimiflar~ Iflve3tigatiefl (10.1.0) 

Leal! nirHJ Goal: 

The sttJd:ent rtill ~ain the abilit} to eond~et a 
preliminar} in~esti~ation ~nder simtilatcd field 
eeflditien3. 

Performance Objeeti~es 

The 3t~dent will identiiJ the ~ea3efi3 ta eleftJ 
access to a crime scene b} unauthorized persons 
inel~eliflg. (10 .1. 4) 

a. Contamination;'destruetion of evidence 
b. Int:erferenee '14 ith ]:5reliminar} in" esti~ation 

3. Id:entification, Collection, and Preservation of 
Evieleflee (19.6.9) 

Learflifl~ Goal. 

The 3ttleleftt will aee_r~ire kne.,ledge ei the 
pro~cr meaus of ielcnt:ifieatien, collection, and 
preservation of cuidenee. 

Perfol!maHee ObjceEives 

Given a description of a crime scene, the 
student ''ill identify those items which should 
be treateei as e~ieienee. (10.6.1) 

Given a deserip~ion ef eaeh ef ~he fellewinq 
~~pes ef e u ideflee, ~he st:tldefl~ uill ielen~ify 
the eerree'E: me'Eheels for eelleeein~, markin~ (er 
taggiftg) anel/er ~aekagiftg evieleflee. (19.6.2) 

a. Fin~erprin~s 
b. ~eels and ~eelmarl{3 
e. Firearms 
el. Dt1lle~s and Prejec~iles 
e. Shew Priflts afld Tire'E:rael{s 
f. DiEe !fa~ 
~· Qtle31:::iefled: Deetlmefl~S 
h. Paints 
i. Glass 
:j. Fiber3 
k. Hair~ 
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1. Bleed 
m. Seil 

Given a dc~eri~tion ef an o~tdeer crime scene 
and rain) weather eonditiofts, the sttldent will 
identify those items of evidence reqtlirin~ 
prot:eet:iort and the methods ttsed ·eo protect 
them. ( 10 . 6 . 3) 

Givefl a deseriptiefl of a efime seefte eefttaiflin~ 
several picees of e v idcnee, t:he st: tleleflt will 
idefltif~ the "fra~ile e1> idefiee," al'ld seleet the 
preper method fer preser u ift~ it. ( 10. 6. 6) 

~he st~dent will idefitif~ the fellewin~ items 
of e" idenec as those Hhieh eerroborat:c child 
ab~se ehar~es. (10.6.7) 

a. Photoqrapfia of in)t1ric:3 aflel Stlrrottudinq3 
b. Ph~sieiafl's report 
e. Inst:rtJment:s or implement::!! tlscel in Ehe c:I irne 
d. Dia~rams and meastlremcnt:s 
e. Haterials applieable te the e!ime 
f. Past medieal hister~ indieatifl~ pre • ie~s 

abtt3c 
~· Witfless statemeflts 

4. Chaifl ef c~sted~ (10. 7. 0) 

Learflifl~ Seal. 

'fhe st:tHient::: will tlnderst:arHi t:hc concept of 
chain of etlst:od~. 

Performance Objectives 

rftc sttldent: uill ielerrEif} uhaC is meaflt: b) the 
Ce:Im "efta in of etlstod:}i" and uh) it: mttst be 
maintained. (California Evidence Code and Case 
La11) (10.7.1) 

Given a word piettlre of a gi'ttlaCien uhere 
evidence was collected and a list made ef 'the 
evideftee, the st1:1dent uilL eemplete the 
neeessar~ forms ~enerally tltilized b~ la~ 
enforcement 'ee insttre 'the chain. ef ett3tedy. 
(10.7.2) 

Examination 

(2) Firearms Ce1:1rse (16 he1:1rs) 
(Reqtlired fer peaee effieers earr~ifl~ firearms) 
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(A) Firearms Safety 

1. Fi:tearms Safetj (7.5.0) 

Learn:i:r1~ Goal. 

':Phe st:tldel'lt will tlflderstand the safe handling 
of firearms. 

Performance Objeeeives 

The sttldent: will demonstrate safe handling of 
hand~tiftS. ( 7. 5. 1) 

This will minimall! be dane under the !ellewiRg 
eenditiens/sit:tlatiens. 

a. Leading aftd tlnloadiflg revolvers and/or 
semi atlt:ematie wea~ens 

b. Ilelst:erin~ and elra\ting l=larHigtin ttsin~ agene~ 
a1:1therized eqtiipment: 

e. Cleariflg malftinetiens 

(D) IIandgtll"i Familia:rizat:ien 

1. Handgun (7.6.9) 

Learniflg Geal: 

will tinderst:and :3t'€Cifie 
efiarac'eeris'Eies of standard lau enforcement 
handtJtlflS. 

Performance Ob~eetives 

'!'he s"ettelent: •fill iderr'eif:p the ma)or par'e:s of 
the semi atr'eemaeie and revolver eype service 
hat1d:gt1fl nitfl exf3laflat:iefls. of its basic 
meeflaflieal ftlftCtions. (7.6.1) 

(C) Firearms Care and Cleaflifl~ 

1. Care af'l:el CleauirHJ ef Ser v iee Haf'ld~tlfl ( 7. 7. 0) 

Learnifl~ Goal: 

':Pfie st::t1eient:: will kfle\• hO'h to eleafl the ser v iee 
hafld~tlfl. 

Perfarma~ee Ohjeetive3 

~he sttlelent will effeeti~el) elean the seruiee 
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l=lafld:~ tlfl. ( 7 . 7 . 1) 

(D) Fitearms Sfleetin~ Principles 

1. I!afld<Jtlfl Sheetil'lg P~il'leiple3 (7.10.0) 

Learnifl~ Goal. 

'fhe 3tudeftt will tmde~3talld the 
principles of sheeting \titl.=J: a hand:g~n. 

Pe~fe~maftee Objeetiueg 

The sttld:ent hill demonstrate the principle~ .ef 
geed: marksmanship tlSiflg the ser v iee hand~tln. 
(7.10.1) 

the d:emenstra~ien will minimally incltld:e. 

a. Staflee 
b. Grip 
e. D~eath eeftt~el 
d. Si~ht aligflmene 
e. ~rig~er eentrel 
f. Pelle~ thretlgh 

(E) Firearm3 Raflge (Cembat) 

1. Ilafld<Jtlfl/Cembat/Raflge (7.15.0) 

Learfling Geal. 

The sttldeflt will tlnderstafld the pre~er tlSe ef 
the hafld<Jtlfl efl a eembat raflge. 

Performance Ob)eeti~es 

POS'f e3eabli3hed pa33iflg geere. 

Cemmtlfiicatiens anei Arrese (16 hetlrs) 
(Reeeffl:ft\eflel:eei fer ~eaee officers uhe make 

(A) Cemmtlniey relations 
(D) Cemmtlflieatiens 
(C) Arre3t al'ld CeHtrel 

E2{6fflirtat i eft. 

Arrest Course (40 Hours) 
Reguired for all peace officers) 
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Professional Orientation (4 Hours)* 
Community Relations (2 Hours)* 
Law (12 Hours)* 
Laws of Evidence (3 Hours)* 
Communications (5 Hours)* 
Investigation (2 Hours)* 
Arrest and Control (10 Hours)* 
POST Examination (2 Hours)* 

Firearms Course (24 Hours) 
(Reguired for Peace officers carrying firearms) 

Classroom (8 Hours)* 
Jhl Firearms Safety 
~ Handgun Familiarization 
J£L Firearms Care and Cleaning 
JQL Firearms Shooting Principles 

Range (15 Hours)* 
l§L Firearms Range 

POST Examination (1 Hour)* 

Reference POST document, POST Curriculum Requirements for 
the PC 832 Course - January 1, 1992)· 

(2) - (19) **** 

*POST Recommended Hours 

The document, POST Curriculum Reguirements for the PC 832 Course -
January 1, 1991, adopted effective * is herein 
incorporated by reference. 

Authority: 

Reference 

PC 13503, 13506 

PC 629.44(a), 832, 832.1, 832.2, 832.3, 832.6, 
872(b), 12403, 12403.5, 13510, 13510.5, 13516, 
13517, 13519, 13519.1, 13519.2; Civil Code 607f; 
Vehicle Code 40600; Business & Professions Code 
25755 
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COMMISSION PROCEDURE H-3 

RESERVE OFFICER TRAINING 

3-1 - 3-2 **** 

3-3. Reserve Officer Training Requirements. 

Training shall be completed prior to assignment of peace officer 
duties. The following minimum training requirements apply to reserve 
peace officers: 

Level III 

Module A - (~ ~ hours) 
P.C. 832 Arrest & 
Firearms Course 

P-h8& 
Comm~Hieatiens and 
Arrest HeCheds Cet1rse 

Level II* 

Module A - (~ 64 hours) 
PLUS 

Module B (90 hours) 

Minimum Minimum 

~ 64 hours 

Level I* 
(non-designated) 

Module A (~ 64 hours) 
PLUS 

Module B (90 hours) 
PLUS 

Module C (68 hours) 

Minimum 

rH- 222 hours 

3-4 - 3-11 **** 

146 hours 

Level I 
(designated) 

Shall satisfactorily 
meet the training 
requirements of the 
Basic Course (PAM, 
Section D-1) 

*Refer to PAM, Section H-3-8, Field Training, for additional training 
requirements. 



COMMISSION PROCEDURE H-5 

RESERVE OFFICER COURSES - MODULES A, B, & C 

5.1 - 5.2 **** 

Content and Minimum Hours 

5-3. Reserve Course Content and Minimum Hours: Subject matter 
and hourly requirements are outlined in the following pages, 
which describe Modules A, B, & c. Course presenters are 
encouraged to use Basic Course performance objectives and unit 
guides as illustrative content but are not required to do so. 

MODULE A-~~ HOURS -ARREST AND FIREARMS (P.C. 832) 
AND 16 IlGURS CO!l!IUNICA'FIONS MID lL.\...'1£S'F I!E'FIIODS 

(For full satisfaction of Level III reserve training) 

Course Outline 

Arrest Course r4 40 Hours 
(Required for all peace officers) 

A. Professional OrientatioR (4 Ilot1rs) 

1. ProfessioRalism 
2. E~hies/Unethieal Behavior 
3. ..l'tel:mini:3tratiefl of Jt1stiee Cempeflef'l'Es 
4. California Cetlr~ Sjstem 
5. Diseret:ionar::p Decision Hakin(j 

B. La" (12 1lot1rs) 

1. Intredtletien to Law 
2. Crime Elements 
3. Iflt::ent 
4. Parties to a Crime 
5. Defense 
G. Preeaele Cat1se 
7. oestr~etien of Jtlst:ice 
8. Censtit:tltional Rights La~ 
9. La\•S of Arrest: 

10. Effeets of Foree 
11. Reasonable Foree 
12. Deadlj Foree 
13. Illegal Foree A~aif'lst Prisoners 

C. Laus ef Evidence (4 Iletlrs) 

,, 

• 
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1. Cofleep'e::3 ef Evielenee 
2. Rule ef Evidcflec 
3. Seareh Ceneept: 
4. Seizl:lre Ceneept: 

D. Iftvest:iejat:ian (3 Heur::t} 

1. Preliminarj Inoest:i~at:ien 
2. Crime Seene Net:es 
3. Ielefttifieatieft, Colleetien, and Prc~ervatien ef 

Evieief'l:ee 
4. Chain ef C1:1st:edy 

Examinat:ien (1 Ile1:1r) 

J6L Professional Orientation (4 Hours)* 
~ Community Relations (2 Hours)* 
J£L Law (12 Hours)* 
JQl Laws of Evidence (3 Hours)* 
~ Communications (5 Hours)* 
JKl Investigation (2 Hours)* 
jgl Arrest and Control (10 Hours)* 

POST Examination (2 Hours)* 

Firearms Course ~ 24 Hours 
(Required for peace-officers carrying firearms) 

A. Fireal!:ms Safety 

B. Firearms Care at1el Cleanifl~ 

c. Firca:~::ms Sfteetifl~ Prifleiples 

D. Firearms Rang-e ('farqet) 

E. Firearm3 Rang-e (Ce!Mat) 

F. F±ree:rms Raft~C (1;2\:lalHieatiefl:) 

Classroom (8 Hours)* 

J6L Firearms Safety 
~ Handgun Familiarization 
J£L Firearms Care and Cleaning 
JQl Firearms Shooting Principles 

Range (15 Hours)* 
J§l Firearms Range 

POST Examination (1 Hour)* 

Complete curriculum requirements are contained in the document, 
"POST Curriculum Requirements for the PC 832 Course - 1992". 

*POST Recommended Hours 



Cemmtlf'lieatlen: ant~ese peace effieers whe make 
. d Arrest lletheds 16 Ileurs 

(Reeemmeflded erl 

A. 

B. 

c. 

Cemmtlf'lit:2 Relatief'ls (2 Iletlr3) 

1. 
2. 

·e Service Ceftcept Cemmtlfll: :2 f:l: s 
Cemmttf'li't:i Attittide:3 artd In uenee 

cemmtlfticat iefls ( 5 Ileurs) 

1. 
2. 
3. 
4. 

Interpersertal Cemmtiflieat:iefl 
tleee ~akin~ . . 
I~treductieft ee Repere Wr~t~ft~ 

Arre:31= and ·centrel (8 IIetlrS~ 

1. 
2 . 
3. 
4 . 

tieapenless Defenee/?enerel 'fechnierues 
Persen search 'fechn~erues 
ne 03 t:raine Devices . 
Prisefler Tran:3pertat:J:en 

Eltaminae i eft ( 1 Ileur) 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

POST CURRICULUM AND HOURLY STANDARDS FOR THE PC 832 COURSE 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 

The current POST hourly requirement for Penal Code Section 832 
training is divided into two courses: a 24-hour Arrest Course 
and a 16-hour Firearms Course. POST also recommends, for peace 
officers who make arrests, an additional 16-hour Communications 
and Arrest Methods Course. The Communications and Arrest Methods 
Course, along with the PC 832 Course (Arrest and Firearms), is 
required for reserve peace officers pursuant to Commission 
Regulation 1007(b) and Commission Procedures H-3 and H-5. 

POST's requirements for the PC 832 Course were last modified 
July 1, 1989 when the course curriculum was converted from a 
topical outline to 91 required performance objectives to 
implement mandatory POST testing of course graduates under Penal 
Code Section 832(a). However, POST's hourly requirements for the 
course have not increased since inception of the requirement in 
1973. Law enforcement has become increasingly more complex, 
especially as it relates to the tasks of making an arrest and 
carrying a firearm, which form the primary focus of this course. 
Input received from peace officer groups and training presenters 
has consistently indicated the curriculum and hours are 
insufficient for adequate treatment of these tasks. Increased 
liability associated with the negligent training of peace 
officers has, in part, motivate the proposed update to course 
requirements. As further evidence of need, 60 of the 62 course 
presenters currently exceed the minimum POST hourly requirements, 
and most of these have already included the curriculum being 
proposed for addition. 

The curriculum proposed for addition is primarily taken from the 
currently optional (except for Reserve Peace Officers) 16-hour 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course. This curriculum 
includes performance objectives on community relations; 
communications, including interpersonal and report writing; 
principles of weaponless defense; person search techniques; use 
of restraint devices; and prisoner transportation. Twenty-five 
performance objectives are being recommended for addition and ten 
are recommended for deletion. The ten objectives recommended for 
deletion are the result of recommended modifications to other 
objectives that include their content, or are considered no 
longer applicable to PC 832 peace officers. 

It is also proposed to modify Commission Regulation 1080 (PC 832 
Course Testing Requirements) to expand skill testing to include 
skills other than firearms (e.g., weaponless defense, search or 
prisoners and handcuffing) to reflect the proposed curriculum 
additions. 
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Also being recommended is the addition of nine required "learning A 
experiences" and the conversion of three existing performance ~ 
objectives to learning experiences. A learning experience is a 
required instructional event (i.e., a part of the instructional 
process) that may be a workbook, a demonstration, a film, 
supervised practice, discussion, lecture, computer-assisted 
instruction or any of the other technique available for 
presenting instruction. Unlike performance objectives, however, 
learning experiences are not tested. They are particularly 
appropriate for subjects which are difficult to test or which 
relate to values, attitudes, and judgement. They can also be 
useful for certain skills that should be demonstrated, but when a 
need for student mastery doesn't exist. 

The net result of proposed curriculum modifications is that the 
course curriculum will increase from the present 91 performance 
objectives to 103 performance objectives and 12 learning 
experiences. Learning experiences are estimated to require 
approximately the same amount of instructional time as would 
performance objectives. 

The proposed curriculum modifications (additions, deletions and 
modifications) are consistent with the requirement found in Penal 
Code Section 832(d) that peace officers who possess or are 
qualified to possess the POST basic certificate are exempt from 
the PC 832 Course. If effect, this requires that the PC 832 
Course curriculum be included in the 560-hour Basic Course, the A 
training requirement for the POST Basic Certificate. All ~ 
proposed performance objectives and learning experiences, 
although some are modified, are currently included in the Basic 
Course. 

It is proposed that the Arrest Course hours be increased from 24 
to 40 hours and the Firearms Course be increased from 16 to 24 
hours, for a total requirement of 64 hours. For the Arrest 
Course, the increased hours are attributable to the recommended 
additional curriculum (performance objectives and learning 
experiences). For the Firearms Course, the recommended eight-· 
hour increase is to provide sufficient time for student practice 
on the firearms range in order to gain proficiency and pass the 
POST Firearms Proficiency Examination. Currently, POST is 
experiencing a 10% failure rate on the examination. Persons with 
peace officer powers who carry firearms pose a significant risk 
to themselves as well as the public they serve if they lack 
proficiency in firearms skills. It is expected that the 
additional time for student practice will lower the failure rate. 

As previously stated, the current training requirement for Level 
III Reserve Peace Officers is the PC 832 Course plus the 16-hour 
Communications and Arrest Methods Course. Because the latter is 
being added to the PC 832 Course, it is necessary to modify 
Commission Procedures H-3 and H-5 (Reserve Officer Training 
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• Requirements) . It is proposed these Procedures be amended to 
reflect the expanded 64-hour PC 832 Course. 

Because PC 832 and Reserve Officer Course presenters will need 
time to transition to the proposed changes, and because POST will 
need to modify its required course testing procedures, a July 1, 
1992 delayed implementation is recommended for this regulatory 
action. The delayed implementation will enable presenters to 
ensure their curriculum remains consistent with required POST 
testing. All PC 832 Courses beginning on or after July 1, 1992 
will be required to meet the proposed training requirement. 

Technical changes are also proposed for Regulation 1081(1) by 
deleting the performance objectives and incorporating by 
reference all curriculum in the document, "POST Curriculum 
Requirements for the PC 832 Course - 1992". The purpose of this 
change is to locate all training requirements in one publication 
for the convenience of training presenters. 

All curricula and hourly changes were based on recommendations of 
instructors with long-standing experience and expertise, as well 
as subject matter experts. The following justifications explain 
the changes: 

Note: All Learning Goals are proposed for deletion because they 
are no longer considered necessary for curriculum identification. 

1.2.1 

1.3.1 

1.3.2 

1.4.1 

1.4.2 

1.4.3 

1.4.4 

The proposed language additions are to facilitate 
testing so that the performance objective is fully self 
contained, e.g., the characteristics of a profession 
are identified and no one needs to look elsewhere. 

This is a technical change to make the objective 
universally applicable to all persons subject to the PC 
832 training requirement. Not all attendees are "law 
enforcement" officers, but are peace officers. 

The proposed change is to facilitate testing. 
Fundamental duties are enumerated in the Law 
Enforcement Code of Ethics, and not the "Code of 
Professional Conduct and Responsibilities for Peace 
Officers". 

No change 

No change 

This is a technical change to make the objective 
universally applicable to course attendees. , 

No change 
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1. 7. 1 

1. 7. 2 

1. 9. 1 

1. 9. 2 

1.11.1 

1.11.2 

1.11. 3 

1.11.4 

2.2.2 

2.2.3 

2.2.4 

3 .1.1 

3 .1. 2 

3 .1. 3 

3.2.1 

3.2.2 

3.2.3 

3. 3.1 

3. 4.1 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

This performance objective is difficult if not 
impossible to test for. It is therefore recommended 
for conversion to a "learning experience" which would 
require the instructor to put students through a 
learning experience but not require them to be tested. 

No change 

This performance objective presented problems for 
testing as it introduces the element of student 
judgement rather than student knowledge. Therefore, it 
is recommended for conversion to a non-tested learning 
experience. 

This objective is recommended for deletion as it is 
included in 1.11.3 learning experience. 

This is a recommended learning experience because the 
subject matter is closely related to values and 
attitudes which do not lend themselves to testing. 

Same as above 

Same as above 

This proposed change is to facilitate testing. 

Same as above 

Same as above 

No change 

No change 

This proposed change is to facilitate testing of the 
objective. 

Same as above 

Same as above 

4 

,, 

~ 

• 

.. 



.. 

e 

-

3.4.2 

3.5.1 

3.5.2 

3.6.1 

3.6.2 

3 . 8 . 1 

3.8.2 

3.8.3 

3.8.4 

3.8.5 

3.8.6 

3.8.7 

3.37.1 

3.37.3 

3.37.4 

3.38.1 

3.38.2 

3.38.3 

3.38.4 

3.38.5 

3.38.6 

3.38.'7 

3.38.8 

This objective is recommended for deletion because this 
subject is covered adequately in proposed revised PO 
3.4.1. 

No change 

No change 

No change 

This change is needed to make the objective universally 
applicable to PC 832 trainees. 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

This is a minor clarifying language change. 

Same as above 

No change 

This proposed change would make the objective capable 
of being tested as the elements of a lawful arrest are 
identified. 

This objective is proposed for deletion since it is 
covered in PO 7.2.1 & 2. 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

The proposed additions are to facilitate testing. 
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3.38.9 

3.38.12 

3.38.13 

7. 1.1 

7 .1. 2 

7.2.1 

7.2.2 

7.2.3 

7.3.1 

7.3.3 

7.3.2 

7.3.3 

7.3.4 

7.3.5 

11.3.1 

11.3.2 

4 .1.1 

4 .1. 2 

4. 1. 3 

4 .1. 3 

No change 

No change 

No change 

It is proposed to convert this objective to a required 
learning experience because the subject matter relates 
more to values and attitudes than to knowledge. 

No change 

No change 

No change 

Proposed changes to the objective are intended to 
facilitate testing by restricting the knowledge to a 
single issue -- "limitations" -- and then identifying 
them. 

The is a minor technical deletion of an unnecessary 
word. 

No change 

No change 

This is a deletion of unnecessary words which help to 
universalize the objective. 

Same as above 

Substituting the word "identify" for "state" more 
appropriately reflects realistic testing conditions. 

Substituting the verb "identify" for "explain" 
facilitates testing, as does adding the elements of PC 
Section 142. 

Adding the elements of PC Section 149 facilitates 
testing the objective. 

The proposed changes reflect testing needs. 

Same as above 

No change 

No change 
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4. 1. 4 

4 .1. 5 

4. 6. 1 

4.6.2 

4.6.3 

4.7.1 

4.7.2 

4.7.4 

4 . 8 . 1 

4.8.2 

4.8.3 

4 . 8 . 4 

4.8.5 

5 .1.1 

5.1. 3 

5.2.1 

5.2.3 

5. 3. 1 

No change 

No change 

Substituting "enforcement" for "police'' helps to 
universalize the objective for diverse types of PC 832 
trainees. 

The proposed change would facilitate testing by 
providing the definition of "hearsay evidence''. 

No change 

The proposed changes are needed to clarify there are 
legal searches other than.those previously listed. 

No change 

No change 

These proposed changes are to facilitate testing. 

This proposed deletion is because the objective is 
covered in revised 4.8.1. 

Same as above 

Same as above 

Subject matter experts believe PC 832 students do not 
encounter situations involving handwriting exemplars. 

The is learning experience is recommended since the 
subject matter is more related to officer attitudes and 
conduct. 

Same as above 

This proposed new objective is necessary because 
officers frequently must document crime scenes through 
note taking. 

Same as above 

This is a proposed new objective that requires students 
to identify uses of written reports. This is necessary 
because peace officers are required to document 
criminal and other incidents as part of their duties. 
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5.3.2 

5.3.3 

10.8.1 

8. 8. 1 

8.8.2 

8. 8. 3 

10.1.4 

10 .1. 5 

10.6.1 

10.6.2 

10.6.3 

10.6.6 

10.6.7 

10.7.1 

Knowing the characteristics of a good report will lead 
to the proper documentation of arrests and other 
incidents. 

This proposed new objective is necessary to help 
student officers recognize the elements of a complete 
report. 

This proposed new PO on preparing for an interview is 
considered an integral part of investigating a crime 
and obtaining information as a peace officer. 

Proposed modifications are intended to facilitate 
testing of the objective. 
The proposed PO is needed so that students will 
understand the differences for administering Miranda 
rights to adults vs. juveniles. 

This is a proposed new objective that requires students 
to identify the differences in administering Miranda 
rights to juveniles (as opposed to adults). It is 
necessary that students understand this procedure to 
honor the legal requirements that guarantee rights to 
juveniles. 

This is a clarifyin~, technical change to add 
protection of victim's rights and property as one of 
the primary r·easons to deny access to a crime scene. 

This proposed new objective affords students the 
knowledge of techniques for protecting a crime scene 
which is a duty of all peace officers. 

No change 

This is a minor technical change for clarity purposes. 

This proposed modification is to ensure trainees can 
identify fragile evidence at a crime scene. 

The objective is proposed for deletion because it is 
covered in 10.6.3. 

This objective is proposed for deletion because PC 832 
peace officers generally do not handle child abuse 
cases. 

Proposed revisions to this objective are intended to 
facilitate testing. 
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10.7.2 

10.7.3 

12.6.1 

12.6.2 

12.6.3 

12.6.4 

12.6.5 

12.7.2 

12.7.3 

12.7.7 

8.14.1 

8.14.2 

8.14.3 

8.14.4 

8.18.2 

8.19.1 

This objective is proposed for deletion because there 
is no uniformity of forms used to document evidence by 
PC 832 students. 

The proposed new objective is necessary so that the 
appropriate information is obtained to document the 
chain of custody for physical evidence. 

This proposed objective is needed by peace officers to 
overcome resistance by arrested persons. 

Same as above 

Same as above 

Same as above 

Same as above 

This proposed objective is necessary since peace 
officers occasionally need to overcome armed resistance 
by an arrested person. 

This proposed learning experience is needed to allow 
students the opportunity to see demonstrations of 
various gun take-away techniques since this situation 
occasionally occurs during the course of a peace 
officer's duties. 

This proposed learning experience is needed to provide 
students the knowledge of how to protect themselves. 

This proposed objective is needed to alert officers of 
the hazards and considerations in searching a member of 
the opposite sex who is arrested. 

This proposed objective affords students the knowledge 
of safe search techniques of arrested persons. 

This proposed objective is needed to enhance the 
personal safety of peace officers. 

The proposed objective is needed because peace officers 
frequently need to back up other officers. 

This proposed objective is needed because peace 
officers must conduct various types of searches during 
arrest or enforcement situations. 

This proposed objective is needed because peace 
officers must abide by limitations imposed by their 
employers. 
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8.19.2 

8.19.3 

8.20.1 

8.20.2 

8.20.3 

7.5.1 

7.6.1 

7.7.1 

7.10.1 

7.10.2 

7.15.1 

This proposed objective is needed because peace 
officers frequently must use restraint devices. 

Same as above 

This proposed objective is needed because peace 
officers must transport prisoners. 

This proposed new objective is needed because students 
need to be aware of the most common limitations imposed 
by agencies regarding the transportation of prisoners. 
This will help prevent officers from violating 
departmental requirements and ensure a safe 
transportation setting. 

This proposed learning experience is needed because 
peace officers need to know how prisoners are 
positioned for transportation. 

No change 

No change 

No change 

No change 

This proposed learning experience is needed because 
peace officers need to be aware of shooting positions 
that will vary depending upon conditions at shooting 
incidents. 

No change 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

COMMISSION AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

Mearing: Establishment of New Graduation 
Requirements for the Regular Basic Course January 17, 1991 

Standards & Evaluation 

I 2. • December 19, 1990 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis tor delails) 

No 

In lhe space provided below, briefly describe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use . raqiJirad. 

ISSUE 

This is a public hearing to consider changes to Commission Procedure 
D-1 and the publication "Performance Objectives for the POST Basic 
Course" (both of which are incorporated by reference into Commission 
Regulation 1005). These changes would require that effective October 
1992 all presenters of the Regular Basic Course must use the 
"knowledge domain'.' system for evaluating trainee success. Under this 
system, performance objectives which require the trainee to 

.demonstrate a psychomotor skill are distinguished from performance 
objectives which require the trainee to demonstrate an intellectual 
skill, and those objectives which require demonstration of an 
intellectual skill are grouped into categories called "knowledge 
domains" based on similarity of subject matter content. In order to 
graduate, a trainee must demonstrate mastery of each individual 
psychomotor performance objective and obtain a POST-specified minimum 
passing score on a POST-developed test for each knowledge domain. The 
proposed changes further specify that a trainee who fails a knowledge 
domain or psychomotor skills test will be given one, but generally 

.only one, opportunity to retest. 

BACKGROUND 

The POST Regular Basic Course is defined in terms of instructional 
outcomes, i.e., things that the trainee is expected to be able to do 
following ins.truction. These instructional outcomes are referred to 
as performance objectives. 

There are nearly 600 performance objectives in the Regular Basic 
Course. Approximately 80% require the trainee to.demonstrate an 
intellectual skill (i.e., knowledge). Paper-and-pencil test 
questions are used to evaluate mastery of these objectives. The 
remaining performance objectives require demonstration of a 
psychomotor skill. Exercises or scenarios are used to evaluate 
mastery of these objectives. 



Under the current system for defining trainee mastery of the Regular 
Basic course, each performance objective is assigned to one of twelve 
broad cat·egories called functional areas (Patrol Procedures, Law, 
etc.). Further, each performance objective is assigned a "success 
criterion'' bf·70%, 80%, 90% or 100% (must pass), depending on the 
criticality of the performance objective as determined by subject 
matter experts. In order to graduate, a trainee must demonstrate 
mastery of 70% Of the 70% performance objectives, 80% of the 80% 
performance objectives, and 90% of the 90% performance objectives in 
each of the twelve functional.areas. Additionally, the trainee must 
demonstrate.mastery of all of the 100% performance objectives. Each 
academy is responsible for developing its own testing requirements and 
fordetermining what constitutesmastery·of a given performance 
objective. · 

In 1985 the Commission approved a staff request to pilot· test an 
alternate system for defining and evaluating trainee mastery of the 
Regular Basic Course. Under the new system, .knowledge performance 
objectives .. are treated separately from psychomotor skill performance 
objectives. The trainee is required to demonstrate mastery of each of 
the approximately 100 psychomotor skill performance objectives, 
whereas the knowledge performance objectives are grouped into. 
categories known as "knowledge domains" based on. similarity of subject 
matter content, and the trainee is required to pass a separate test 
for each knowledge domain.1,2 

In November 1988 staff reported to the Commission on the results of 
the pilot study. Results for the three academies that participated 
were·favorable in terms of the ease and practicality of administering 
the knowledge·domain system. Moreover, scores on the POST Proficiency 
Examination (a paper-and-pencil test of student knowledge that is 
administered to all academy graduates) increased at each of the three 
academies. However, because only three academies participated in the 
pilot study, staff requested and received authority to permit other · 
interested academies to participate in a further evaluation of the 
knowledge domain sys~em. 

A report of the results of the follow-up evaluation was presented to 
the Commission in April 1990. In that report additional data were 
presented which showed that the average Proficiency Examination score 

1A number of shortcomings {nherent in the "success criterion" 
approach prompted the request to pilot test the "knowledge domain" 
approach. These shortcomings were delineated in the staff report that 
accompanied the request to pilot test. the "knowledge domain" system. 

· 2concurrent with approval of the pilot test, the Commission also 
a approved a contract to develop computer software to automate a test 
item bank for use by all basic course presenters. Among other things, 
the software makes possible the automated retrieval and scoring of 
knowledge domain tests. 
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for academy classes trained under the knowledge domain system is 
significantly higher than for those classes trained under the "success 

• 
criterion" approach. Additionally, it was reported that 26 academies 

·had "converted" to the knowledge doma'in system, and that enthusiastic 
· support existed for both the system and the computer software that 

makes automation of the system possible.3 Based on these findings, 
the Commission concurred with the staff recommendation that the 
results of the evaluation be reviewed by the Long Range Planning 
Committee, and that the Long Range Planning Committee report back to 
the Commission in July with recommendations regarding possible formal 
adoption of .the knowledge domain system. 

The Long Range Planning Committee reported back to the commission in 
July with the following recommendations: (1) that a public hearing be 
scheduled in-conjunction with the January 1991 Commission meeting for 
the purpose of formally adopting the knowledge domain system for 
defining and evaluating trainee mastery of the Regular Basic course, 
(2) that adoption of the knowledge domain system include the provision 
that all academies must use POST-developed tests of the knowledge 
domains, and (3) that the committee be permitted to further review the 
relative merits of POST~mandated cutoff scores versus POST-mandated 
minimum cutoff score ranges on the POST knowledge domains tests, and 
report back to the Commission on this issue in November. 

The Commission accepted the committee's recommendations in full, and 
in November the committee reported back to the Commission with.the 
recommendation that POST mandate minimum cutoff scores (and not cutoff 

.. score ranges) on the POST knowledge domain tests. At that time, the 

• 
committee·; further recommended that trainees be permitted only one 

. retest opportunity upon failure of an initial knowledge domain test, 
unless,· in the opinion of the academy director, a trainee was unable 
to take a test on an equal basis with all other trainees due to 
either: (a) illness or injury; (b) a traumatic event, such as the 
death of a family member or friend, or (c) the inability to receive 

·· the same instruction as all other trainees due to circumstances beyond 
the trainee's control. The Commission concurred with this 
recommendation. and staff was directed to prepare all necessary 
documentation for the January public hearing.4 

3currently 31 of the 35. basic training academies are using the 
knowledge domain system. 

4At the November ·commission meeting the Long Range Planning 
Committee also recommended that staff be directed to collect data to · 
evaluate the impact of a cumulative test performance requirement on 
the knowledge domain tests (e.g., maintaining a certain average test 
score across all knowledge domain tests), with such data collection to 
commence with the· proposed October 1992 implementation date for 
mandating the new basic course graduation requirements. The 
commission also approved this recommendation, and further directed 
that staff begin collecting data immediately for purposes of 
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ANALYSIS 

The proposed changes to Commission Procedure D-1 (Attachment A) and 
the publication "Performance· Objectives for the POST Basic Course" 
(Attachment B) would have the effect of replacing the current "success 
criterion" approach for defining student mastery of the Regular Basic 
Course with the "knowledge domain" approach, wherein:. 

1. The knowledge performance objectives are distinguished from 
the psychomotor skills performance objectives; 

2, The knowledge performance objectives are grouped into 
"knowledge domains" based on similarity of subject matter 
content, the trainee is required to pass a POST-developed 
test of each knowledge domain, and the minimum passing score 
on each knowledge domain test is established by POST; and 

3. All psychomotor skills performance objectives are 
classified as "must pass" objectives, with mastery of each 
such objective determined by the local academy. 

Additionally, the proposed changes specify that a trainee who fails a 
knowledge domain test will be permitted only one opportunity to 
retest, unless the trainee missed instruction related to. the knowledge 
domain due to an academy-approved absence (in which case the trainee 
may be permitted a second retest). 

Trainees who fail a psychomotor skills test will also, ordinarily, be 
permitted only one retest. However, with respect to the psychomotor 
skills performance objectives, the proposed changes specify that a 
trainee who retakes a psychomotor skills test and performs marginally, 
as determined by the academy, may be retested again. Marginal · 
performance is defined as test performance that does not clearly 
demonstrate either mastery or lack. of mastery of a psychomotor skill. 

It should be noted that these proposed changes reflect an area of 
revision from changes reviewed by the Commission at the July and 
November Commission meetings. Proposed revised Commission Procedure 
D-1 in the section entitled "Retaking a Knowledge Domain Test" (see 
page four, Attachment A) originally specified in some detail those 
instances when·an academy director has the discretion to permit a 
trainee more than one retest for a given knowledge domain (trainee 
illness or injury, death of a friend or family member, etc.). This 
section is now proposed to be revised to consist of much briefer 
language which simply states that more than one retest may be 

evaluating the potential impact of POST-mandated minimum testing 
requirements (i;e., minimum passing scores, single.retest for each 
knowledge domain} on various protected groups. 
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permitted in instances where the trainee missed instruction related to 
·the test in question due to an academy-approved absence. This 

··language. change was suggested by CADA (the California Academy 
· Directors Association) due to concerns that the originally proposed 

language, while well intentioned, could result in numerous unnecessary 
administrative challenges. Staff concurs with CADA and believes that. 
the proposed replacement language will serve the. same intended purpose 
as the originally proposed language - to ensure that all trainees 
receive fair and equitable treatment with respect to both initial 
testing and retesting for each individual knowledge domain. In a 
related area, CADA has also recommended deletion of a. reference to the 
discretion of academies to re-enroll trainees who fail. Some academy 
directors believe they may lack the authority to enroll a terminated 
trainee in a subsequent academy class. 

In total, the proposed changes will result in much greater 
standardization with respect to basic recruit training. For the 
first time, all academy cadets, regardless of where trained, will be 
required to take the same tests and achieve the same minimum passing 
scores for approximately.so% of the performance objectives that make 
up the Regular Basic Course. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Subject to the results of the public hearing, approve adoption of the 
knowledge domain system for defining and evaluating trainee mastery of 

•

the POST Regular Basic Course as enumerated in revised Commission 
Regulation 1005, Procedure D-1 (Attachment A). 

5 
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1.1 **** 

Commission Procedure D-1 

BASIC TRAINING 

Training Content and Methodology 

ATTACHMENT A 

1 . 2 Requirem.ents for Basic Training Content and Methodology: 

The minimum content standards for basic training are broadly 

stated in paragraphs 1-3 to 1-6. Within each functional 

area, listed below, flexibility is provided to adjust hours 

and instructional topics with prior POST approval. More 

detailed specifications are contained in the document 

"Performance Objectives for the POST Basic Course- 1989". 

Successful course completion requires attendance of an 

entire course at a single academy except where POST has 

· approved a contractual agreement between academies for the 

use of facilities. The Law Enforcement Code of Ethics shall 

be administered to peace officer trainees during the basic 

course. Instructional methodology is at the discretion of 

individual course presenters. Requirements and exceptions 

for specific basic courses are as follows: 

a. For the Regular Basic Course specified in paragraph 1-

.3, perfermaflee ebjeet::ioe~ mtl~t:: be t::at1qht:: afld t::e~t::ed a~ 

requirements for successful course completion are 

specified here and in the document "Performance 

Objectives for the POST Basic Course". For academy 

1 
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classes starting prior to October 1, 1992, &successful 

.course completion shall be determined using either the 

"success criteri~" method or the ''knowledge domain'' 

method, as described below. For academy classes 

starting on or after October 1~ 1992, successful course 

completion shall be determined using the "knowledge 

domain" metho'd. 

JlL SUCCESS CRITERIA METHOD 

Using the "success criteria" method, successful 

course completion is based upon students meeting 

the established success criteria specified for all 

objectives in this deetlmeftt the document 

"Performance Objectives for the POST Basic 

Course." Tracking performance objectives to 

document student achievement is mandatory; 

however, the tracking system to be used is 

optional. 

Student success criteria have been established, 

using a comprehensive field survey, whereby 

percentiles of 70%, 80%, 90% or 100% were 

identified to each performance objective. Each 

·student must complete 70% of the performance 

objectives in the 70 percentile, 80% of those in 

2 
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the 80 percentile, etc. (Note: 100% Performance 

Objectives are "Must Pass". l 

KNOWLEDGE DOMAIN METHOD 

Usirig the ''knowledge domain" method, successful 

course completion is based on passing knowledge 

domain tests and demonstrating proficiency on 

psychomotor performance objectives. The Basic 

Course contains two types of performance 

objectives: (a) objectives which reguire the 

students to demonstrate knowledge, and (b) 

obj.ectives which reguire the students to 

demonstrate psychomotor skills. These performance 

objectives are described in the document 

"Performance Objectives for the POST Basic 

Course." 

Requirements for Successfully Completing the Basic 

Course. To successfully complete the Basic 

Course, a student must (a) obtain a score on each 

POST-constructed, knowledge domain test which is 

egual to or greater than the cut score established 

by POST, and (b) demonstrate, in an exercise or 

scenario, the reguired psychomotor skills 

associated with each psychomotor performance 

3 



objective at a level consistent with adequate 

performance in the field, as judged by the 

academy: If a student fails a knowledge domain or 

psychomotor skills test when first tested, the 

student will be given only one opportunity (except 

as noted below) to retake the test. 

Retaking a Knowledge domain Test. Students who. 

fail a knowledge domain test on the first attempt 

shall be provided with an opportunity to: (a) 

review their test results in a manner which does 

not compromise test security; (b) have a 

reasonable time, established by each academy, to 

prepare for a retest; and (c) be provided with an 

aue; -·aueJ.-~oul y o11e, -opportunity· to be retested on 

the knowledge domain with a POST-constructed, 

parallel form of the same test. If a·studeri.t 

fails the second test, the student shall be 

dismissed from the academy class in which he or 

She iS CUrrently enrolled unleSST the Stude~t 

missed instructi6n relevant to the tes~ in 

guestion due to an academy-approved absence, in 

which case the student may be permitted to retest 

a second time. in the i~dgemtnt of the aeadem~ 

direeter, ene er mere ef the following 

eireum3tances preven~ecl ~he student from taking 

4. 
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the test e~ a~ eg~al basis with the ether 

the st~denC was ill or inj1:1red, 

e the sttldent \tas emetionallt tra1:1matized 

bv an evenc s~ch as the death of a 

familt member or close friend, or 

e tl=ie sc-v:aer,r •.no tlnah1e .. e . .... o: .~.n::; y (;I,~ u<;;~.-oJ:- "C~ rece1 o e the· 

same instrtlcr+er, no err,ev ... ..,l -.;:;...... "-l u.~ "'!;:;Il .~... settuent s due 

to factors betond the sttldeHt's eonerol . 

. An aead€ft\y direenev ub,A revm.:i..""-c .a. col:.t!A "=. .t:. 1,.,_ _ ~ .1.. nllv ~ • •J:"C~ a St aCflt tO L€ 

reteseed mere thar=t once o~ e~e s 1 1 a ll ametft 0 n e ere 

domaif'l is re5~irea "e --e- ~ ~ · _ o: "C ~· ~are ana reea1n a written 

record containing the fellowitHt if'lformation. fa) 

the sC~denh'a aame u"C ~ J.id i r fb) tl=te date the sttJdent \#8S 

reteseed, Cel Che knowledge demaifl er=t which ehe 

st~ele•,bac -e .. e• .. A J.l~ nQ~ r t seeu, (d) the ~est restllts, and 

fe) Che reasons fer allowina tha·sttldene a see end 

retest:. ~his record mtlce re mA' ... · A~ -J"C "D IU:l:flt8:1fleu LJ { t:he 

aeaelemt director and made available for res~ 

A at 1:1deflt uflA i a ....t.L Q!ft • a ..-.~. .&:. · v ~ o:~~ :1:ssea rrom aft aeademv class 

fer failtlre to pass e: lme~t'l:eege domBin test en tl 1€ 

second actempt mav, at the elisereeier=t of the 
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academy clireetor, be enrelled (reeyeled) in,a 

s~bsegtleflt elass. 

Retaking a Test on a Psychomotor Objective. 

Students who take and fail a test on a psychomotor 

objective Cas determined by the academy! shall be 

given one opportunity to retake the test. 

Students who fail the same objective wheri retested 

shall be dismissed from the academy class in which 

they are currently enrolled·. 

Students who retake a psychomotor test and perform 

marginally Cas determined by the academy) may be 

retested again (at the discretion of the academy). 

Marginal performance is a judgment·that the 

student's performance on the test does not clearly 

demonstrate either competence or incompetence. 

Academy Requirements. POST has established 

minimum training requirements for the Basic 

Course. However; POST recognizes that academies 

must respond to.the needs of the local law 

enforcement agencies which they serve and that 

this may justify additional training requirements 

or higher performance standards than those 

mandated by POST. 

6 
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Regardless of the method used to determine successful 

comPletion of the Regular Basic Course (i.e., the 

"success criteria" or "knowledge domain" method),~ 

the Re9~lar Ba3ie Ce~r3e, the POST-developed physical 

conditioning program must be followed within Functional 

Area 12.0~ ana 3~tudents must pass a POST-developed 

physical abilities test as described in the POST Basic 

Academy Physical Conditioning Manual at the conclusion 

of the conditioning program as a condition for 

successful course completion. The use of alternatives 

to the POST-developed physfcal abilities test is 

subject to approval by POST. Course presenters seeking 

POST approval to use alternative tests shall present 

evidence that the alternative tests were developed in 

accordance with recognized profession.al standards, and 

that alternative tests are equivalent to the POST­

developed test with respect to validity and 

reliability. Evidence concerning the comparability of 

scores on the POST-developed test and the proposed 

alternative test is also required. 

b. For basic courses listed in paragraphs 1-4 to 1-6, the 

performance objectives of the Regular Basic Course are 

not required but illustrative only of the content· for 

the broad functional are~s and learning goals specified 
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for each of these basic courses. Successful course 

completion shall. be determined by each course 

presenter. 

1.3 - 1.7 **** 
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(This language is predicated upon approval by the 
Office of Administrative Law of the pending regulatory 
changes as published in the Notice Register on May 18, 
1990.) . 

Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

PUBLIC HEARING: COURSE COMPLETION REQUIREMENTS 
FOR THE REGULAR BASfC COURSE 

1005. Minimum Standards for Training. 

**** 
(Effective incorporation by reference statements remain 
unchanged, with the exception of the. following~) 

The document, Performance Objectives for the POST Basic 
Course -1989 adopted effective September 26; 1990, and 
July 1990 Supplement incorporated effective * , ftftd 
September 1990 Supplement incorporated effective * 
and January 1991 supplement incorporated effective * 
are herein incorporated by reference . 

*This daie to be filled in by OAL 

Note: Authority Cited: Sections 13503, 13506 and 13510, 
Penal Code 

Reference: Sections 832, 832. 3, 13506, 13510, 
13510.5, 13511, 13513, 13514, 13516, 
13517, 13519.3, 13520 and 13523, Penal 
Code 
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INTRODUCTION 

The performance objectives contained in this document constitute 
the minimum standards for basic training required by the 
Commission on Peace. Officer Standards and Training. This 
performance-based training concept 9tandardizes and improves the 
basic training requirements for California peace officers, while 
it enhances the effectiveness of the teaching methods and testing. 
processes of the basic training courses. 

PROJECT 

The Basic Course Revision Pr.oject which resulted in these 
performance objectives began in June 1973. An Advisory Committee 
:was charged with· overseeing the development of a product by 
project staff. The Committee consisted of representatives of law 
enforcement, police educators, police trainers, and the public. 

The Basic Course Project had the follo~ing goals: 

1. To improve existing basic training capabilities 

2. To establish and implement a statewide basic training 
standard 

3. To establish a reasonable and minimum performance 
capability for law enforcement officers to attain 

4. To establish a more effective method of training and 
testing law enforcement trainees 

~he ~ three documents listed below should be used together with 
this document in implem~nting the revised Basic Course: 

1. Management Guide: A document providing direction for 
making any necessary changes and implementing the POST 
Basic Course. 

2. The Instructional Unit Guides: Instructional material 
designed to address a small group of performance 
objectives. There are 58 of these guides. 

~ Basic Course Scenario Manual: This manual describes 
exercises and scenarios which can be used to ·evaluate 
psychomotor skills 

FORMAT 

The Basic Course is divided into 12 ''Functional Areas" which 
encompass the major functions of lawenforcement work. Each 
funttional ar~a contains ''Learning Goals'' which broadly describe 
each segment of the training program. These learning goals can 
be used as individual course goals. 



Each learning goal has one or more "Performance Objective" 
describing .the action, knowledge or behavior-the student is 
expected to exhibit upon completion of the instruction and 

· provides the basis upon which the studen~ will be evaluated; 

NUMBERING 

Learning Goals and Performance Objectives are continuously being 
revised, deleted, and added. In order to preserve their 
sequential numbers, we have included the notation "Deleted as· of 
(date) " for those Learning Goals and Performance Objectives 
that have been deleted. If Learning Goals or Performance 
Objectives have been modified or added, the date is indicated. 

PERFORMANCE OBJECTIVES 

With the adoption and use of performance objectives; _the 
instructional emphasis is removed from the instructors and what 
they teach, and is placed upon the students and what they learn. 
Performance objectives, when shared with the students before 
instruction, serve as a guideline for both students and 
instructors; thus, both are aware of the expected outcome of the 
instruction. 

A performance objective consists of four elements: 

.1 .. Learner: Who is expected to perform the required task.· 

2. Behavior: What it is that the successful student will be 
able to do. 

3. Condition: Under what conditions the student will perform 
the stated task. 

4. Success Criteria: To what extent the student will be able 
to, perform the. behavior under the pre-stated conditions. 

POST REQUIREMENTS FOR SUCCESSFULLY 
COMPLETING THE BASIC COURSE 

POST is in the process of changing its requirements for 
successfully completing the Basic Course. The existing 
requirements use "success criteria" to determine success in the 
Basic Course. The new requirements use "knowledge domains'' to 
determine success in the basic course. The two methods for 
determining su~cess in the Basic Course are described below. 
Either method may be used until October l, 1992. Any Basic 
Course class beginning on or after October 1, 1992, must define 
success in terms of knowledge domains. 

SUCCESS CRITERIA METHOD 

Using the "success criteria"· method, successful -course completion 
is based upon students meeting the established success criteria 
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specified for all objectives in this document. Tracking 
performance objectives to document student achievement is 
mandatory; however, the tracking system to be used is optional . 

Stude.nt success criteria have been established,. using a 
comprehensive field survey, whereby percentiles of 70%, 
or 100% were identified to each performance objective. 
100% Performance Objectives are "Must Pass") 

80%, 90% 
(Note: 

The given percentage must be attained in each Functional Area; 
however, the test.may encompass more than one functional area. 

Functional Area 1.0 contains 26 performance objectives: 20 of 
them are in the 70 percentile and 5 are in the 80 percentile. 
There are no performance objectives in the 90 or 100 percentile. 

Each student must complete 70% (I.E., 14) of the 20 performance 
objectives in the 70 percentile and 80% (I.E., 4.8) of the 6 
performance objectives in the 80 percentile in Functional Area 1. 

Example: An examination is given covering all 26 performance 
objectives in Functional Area 1. 

A student who successfully completed all 20 performance 
objectives in the 70 percentile but who only successfully 
completed 3 of the 6 performance objectives in the 80 

_percentile would have failed functional area 1. You cannot 
use the score from one section to raise the score of another 
section which has been failed. 

An academy may have higher student success criteria than the POST 
minimum standard but must be prepared to defend its higher 
standard. 

KNOWLEDGE DOMAIN METHOD 

Using the "kno~ledge domain" method, successful courie comPletion 
is based on passing knowledge domain tests and demonstrating 
proficiency on psychomotor performance objectives. The Basic 
Course contains two types of performance objectives: (a) 
objectives which reguire the students to demonstrate knowledge, 
and (b) objectives which reguire the students to demonstrate 
psychomotor skills. These performance objectives are described 
in this document. 

Knowledge Domain Tests. POST measurement experts 
(psychologists), with the assistance of subject matter experts, 
have developed knowledge domain tests covering all the knowledge 
objectives in the Basic Course. The knowledge domain tests are 
constructed as follows: (a) knowledge objectives covering 
similar content are assigned to the same knowledge domain; (b) 
test items are written addressing each of the objectives; (c) a 
minimum of two tests are constructed for each knowledge domain; 
and (d) a cut score (i.e., a minimum passing score) is set for 

.each knowledge domain based on judgements about the level of 
proficiency needed and the difficulty of the test items. 



Exercises and Scenarios. With the assistance of subject matter 
experts, POST has designed exercises and·scenarios which assess 
the skills called for by each of the Basic Course psychomotor 
performance objectives. The exercises and scenarios are 
described in the POST Basic Course Scenario Manual. In assessing 
a student's performance on each psychomotor objective, an academy 
may use a POST designed exercise or scenario or an academy 
developed exercise or scenario designed to assess the same 
psychomotor skill. 

Requirements for Successfully Completing the Basic Course. To 
successfully complete the Basic Course, a student must (a) obtain 
a score on each POST constructed, knowledge domain test which is 
egual to or greater than the cut score established by POST, and 
(b) demonstrate, in an exercise or scenario, the required 
psychomotor skills associated with each ·psychomotor performance 
objective at a level consistent with adequate performance in the 
field, as judged by the academy. If a student fails a knowledge 
domain or psychomotor skills test when first tested, the student 
will be given only one opportunity <except as noted below) to 
retake the test. 

Retaking a Knowledge domain Test. Students who fail a knowledge 
domain test on the first attempt shall be provided with an 
opportunity to: (a) review their test results in a manner which 

i 

does not compromise test security; (b) have a reasonable time, 
established by each academy, to prepare for a retest; and (c) be 
provided an hith Ofle, ~fld Ofllt Ofle, opportunity to be retested on f~\ 
the knowledge domain with a POST constructed, parallel form of ;. 
the same test. If a student fails the second test, the student 
shall be dismissed from the academy class in which he or she"is 
currently enrolled unless the student missed instruction relevant 
to the test in question due to an academy approved absence, in 
which case the student may be permitted to retest a second time.T 
in ~he jtldqemen~ of ~he aeademv diree~er, ene or mere of ~he 
felle~inq eire~ms~anees ereveHted the s~tldent from ~aJeinq the 

e the sttlderit tras ill er ·injtlred, 
e the sttldene ''as emetienalli tratlmatiEed bi an evene s~ch 

as Cfte death ef a familt member or close friend, or 
e ·the sttJ:elefl:1:: uas ttnaete 1::e receive t:he same inst:rtJ:e't::iefl as 

ether sttldents dtle to factors Betend the sttldent's 
eemtrel. 

An academ) dizecter hhe permits a sttldent to- be retested more· 
than once eft the same ]{f10toleelge elemain is :regttireel t=:e erepare aftd 
retain a wzit:ten record eentainin; the felletoiflg iftfermatiefl. 
(a) Che st1:1elerrt' s flame, (b) t:he 6at:e the st:l:leleftt: vtas retested, 
(e) the kfle~leclqe demaifl eft whieh the sttldent ttas retested, (d) 
the Cest !eStllts, aftd (e) the reasefts fe! allehirtq thi_ stl:lelent an 
eppert~nitv te be retested. ~his rete!d mtlst be maintained bt 
the aeaelemy elireeter and made available fer POS~ ins~eet:ien ~pen 
reewest. 
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A S'ttlelel'lC ul=le is dismis3eel frem aft aeaelentv ela!33 fer failtlre 'to 
pass a leno\tleelqe domain test: Oft 'the seeonel attemet: mav, at the 
disetet:ion of 'the aeademv elireetor, be enrolled· Creeveleel) in a 
stlbsegtlent class. 

Retaking a Test on a Psychomotor Objective. Students who take 
and fail a test on a psychomotor objective (as determined by the 
academy) shall be given one opportunity to retake the test. 
Students·who fail the same objective when retested shall be 
dismissed from the academy class in which .they are currently 
enrolled. 

Students who retake a psychomotor test and perform marginally (as 
determined by the academy! may be retested again (at the 
discretion of the academy! . Marginal performance is a judgment 
that the student's performance on the test does not clearly 
demonstrate either competence of incompetence. 

Academy Requirements. POST has established minimum training 
requirements for the Basic Course. However, POST recognizes that 
academies must respond to the needs of the local law enforcement 
agencies which they serve and that this may justify additional 
training reguirements or higher performance standards than those 

_ mandated by POST . 
. f 

•. ·-~. ::::::s:O:I:::N:::h::o:: :
0 

d:::::: ::::::::1 T:::plet.ion 

·, . of the Regular Basic Course (i.e., the "success criteria" ·method 

• 

,. or the "knowledge domain" method), the POST-developed physical 
conditioning program must be fOllowed within Functional Area 12.0 
and students must pass a POST-developed physical abilities test 
as described in the POST Basic Academy Physical Conditioning 
Manual at the conclusion of the conditioning program as a 
condition for successful course completion. The use of 
alternatives to the POST-developed physical abilities test is 
subject to approval by POST. C6urse presenters seeking POST 
approval to use alternative tests shall present evidence that the 
·alternative tests were developed in accordance with recognized 
professional standards, and that alternative tests are equivalent 
to the POST-developed test with respect to validity· and 
reliability. Evidence concerning the comparability of scores on 
the POST-developed test and the proposed alternative test is also 
reguired . 
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November 23, 1990 

BULLETIN: 90-27 

SUBJECT: PUBLIC HEARING - COURSE COMPLETION REQUIREMENTS FOR THE 
REGULAR BASIC COURSE 

The Commission has scheduled a public hearing to consider 
-adoption of _regulations on this subject. The hearing is set for: 

Date: 
Time: 
Place: 

January 17, 1991 
10:00 a.m. 
Holiday Inn on the Bay 
San Diego, California 

The purpose of this hearing is to consider proposed changes to 
Commission Procedure D-1 which would: (1) Establish new require­
ments for completing the Regular Basic Course; (2) Allow the 
continued use·of existing course completion requirements until 
October 1, 1992; and (3) Require the use of the new requirements 
for'all Regular Basic Course classes starting on or after 
October 1, 1992. 

Procedure D-1 currently requires that Regular Basic Course 
students pass a certain percentage of performance objectives in 
each of the course's 12 functional areas, as specified in the 
document "Performance Objectives for the POST Basic Course". 
Under these requirements, each academy is responsible for 
developing tests, setting cut scores, and establishing a policy 
for retesting students who fail tests. 

Under the proposed new system, performance objectives which 
require demonstration of knowledge are distinguished from 
performance objectives which require demonstration of psychomotor 
skills. The former are grouped into "knowledge domains" based on 
similarity of subject matter content. Students must pass a POST­
constructed test for each knowledge domain, with the minimum 
passing score established by POST. Student mastery of each 
psychomotor skill performance objective must be demonstrated in 
an exercise or scenario, with the specific evaluation procedures 
and standards used left to the discretion of each local academy. 
Students who· fail a knowledge domain or psychomotor skills test 
can only be retested once. 

Thirty academies participated in a pilot study of the new system. 
Study results included a showing that students trained under the 
new ·system scored significantly higher on a comprehensive test of 
course knowledge than students trained under the existing system . 



The· Commission may adopt other changes related to this rulemaking 
action based upon the public hearings proceedings and written 
comments received. The Commission invites input on this matter·. 

The attached Notice of Public Hearing required.by the 
Administrative Procedures Act provides details concerning the 
proposed regulation changes.and provides information regarding 
the hearing process. Inquires concerning the proposed action may 
be directed to Kathy Delle, Staff Services Analyst, 1601 Alhambra 
Boulevard, Sacramento~ CA 95816-7083, telephone (916) 739-5400. 

~~.~ 
NORMAN C. BOEHM 
Executive Director 

Attachment 



Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

NO~ICZ OF PUBLIC HEARING 

• COURSE COMPLETION REQUIREMENTS FOR THE . REGULAR BASIC COURSE 

• 
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Notice is hereby given that the Commission on.Peace Officer· 
Standards and Training (POST), pursuant to the authority vested 
by Sections 13506 and 13510 of the Penal Code, and in order to . 
interpret, implement. and make specific Sections 832.3 and 13510 
of the Penal Code, proposes to adopt, amend, or repeal 
regulations in Chapter 2 of Title 11 of the California Code of 
Regulations. A public hearing to adopt the proposed amendments 
will be held before the full Commission on: 

Date: 
Time: 
Place: 

January 17, 1991 
10:00 a.m. 
Holiday Inn on the Bay 
1355 N. Harbor Drive 
San Diego, CA 92101 

.Notice is also hereby given that any interested person may· 
present oral or written statements or arguments, relevant to the 
action proposed, during the public hearing. · 

INFORMATIVE DIGEST 

COMMISSION PROCEDURE D-1 

Commission Procedure D-1 (incorporated by reference into 
Commission Regulation 1005) specifies the POST basic training 
requirements for all peace officer members of law enforcement 
agencies participating in the POST program. Requirements for the 
Regular Basic Course are set forth in Procedure D-1, Paragraphs 
1-2 and 1-3. 

Procedure D-1 currently requires that, for the Regular Basic 
Course, peformance objectives be tested as specified in the 
document "Performance Objectives for the POST Basic Course." 
This document lists approximately 600 performance objectives in 
12 functional areas, and assigns each objective a "success 
criterion" of 70%, 80%, 90%, or 100%. 

A replacement system for evaluating students and for defining 
successful completion of the Regular Basic Course has been 
developed and pilot tested. Under the new system, called the 
"knowledge domain" system, objectives which require the student 
to demonstrate a psychomotor skill are evaluated independently 
from objectives which require the student to demonstrate an 
intellectual Skill. 

1 
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Each psychomotor performance objective is evaluated in art 
exercise or scenario. Students are required to demonstrate 
proficiency o.n each psychomotor objective in order to 
successfully complete the Regular Basic Course. 

Objectives which require the student to demonstrate intellectual 
skills are group•d into categories called knowledge domains. 
Each knowledge domain covers a specific subject matter area, and . 
students are required to pass a POST-constructed test on each 
knowledge domain. 

Proposed changes to Commission Procedure D-1 will permit 
academies to use,.until October 1, 1992, either the success 
criteria system or knowledge domain system for determining 
successful completion of the Regular Basic Course. Academy 
classes which begin on or after October 1, 1992, must use the 
knowledge domain method for determining successful completion of 
the Regular Basic course. · 

Other proposed changes to.Commission Procedure D-1 will clarify 
the requirement that performance objectives be taught _and tested 
as specified in the document "Performance Objectives for the 
Basic Course" by simply directing the·reader to the location of. 
requirements for successful course completion. 

~ERFORMANCE OBJECTIVES FOR THE POST BASIC COURSE 

Knowledge domain requirements for successfully completing the 
Regular Basic Course are proposed for inclusion in Commission 

·-··-Procedure D-1 and in the publication "Performance Objectives for 
the POST Basic Course," which is also incorporated by refererice 
into Commission Regulation 1005.· 

An additional proposed· change to the Performance Objectives 
publication includes reference to a third document, the "Basic 
Course Scenario Manual," which is recommended for use by· 
academies in implementing the Regular Basic Course. 

PUBLI.C COMMENT 

The Commission hereby requests written comments on the proposed 
actions. All written comments must be received at POST no later 
than 4:30 p.m. on January 7, 1991. Written comments should be 
directed to Norman C. Boehm, Executive Director, Commission on 
Peace Officer Standards and Training, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., 
Sacramento, CA 95816-7083. 

ADOPTION OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS . 

After the hearing and consideration of public comments, the 
Commission may adopt the proposals substantially as set forth 
without further notice. If the proposed text is modified prior 
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to adoption and the change is related but not solely grammatical 
or nonsubstantial in nature, the full text of the resulting 
regulation will be made available at least 15 days before the 
date of adoption to all persons who testified or submitted 
written comments at the public hearing, all persons whose 
comments were received by POST during the public comment period, 
and all persons who request notification from POST of the 
·availability of such changes. A request for the modified text 
should be addressed to the agency official designated in this 
notice. The Commission will accept written comments on the 
modified text for 15 days after the date on which the revised 
text is made available. 

TEXT· OF PROPOSAL 

Copies of the Statement of Reasons and exact language of the 
proposed action may be obtained at the hearing, or prior to the 
hearing upon request in writing to the contact person at the 
address below. This address also is the location of all 
information considered as the basis for these proposals. The 
information will be maintained for inspection during the 
Commission's normal business hours (8 a.m. to 5 p.m.). 

ESTIMATE OF ECONOMIC IMPACT 

Fiscal Impact on Public Agencies Including Costs or Savings to 
State Agencies or Costs/Savings in Federal Funding to the State: 
None 

•. Nondiscretionary Costs/Savings to Local Agencies: None 

Local Mandate: None 

• 

Cost to Any Local Agency or School District for Which Government 
Code Section 17561 Requires Reimbursement: None 

Small Business Impact: None 

Cost Impact on Private Persons or Entities: None 

Housing Costs: None 

CONSIDERATION OF ALTERNATIVES 

In order to take this action, the Commission must determine that 
no alternative considered by the Commission would be more 
effective in carrying out the purpose for which the action is 
proposed or would be as effective and less burdensome to affected 
private persons than the proposed action. · 



CONTACT PERSON 

Inquiries concerning the proposed action and requests for written 
material pertaining to the proposed action should be directed to 
Kathy Delle, Staff Services Analyst, 1601 Alhambra Blvd., . 
Sacramento, CA 95816~7083, ·or by telephone at (916) 739-5400. 
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Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

Public Hearing:. Course Completion Requirements 
for the Regular Basic course 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 

The Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training (POST) 
proposes to amend Commission Regulation 1005 to change the course 
completion requirements for the Regular Basic Course. 

· Existing requirements are complex and difficult for academies to 
administer. Moreover, because performance objectives are grouped 
into very broad categories (functional areas) for the purpose of 
determining student success, a student can compensate for 
deficiencies in one area by performing·particularly well in 
othe~, unrelated areas. Also, because psychomotor skills, such 
as shooting, are grouped with intellectual skills such as 
knowledge of the laws governing the use of deadly force, it is 
possible for a student to fail an important psychomotor objective 
and still successfully complete the Basic Course. Finally, the 
existing requirements make academies responsible for writing test 
items and constructing tests, imposing a burden on academies 
which may lack the technical resources to construct appropriate 

_tests. 

• Pilot Study 

• 

In recognition of these shortcomings, POST staff requested and 
received approval from the Commission in October 1985 to pilot 
test a replacement system for evaluating students and for · 
defining successful completion of the Regular Basic Course. 

Under the new system, .called the "knowledge domain" system, 
objectives which require the student to demonstrate a psychomotor 
skill are evaluated independently from objectives which require 
the student to demonstrate an intellectual skill. 'With the 
assistance of subject matter experts, POST has developed 
exercises and scenarios which assess the skills called for by 
each Basic Course psychomotor performance objective. Students 
are required to demonstrate proficiency on each and every 
psychomotor objective in order to successfully complete the 
Regular Basic Course. · 

Objectives which require the student to demonstrate intellectual 
skills are grouped into categories called knowledge domains. 
Each kn6wledge domain covers a specific subject matter ar~a. 
Students are required to pass a POST-constructed test on each 
knowledge domain. Tests are constructed in accordance with the 
principles for the development of educational and psychological 
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tests .(i.e., Standards for Edu~ational and Psychological Testing, 
1985, prepared by the American Educational Research Association, 
the American Psychological Association, and the National Council 
on Measurement in Education; published by the American 
Psychological Association, Washington, D.C.). 

There are currently 35 academies presenting the POST Basic 
c·ourse. Thirty academies volunteered to participate in a pilot 
test to assess the effectiveness of the knowledge domain system. 
The average proficiency test score of academy classes trained 
under the existing requirements was compared to the average 
pr6ficiency test score of academy classes trained under the 
knowledge domain requirements. (Note: The proficiency test is a 
comprehensive, end-of-course test mandated by the Legislature.)· 
The average proficiency test score of academy classes trained 
under the existing requirements was 48.2, while the average score 
of students trained under the knowledge domain system was 54.7. 
This is a large difference (i.e., 0.7 standard deviations) and is 
statistically significant (t = 4.67, df = 159, p < 0.0001) . 

. Interviews with academy administrators and instructional staff, 
who trained students under both sets. of requirements, revealed a 
strong preference for the knowledge domain system. ·Reasons given 
included the conceptually simpler scheme for defining. success, 

' better tests, and improved test scores on the POST proficiency 
7 test. 

" Reasons for Proposed Changes 

There are four major reasons for the proposed changes: (a) to 
provide a simpler and psychometrically sounder system for 
defining successful completion of the Regular Basic Course, (b) 
to increase the reliability and validity of the classroom tests 
used in the Regular Basic Course, (c) to increase the uniformity 
of the procedures· used to evaluate Basic Course students, and (d) 
to reduce the likelihood that students will successfully complete 
the Regular Bas:i,c Course without acquiring the intellectual and 
psychomotor skills needed to function effectively as California 
peace officers. Specific changes and the reasons for making them 
are described below. 

Changes 

Deleting the words 
"performance objectives must 
be taught and tested".from 
Commission Procedure b-1 

2 

Reasons 

This change was made for 
clarity purposes. Performance 
objectives describe 
instructional outcomes, and 
should not be confused with 
the process of instruction 
(i.e.~ teaching). As 



• 

• 

•• 

Allow academies until 
October 1, 1992, to convert to 
the knowledge domain method 

. Adding the Regular Basic 
Course completion requirements 
to both Commission Procedure 
D-1 and to "Performance 
Objectives for the POST Basic 
Course" 

Requiring students to obtain a 
score on each POST­
constructed, knowledge domain 
test which is equal to or 
greater than the cut score 
established by POST 
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proposed, the reader is now 
simply directed to the 
location of· requirements for 
.successful course completion. 

The knowledge domain system 
requires academies to 
reorganize the way they 
deliver instruction. 
Allowing academies until 
October 1, 1992, will give 
them time to prepare for ihe 
transition to the new system . 

This duplication is required 
for clarity purposes, The 
completion requirements for 
the POST Basic Course 
determine whether an 
individual can lawfully 
perform the duties of a peace 
officer. These requirements 
were placed in Commission 
Procedure D-1 because this 
section of the POST 
Administrative Manual defines 
the basic training 
requirements for other law 
enforcement. job classes. In 
addition, the requirements 
were also placed in 
"Performance Objectives for 
the POST Basic Course" because 
this is the documented relied 
upon by the academy 
administrators who deliver the 
Regular Basic Course training. 

Data collected in 1985 showed 
that 10 percent of the 
students who successfully 
completed the Regular Basic 
Course could not answer 50% of 
the questions o·n a 
comprehensive, multiple-choice 
test designed to measure the 
knowledge that they were 
supposed to have acquired 
during training. A pilot 
study conducted between 1987 
and 1989 showed that requiring 
students to take and pass 

• . 
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Requiring students to 
demonstrate, in an exercise or 
scenario, the required 
psychomotor skills associated 
with each psychomotor 
performance objective at a 
level consistent with adequate 
performance in the field, as 
judged by the academy 

Allowing students one, and -
only one, opportunity to 
retake a knowledge domain test 

4 

POST-developed tests (with cut. 
icores set at an appropriate -
level) produced a large, .• \ 
significa-nt increase. in 
average scores on the 
comprehensive test and 

· virtually ·eliminated scores 
below 50 percent. 

Cut scores are set by POST 
measurement experts based on 
the statistical 
characteristics of the te~ts 
and the judgments of subject 
matter experts regarding the 
relationship between test 
performance and job 
performance. 

The existing method of 
defining successful completion 
of the Regular Basic Course 
allows students to completely 
fail some psychomotor 
objectives and still 
successfully complete the 
Regular Basic Course. These 
psychomotor objectives involve 
critic~!, high-liability 
skills such as driving, 
shooting, cardiopulmonary 
resuscitation, and weaponless 
defense. Students who are not 
proficient in these skills 
when they .leave the academy 
pose a significant danger to 
themselves and the public they 
are supposed to serve. 

On a given test 
· administration, students 
obtain scores that are both 
lower and higher than would be 
expected given their "true" 
level of achievement. 
Therefore, when students fail 
tests whic~ have serious · 
consequences for them·· 
personally, they should be 
retested. · -An opportunity to 
retake a test substantially 
reduces the likelihood that a 
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Allowing students an 
opportunity to review their 
test results and prepare to 
retake a test 

Permitting exceptions to the 
one test retake rule 

Requiring academy directors to 
document the circumstances 
surrounding exceptions to the 
one test retake rule 

5 

proficient student will be 
erroneously dismissed from an 
academy. On the other hand, 
the pace of instruction at a 
basic course academy provides 
very little opportunity for 
remedial learning. A student 
who fails a test on the same 
domain (topic) on two 
occasions is very likely to be 
seriously deficient in the 
knowledge he or she was 
supposed to acquire and not a 
victim of psychometric error. 

Students who have otherwise. 
mastered a topic may be · 
confused by some aspect·of the. 
test instructions or format 
and, as a result, receive an 
erroneously low score. It's 
therefore appropriate to 
review test results with 
students who have failed a 
test and give them an 
opportunity to retake it. 

While the uniform application 
of training standards is an 
important goal for POST, there 
are inevitably situations 
where the wooden application 
of these standards would 
result. in a serious inju'stice. 
Therefore, provision is made 
for academy directors to 
exercise discretion and permit 
more than one test retake in 
situations where 
circumstances, beyond a 
student's control, have made 
it impossible for the student 
to take a test on· an equal 
basis with the other students. 

Whenever discretion is 
allowed, it can also be 
abused. POST conducts 
periodic· audits of the basic 
training academies. Requiring 
academy directors to document 
exceptions to the one test 



Allowing students to enroll in 
a subsequent class who are 
dismissed from the academy for 
failing to pass a domain test 
on the second attempt 

Allowing students who fail a 
psychomotor 6bjective one 
opportunity to retake the test 

Allowing academies the 
discretion to retest students 
who perform marginally on 
psychomotor tests 

6 

retake rule will .discourage 
abuse and, should it occur, 
make it easier to detect. 

Students who fail a domain 
test after two ·attempts are 
v~ry likely to rieed more 
instruction on the topic which 
they failed. In an ongoing · 
academy class, students are 
continuously confronted with 
new topics. Therefore, there· 
is little time to provide 
instruction on earlier topics 
which the student has not yet 
mastered. Starting 6ver in. a 
new class allows the student 
the opportunity to obtain the 
needed instruction. 

Tests of psychomotor skills 
tend to be less reliable and 
more expensive to administer 
than tests of intellectual. 
skills. Lower reliability 
means that there is a greater 
chance that competent students 
will be erroneously classified 
as incompetent, and 
incompetent students will be 
erroneously classified as 
competent. A student who 
fails a test on the same 
psychomotor skill on two 
occasions is very likely to be 
seriously deficient in 
mastering the skill. 

Because tests of psychomotor 
skills are very expensive to 
administer, whether to retest 
students who perform 
marginally, as well as the 
number of retests to be given, 
is left to the discretion. of 
the academy so that they can 
allocate their resources in a 
manner most consistent with 
local priorities. 
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Allowing academies to add · 
training requirements and 
increase performance standards 

Adding _the Basic Course . 
Scenario Manual to documents 
listed in ''Performance 
Objectives for the POST Basic 
Course" which are recommended, 
but not required, to be used 
in implementing the Regular 
Basic Course 

POST's role is to provide 
minimum, statewide standards 
for peace officers. However, 
each regional academy serves a 
different group of law 
enforcement agencies with 
different personnel needs. 
Allowing academies to add 
training requirements and 
increase performance standards 
makes it possible for each 
academy to tailor training to 
the needs of the agencies 
which they serve. 

The Basic Course Scenario 
Manual and the other documents 
listed in "Performance 
Objectives for th~ POST Basic 
Course" were prepared to. 
assist academies by providing 
them with supplemental 
information on the effective, 
efficient implementation of 
the Basic Course. These 
documents do not add any 
requirements . 

CONSIDERATION OF ALTERNATIVES 

In order to take this action, the Commission must determine that 
no alternative considered by the Commission would be more 
effective in carrying out the purpose for which the action is 
proposed or would be as effective and less burdensome to affected 
private persons than the proposed action. 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

Leadership Institute Tuition January 17, 1991 

Development 

December 19, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No Decision R9quested Status Report 

In the space BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and Use additional sheets if required. 

Issue 

Should the Commission adopt a tuition for all eligible non-reimbursable 
agencies to attend the supervisory Leadership Institute as is presently: 
done with the command College? 

Background 

The Supervisory Leadership Institute began its first pilot class in 1988. 
Since that time six additional classes have been conducted. These first 

.seven classes consisted of sergeants from reimbursable agencies only. 
Classes eight through thirteen have now been selected. These new classes 
each contain one sergeant from a non-reimbursable agency. 

the January 1987 meeting, the Commission designated a tuition be 
charged for all eligible, non-reimbursable agenices desiring to send 
participants to the Command College. An increasing number of non­
reimbursable agencies, including the California Highway Patrol, the 
Department of Justice, State Parks and Recreation, Cal-Expo, Transit and 
Harbor Police, are now expressing an interest in sending participants to 
the Supervisory Leadership Institute as well. 

Analysis 

The direct Supervisory Leadership Institute cost per participant in 1990 
was $1,568. The costs per student are as follows: 

Instruction 
Supplies 
Instructor Travel/Per Diem 
Facility Rental/Misc. 

$ 912. 
95. 

391. 
170. 

$1,568. 

There is no provision in current state law for the Commission to waive or 
ignore this as it would constitute reimbursement to non-reimbursable 
agencies. 

This is before' the Commission as an initial item. In future years, 
tuition costs for the supervisory Leadership Institute would be evaluated 
and reported annually· to the Commission. 



.. 
' 

Recommendation 

It is recommended that a tuition of $1,568 be established for non­
reimbursable agencies, as is the case with the Command College, to cover 
the direct costs for participation in the Supervisory Leadership 
Institute beginning with class eight on January 14, 1991 and to direct 
staff to submit a report annually with recommendations for setting the 
tutition rate for the coming year. 

.! 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

to Recognize Physically 
Officers January 17, 1991 

.standards & Evaluation 

December 31, 1990 

Rnancial Impact: 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No 

In lhe space provided below, briefty describe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheeiS if required. 

ISSUE 

Status report on development of POST program to recognize physically 
fit peace officers. 

BACKGROUND 

In November 1988, the commission directed staff to develop a model in­
service physical fitness program. Specifically, staff was directed to 
develop a program for recognizing officers who exhibit exemplary 
levels of fitness, with the understanding that the program would be 
voluntary in nature, would be administered by local agency personnel, 
and would contain the following program elements: 

1. A physical fitness test battery consisting of items that can 
be easily administered, require a minimum of equipment, and 
for which test norms exist by age and gender. 

2• A comprehensive manual for use by local agency program 
administrators, containing information ranging from 
recommended medical prescreening procedures, to protocols 
for administering the fitness tests and interpreting scores 
on the tests, to general educational material on the topics 
of exercise, diet and nutrition. 

3. A formal award structure for recognizing those officers who 
achieve exemplary levels of fitness. 

ANALYSIS 

A final draft of the proposed program has. been completed. The 
fitness test battery consists of the following tests: 1.5 Mile Run 
(or 3 Mile walk); Waist-to-Hip Ratio: Sit and Reach Test; Number of 
Push-Ups (no time limit); Number of Abdominal crunches (1 minute time 
limit); and Percent Body Fat (optional). Descriptions of the tests, 
as well as instructions for proctoring the tests, are included in the 
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program coordinator's manual, a copy of which is provided under 
separate cover. 

··The proposed award s~ructure is modeled after tJ:i.e bronze, silver and 
gold award system used in the Olympics and other athletic 
competitions. In order to achieve- th·e bronze "award", an individual 
must score at the 60th percentile, relative to hisjher age group, on 
each of the fitness tests. Scores at or above the 70th percentile on 
all tests are required to qualify for the silver "award"; scores at or 
above the 80th percentile on all tests are required to obtain the gold 
"award". In addition, in order to qualify for any ·of the "awards" an · 
officer must: (1) know and understand J:i.isjher cholesterol level, (2) 
develop an approved exercise program, and (3) pass a written exam 
which measures general knowledge of health and fitness concepts and 
principles. An additional requirement for receipt of the silver 
"award" is abstention from the use of any tobacco products for the 
previous two months. Nonuse of any tobacco products for the previous 
12 months is required to qualify for the gold "award". Any "award" 
earned is good for a one year period, at which time the individual 
must again qualify (i.e., be retested). 

In addition to those program elements requested by the Commission, a 
detailed officer's manual has been drafted (also enclosed under 
separate cover). This manual outlines all program requirements, 
includes information designed to aid the individual in developing 
his/her personal fitness program, and contains a great deal of 
educational material pertaining to health risk factors, physical 

•

conditioning principles, injury prevention and treatment, etc. The 
above mentioned written exam tests knowledge of this material. 

~· 

In its current form, the program calls for POST to formally recognize 
those officers who qualify for the different "awards". Specifically, 
POST would issue a certificate of achievement to those officers who 
meet the requirements for either a bronze, silver or gold "award", and 
would further issue a lapel pin to those who qualify_ for the gold 
"award". 

Assuming the Commission approves of the program as described, staff 
will begin field testing the program in a few interested local 
agencies. Such field testing will provide valuable information as to 
the reasonableness and administrative feasibility of all program 
elements, and will further provide additional test score information 
that is needed to bolster the reliability of the te·st norms (by age 
and gender group) for some of the fitness tests. A number of agencies 
have expressed an interest in participating in such a field test, the 
results of which should be available within six months. 

While the proposed program calls for POST to issue certificates and 
lapel pens.for the various "awards", other alternatives obviously 
exist with respect to the nature and extent of POST involvement in the 

'recognition process (including no involvement, with all "awards" 
issued by the local agency). Furthermore, any form of formal· 
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recognition by POST of those officers who meet the different fitness 
criteria would be precedent setting in that for the first time the 

•
Commission would be acknowledging officers for personal achievement 

. resulting from participation in a strictly voluntary program. 1 Given 
the potential far reaching policy implications of such an action, and 
the potentially· significant staffing and budgetary ramifications that 
could result from implementation of even the modest certificate and 
lapel pin approach currently contained in the program, the Commission 
may wish to ask the Long Range Planning Committee to review this 
feature of the program prior to actual program release and 
implementation. 

RECOMMENDATION 

·Receive the staff report,_ authorize limited field testing of the 
program, and request that the Long Range Planning Committee evaluate 
and report back on alternatives with respect to POST recognition of 
those officers who meet the different fitness criteria enumerated in 
the program • 

• 

•• 

1As contrasted to achievement in-the form of successfully 
completing a POST-specified training course, or achievement in 
the form of satisfying the education and experience requirements 
for a.given POST Professional Certificat~. 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

with City of Los Angeles for Assistance 
Revising the POST Medical screening Manual January 17, 1991 

Decision Requested 

In 

ISSUE: 

Shelley Spilberg 

December 26, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for delails) 

No 

, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets if required. 

Request to contract with the city of Los Angeles-for the services of 
Dr. Robert Goldberg in revising the POST Medical Screening Manual for 
California Law Enforcement. 

BACKGROUND 

The POST Medical Screening Manual for California Law Enforcement is a 
resource document designed to assist local agencies in making job-· 
related decisions regarding the medical suitability of peace officer 
applicants. The manual,. which was published in 1977, contains 
information on over 300 medical conditions, each accompanied by a 
disposition recommendation (e.g., "disqualify," "not medically 
disqualifying") and a brief rationale for that recommendation. 

ANALYSIS 

significant changes in both labor law and medical knowledge have. 
occurred since the original publication of the manual 13 years ago. 
Accordingly, staff have embarked on a major revision of the document. 
A methodology for completing the revision has been finalized, and staff 
have begun making the necessary revisions per this plan. We ·are now at 
the point in the revision process where the concerted assistance of 
medical experts is needed to assist in the development of new medical 
examination protocol and evaiuation criteria. 

Dr, Robert Goldberg, who is Assistant Director of the Occupational 
Health and Safety Division for the City of Los Angeles, has 
participated on a limited basis in the revision activities completed to 
date. In his capacity with the city, Dr. Goldberg is responsible for 
the medical screening of all candidates for employment with the Los 
Angeles Police Department. 



• 

•• 

• 

.The purpose of this agenda item is to request authority to contract 
with the city of Los Angeles for an amount not to exceed $26,000 for 
the services of Dr. Goldberg. Under the terms of the proposed 

.contract, Dr. Goldberg would work up to 55 days on the revision of the 
POST medical screening manual, with the majority of his time spent on 
developing draft medical protocol and evaluation criteria, assisting in 
the conduct of medical specialist panel meetings, and participating in 
the consolidation and refinement of panel products into a cohesive 
document. Dr. Goldberg is eminently qualified to perform the work due 
to his current responsibilities with the City of Los Angeles. 
Moreover, he is very familiar with the project due to his involvement 
to date; The city of Los Angeles is prepared to contract with POST for 
his services at an hourly rate which equals the current costs to.the 
city for his salary and benefits. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Authorize the Executive Director to enter into an interagency agreement 
with the City of Los Angeles for an amount not to exceed $26,000 for 
the services of Dr. Robert Goldberg to assist POST staff in making 
necessary revisions to the POST Medical Screening Manual for California 
Law Enforcement . 
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COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

College ADA Funding Cap Study 

Training Program Svcs. Ken O'Brien 

Information Only Status Report 

In lhe spaoo provided below, briefly desaibe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, 

ISSUE 

January 17, 1991 

Don Moura 

December 14, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No 

Should the Commission support the introduction of legislation that would 
exempt POST-certified training courses from the Community College ADA 
Funding Cap? 

BACKGROUND 

The community college ADA funding Cap issue resulted from a request from 
the POST Advisory Committee to the Commission at the July 1990 meeting. 
The Advisory committee had.received input that the community college 
funding Cap for POST certified courses was adversely affecting the 
ability of community college POST-certified presenters to meet law 
enforcement training needs. A conservative estimate of current POST­
certified courses presented through community colleges is 75%-80%. If 
these concerns were in fact accurate, it could potentially be a major 
detriment to the ability of POST to meet law enforcement training needs. 
As a result of these concerns, the commission directed staff to study 
the ADA Cap issue. · 

As background, community college districts derive their funding from 
Federal, state and Local Apportionments, and student enrollment fees. 
Of these revenues the largest percentage is generated from the State 
through the California community College Chancellor's Office based on 
the individual college reporting their ADA data to the Chancellor's 
Office. ADA is defined. as a unit of Average Daily Attendance (ADA) 
representing class contact hours of scheduled student instructional 
activities. 

ANALYSIS 

A survey questionnaire was developed to survey community colleges as to 
the impact of the ADA growth cap upon law enforcement training. Of 
particular interest was determining whether limitations exist on 
presenting needed new courses or curtailment of existing course 
presentations. The survey (see Attachment A) was sent to the 58 POST 
certified community college presenters. Of the 49 (84%) community 
college presenters responding, the majority indicated that they 
perceived a problem, however, the data reflects that the full impact of· 
the problem has not reached its fullest impact on law enforcement 



training programs. There are many presenters where the problem of ~ 
presenting new or expanded course material is facing them immediately as,.,_ 
indicated in Question #1 and #2. In Questions #3 and #4, 63% and 55% 
respectively stated that they-were not aware of any adverse impact on 
Public Safety training programs at their college and they had not been . 
required to limit or control enrollments in their courses. The results 
of the survey, clearly show that presenters forecast that the full 
impact of the problem will reach their programs by the end of the 
current fiscal year. In Question #5, 96% of the respondents state that 
enrollment trends have been, and will continue to be, on a steady 
increase. Because of the concerns for the current fiscal year and 
beyond, 98% of the respondents believe that an exemption from the ADA 
Cap should be pursued for law enforcement training programs. 

Despite some documented problems, the majority of colleges are not 
suffering from the curtailment of existing or new course presentations. 
In order to obtain an exemption for POST certified courses .it would 
require legislation. Numerous other academic disciplines would also 
like to be exempt from the ADA Cap, hence the legislation approach could 
be met with resistance. While a strong case could be made based on 
state-mandated training and the correlation between POST certified 
courses and public safety issues, at this time a legislative attempt 
would be on weak ground without the data to support the need. 

It appears reasonable that the Commission not support legislation at 
this time to exempt law enforcement training programs from the ADA Cap 
but direct staff to continue to monitor the situation and· report back to~ 
the Commission if the problem actually becomes an impediment to the ,., 
delivery of law enforcement training programs. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Direct staff to continue to monitor the impact of the community college 
ADA Cap and report back should further action appear warranted. 
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~~--------KTTKCHMENT~A:~~~-

Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

IMPACT OF COMMUNITY COLLEGE ADA GROWTH CAP 

Survey Questions 

(Name) (Title) (Community College) 

1. Was there an ADA Cap problem at your 
college for Academic Year.89-90? 

la. If yes, did the ADA Cap limit 
your ability to present new course 
presentations to meet identified 
agency training needs? 

If yes, state number of courses 
where a newly identified agency 
training need could not be met 

. 17 Responses 

9 (53\) = TWo or less 
1 (6\) = Four 
1 (6\) = Ten 
2 (12\) =TWenty 
1 (6\) = Thirty 
2 (12\) = Level I Reserve Academy 
1 (6\) = Basic Academy 

lb. If yes, did the ADA Cap Limit 
your ability to expand the number 
of existing course presentations 
in order .to meet additional 
identified agency training needs for 
existing courses? 

If yes, state number of additional 
course presentations where identified 
agency training needs could not 
be met 

12 Responses· 

6 (50\) = Two or less 
2 (16%) = Three 

Yes 

38 
(18\) 

Yes 

23 
( 61%) 

Yes 

17 
(45\) 

No 

11 
(22\) 

No 

15 
( 39\) 

No 

21 
(55%) 



1 (8%) = Four 
1 ( 8%) ·= Fifteen 

. 1 ( 8%) = TWenty 
1 (8%) = Forty 

2. Do you anticipate an ADA Cap problem at 
your college for Academic Year 90-91? 

2a. If yes, do you anticipate that the 
ADA Cap at your college will limit 
your ability to present new course· 
presentations to meet newly identified 

Yes 

40 
(82%) 

No 

9 
( 18%) 

agency training needs? Yes No 

If yes, state number of courses where 
a newly identified agency training need 
will not be able to be met 

15 Responses_ 

4 (27%) = TWo or less 
2 ( 13%) =.Four 
3 (20%) = Five 
1 ( 1%) = TWenty 
1 (1%) Limited marketing already 
1 (1%) Depends on spring enrollment 
1 (1%) Hold growth at current levels 
1 (1%) 400 to 500 hours in-service 

30 
(75%) 

10 
(25%) 

1 (1%) Anticipate more requests than ADA Cap will allow 

2b. If yes, do you anticipate that the 
ADA Cap at your college will limit 
your ability to expand the number of 
existing course presentations in order 
to meet additional identified agency 

·_ training. needs for· existing courses? Yes No 

·rf yes, state number of additional 
presentations of existing courses 
that will not be able to be met 

!]_ Responses 

2 (15%) =TWo or less 
1 (8%) = Three 
3 (23%) - Five 
3 (23%) = Seven 

28 
(70%) 

12 
(30%) 

• 
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2 (15%) =TWenty 
1 (8%) = Forty 
1 (8%). = Hold to current level 

Are you aware of any other adverse impact 
on Public Safety training programs at your 
college? 

If yes, please explain: 

~ Responses: 

Yes No 

18 31 
( 37%) . ( 63%) 

No increase in part-time instructor budget 
- Reduction in funding for training equipment 
- Reduction in available facilities 
- Fire academy 
- Basic correction 

4. Have you been required to limit or control 
enrollment in your courses? Yes No 

If yes, please explain: 

7 Responses 

Classroom size and availability 
- Reduction in number of classes allowed 

(4 comments) cannot exceed Cap 
- Only in pre-service AJ 

.5. What has been your recent experience in 
enrollment trends at your college? 

22 
(45%) 

27 
(55%) 

Up Down Stable 

47 0 2 
(96%) (4%) 

6. Do you believe that an exemption from the 
ADA Cap should be pursued for statewide 
mandated law enforcement training programs? Yes No 

48 1 
(98%) (2%) 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Course 

Training Program Svcs. Glen Fine 

ISSUE 

January 17, 1991 

Ken O'Brien 

J Financiallmpact: 

17, 1990 

Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No 

ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional shee1S if required. 

Should the Commission approve curriculum changes for the 120 hour 
Requalification Course? 

BACKGROUND · 
The Requalification Course was designed to facilitate employment or 
reemployment for the following: non-sworn, open-enrollment students who 
had completed the Basic course but not hired within three years; 
previously sworn employees with a three-year break in service; and, out­
of-state peace officers who needed to prepare to take the Basic Course 
Waiver Test 

The Commission originally approved the 80-hour Requalification course on 
January 1, 1988, and approved its expansion to 120 hours on January 1, 
1990. The forty hour expansion in January 1,1990 was the direct result 
of training mandated by _the Legislature in the following subjects: First 
Aid, CPR, Child Abuse, Sexual· Assault andMissing Persons 
Investigations. 

Between January 1, 1990 and the present, _the Legislature and the voters 
have mandated additional training in the following areas: Sudden Infant 
Death Syndrome Awareness, Handling the Developmentally Disa~led, 
Proposition 115 - Hearsay Testimony, and Carcinogenic Substances. This 
report proposes_a recommendation to modify the· existing Requalification 
Course to include these subjects within the current 120 hours. 

ANALYSIS. 
There are three important reasons. for including the proposed 
modifications in the Requalification Course: agencies who hire thes~ 
officers would be spared the expense and inconvenience in having to send 
these officers to receive this training in "piecemeal" fashion; · 
liability problems that may arise as a result of failure to train are 
decreased; and, presenters would not be burdened with the coordination 
and related problems associated in presenting courses of short duration. 
Moreover, the addition of these subjects can be accomplished without 
affecting the overall quality or intent of the Requalification Course. 
Thus the.following modifications are.proposed: 



ADD: 
Sudden Infant Death Syndrome Awareness 
Mentally Ill and Developmentally Disabled 
Hearsay Testimony (Proposition 115) 
Carcinogenic Substances 

+2 hours 
+2 hours 
+1 hour 
+1 hour 

Total = + 6 hours 

REDUCE: 
Report Writing (currently 10 hours) 
Officer Safety (currently 8. hours) 
Patrol Hazards (currently 8 hours) 

-2 hours 
-2 hours 

·-2 hours 
Total = - 6 hours 

Decreasing the number of hour's from Officer. Safety, and Patrol Hazards 
will not detract from the "review" intent of these topics and will keep 
the remaining portion of the Requalification Course intact. 

These proposed modifications were reviewed by the two presenters and 
supported by them. Attachment A provides information on the 1989-90 
trainees who completed the Requalification Course, and·Attachment B 
lists the course's topical outline. No additional changes were made. 

RECOMMENDATION 
Approve the revised curriculum for the Requalification Course. The 
revised course will become effective January 1, 1991 •. · 

i ! . 
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1989-90 FY Trainees for the 
POST Requalification Course 

Course Presentations and Trainees 

Golden West College 
Sacramento Training 

Center 

Type of Trainee 

Golden west college 
Sacramento Training 

center 

TOTAL 

Peace 
Officer 

36 
25 

Presentations 

5 
5 

10 

Non­
Peace 
Officer 

84 
74 

ATTACHMENT A 

Total 
Trainees 

121 
119 

240 

Reserve 
Officer 

l 
20 

TOTAL 61 (25%) 158(66%). 21 (9%) 

Pass/Failure (Dropout) 

Passed 

Golden Wes.t College · 107 
Sacramento Training 116 

Center 

·TOTAL 223 (93%) 

Failed/. 
Dropout 

14 
3 

17 (7%) 



POST Prescribed 
Training Courses 

POST REQUALIFICATION COURSE 
Course Outline 

POST ADMINISTRATIVE MANUAL REFERENCE 

Commission Regulation 1008 
Commission Procedure D-11 

LEGAL REFERENCE 

Penal Code Section 13511(b). 

COURSE DESCRIPTION 

Attachment B 

Janu.ary 1, 1990 

•• 

This course is de~igned to meet POST's requirements for persons qualifying or 
requalifying under Regulation 1008, the three-year rule. Attendees may 
include certificated and non-certificated California Basic Course trained 
officers. For these attendees, this course can be used in lieu of the Basic 

.Course Waiver Process. The course may also be open to officers from out-of- • 

. state who wish to prepare for the BCW Process, although it does not cover all 
aspects of the written portion of the test. The content of the course 
includes portions of the Basic ·course which are (1) most likely to rapidly 
change; (2) critical manipulative skills related to officer survival or civil 
liability in areas which persons are most likely to experience reduced · 
proficiency; (3) updated instruction and diagnostic testing for report 
writing; and (4) other related critical subjects. Testing to determine 
student proficiency shall be conducted for each block of instruction either by 
skills testing, scenario testing or written examination, as appropriate to the 
specific subject matter. Presentation methodology shall include lectures, 
practical exercises, demonstrations, and role-playing scenarios. 

CERTIFICATION INFORMATION 

POST Technical Course, Reimbursement Plan IV (travel and per diem). 
Reimbursement is provided for those trainees employed by an eligible law 

·enforcement agency. 

COURSE HOURS: i20 

18-1 
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POST REQUALIFICATION COURSE 

TOPICAL OUTLINE 

Functional 
Area Topics* 

1.0 

2.0 

3.0 

4.0 

5.0 

6.0 

7.0 

8.0 

Course Overview/Orientation 

Professional Orientation (Ethics) 

Police Community Relations 
Victimology/Hate Crimes 

Law (Update of Law Changes for previous three years) 
(Annually Updated) 

Laws of Evidence (Update of law changes for previous 
three years) (Annually updated) 

Communications (Report writing update and diagnostic 
testing) Proposition 115 Update 
Proposition 115 Update !Hearsay Testimony) 

Vehicle Operations (Driver Awareness _Curriculum) 
(3 hours classroom, 5 hours practical) 

Force and Weaponry (Firearms) 

Patrol Procedures 

**First Aid and CPR 
. **Domestic Violence 
**Missing Persons 

Patrol Hazards/Pedestrian Approach/ 
Vehicle Stops/Traffic Stops and 
Traffic Stop Field Problem/ 
Carcinogenic Substances 

Telecommunications 
Officer Safety/Crimes-in-Progress 
Search Restraint Devices/Prisoner 

Transportation 
Gang Awareness 

**Mentally Ill/Developmentally 
Disabled/Postpartum Psychosis 

18-2 

(12) 
(8) 
(2) 
-tat ill 

ill 
(4) 
-tat ill 
(2) 
ill 

ill 

l 

2 

1 

8 

4 

10 

1 
8 

12 

48 45 



TOPICAL OUTLINE 

Functional 
Area Topics* 

9.0 Traffic (Legal Update) 

10.0 Criminal Investigation 

12.0 

Child Abuse/Sexual Exploitation 
Sexual Assault Investigation 
Sudden Infant Death Syndrome Awareness 

Physical Fitness and Defensive 
Techniques 

Testing 

Total 

2 

. -4 z 

z 
22 

4Z 
120 

* All topics must be passed by the student. Testing to determine student· 
proficiency will occur within each block of instruction. Testing shall 
address all areas of instruction and may incorporate skills assessment, 
scenario testing or written examinations, as appropriate to the subject 
matter. 

**Statutorily required training which may be substituted for other, more 
recent training mandates from time to time. 
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EXPANDED OUTLINE 

AREA-LEARNING GOALS 

COURSE OVERVIEW 

1.0 PROFESSIONAL ORIENTATION 

Ethics 
Unethical Behavior 

2.0 POLICE COMMUNITY RELATIONS 

Victimology 
Hate Crimes 

3.0 LAW (Update)· 

Introduction to Law 
Crime Elements · 
Intent 
Parties to a Crime 
Defenses 
Attempt/Conspiracy/Solicitation 
Obstruction of Justice 
Theft Law 
Extortion Law 
Embezzlement Law 
Forgery/Fraud Law 
Burglary Law 
Receiving Stolen Property Law _ 
Malicious Mischief Law 

·Arson Law 
Assault/Battery Law 
Assault With Deadly Weapon Law 
Mayhem Law 
Felonious Assault Law 

·Crimes Against Children Law 
Public Nuisance Law 
Crimes Against Public Peace Law 
Deadly Weapons Law· 

· Robbery Law 
Kidnapping/False Imprisonment Law 
Homicide Law 

-Sex Crimes Law 
Rape Law 
Gaming Law 
Controlled Substances Law 
Non-Narcotic Drug Law 
Narcotics law 
Mar1 j uana Law 

18-4 

REFERENCE 

1.3 .0 
1.4.0 

2.6.0 
2.7.0 

3 .1.0 
3.2.0 
3.3.0 
3.4.0 
3.5.0 
3.7.0 
3.8.0 
3.9.0. 
3.10.0 
3.11.0 
3.12.0 
3.13.0 
3.14.0 
3.15.0 
3.16.0 
3.17.0 
3.18.0 
3.19.0 . 
3.20.0 
3. 21.0 
3.22.0 
3.23.0· 
3.24.0 
3.25.0 
3.26.0 
3.27.0 
3.28.0 
3.29.0 
3.30.0 
3;31.0 
3.32.0 

.3.33.0 
3.34.0 
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'"'\ AREA LEARNING GOALS 

Poisonous Substance law 
Alcoholic Beverage Control Law 
Constitutional Rights law 
Laws of Arrest 
Juvenile Alcohol law 
Juvenile law and Procedures 

4.0 LAWS OF EVIDENCE (Update) 

Concepts of Evidence . 
· Privileged Communications . 

Subpoena 
Burden of Proof 
Rules of Evidence (Including Proposition 115\ 

. Search Concepts 
Seizure Concepts 

· Line-Up and Show-ups 

5.0 COMMUNICATIONS 

Report Writing Mechanics 
Report Writing Application 
Hearsay Testimony (proposition 115\. 

6.0 VEHICLE OPERATIONS·(Driver Awareness Curriculum) 

7.0 FORCE AND WEAPONRY 

Effects of Force 
Reasonable Force 
Deadly Force 
Simulated Use of Force 
Firearms Safety 
Handgun Familiarization 
Shotgun 
Handgun Shooting Principles 
Shotgun Shooting Principles 
Handgun/Day/Range 
Handgun/Night/Range 
Handgun/Combat/Day/Range (Target) 
Handgun/Combat/Night/Range (Target) 
Shotgun/Combat/Day/Range 
Shotgun/Combat/Night/Range 

8.0 PATROL PROCEDURES 

Patrol "Haiards" 
Pedestrian Approach 
Interrogation 

18-5 

REFERENCE 

3.35.0 
3.36.0 
3.37.0 
3.38.0 
3.40.0 
3. 41.0 

4.1.0 
4.2.0 
4.4.0 
4.5.0 
4.6.0 
4.7.0 
4.8.0 
4.9.0 

5.4.0 
5.5.0 
5.3.} 

7 .1.0 
7 .2.0. 
7.3.0 
7.4.0 
7.5.0 
7.6.0 
7.8.0 
7.10.0 
7.11.0 
7.13.0 
7.14.0 
7 .15.0 
7.16.0 
7.17.0 
7.18.0 

8.6.0 
8.7.0 
8.8.0 

• ·.' . 
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_ARE& LEARNING GOALS 

Vehicle ·Pullover Techniques 
Unconventional Vehicle Stops 
Felony/High Risk Pullover Field Problem · 
Telecommunications · 

·Person Search Techniques 
.Vehicle Search Techniques 
Building Area Search 
Missing Persons 
Search/Control Simulation 
Restraint Devices· 
Prisoner Transportation 
Tactical Considerations/Crimes-in-Progress 
Burglary-in-Progress ·calls 
Robbery-in-Progress Calls 
Prowler Calls 
Crimes-In-Progress/Field Problems 
Death Scene Investiqatjon/SIDS 
Mentally Ill/Developmentally Disabled 
First Aid and CPR 
Hazardoys Occurrences ICarcjnogenjc Substances) 

- Domestic Violence 
Gang Awareness 

- 9;0 TRAFFIC (Legal Update) 

Vehicle Registration and Driver Licensing Law 
Vehicle Code Violations 
Alcohol Violations 
Auto Theft Investigation 

10.0 CRIMINAL INVESTIGATION 

Identification, Collection, and. . 
Preservation of Evidence (Child Abuse Cases) 

Interviewing (Child Abuse Cases) 
Sexual Assault Investigation 
Ch ll d Neglect, Sexua 1 Abuse and 

Exploitation Investigation 
- Sudden Infant Death Syndrome Awareness 

12.0 PHYSICAL FITNESS AND DEFENSE TECHNIQUES 

Principles ·of Weaponless Defense 
Armed Suspect/Weaponless Defense/ 

Weapons Retention 
Baton Techniques 
Baton Demonstration 

18-6 

REFERENCE 

8.9.0 
8.10.0 
8.11.0 
8.13.0 
8.14.0 
8.15.0 
8.16.0 
8.17.0 
8 .18.0 
8.19.0 
8.20.0 
8.21.0 
8.22.0 
8.23.0 
8.24.0 
8.25.0 
8.33.0 
8.36.0 ' 
8.45.0 
8.39.0_ 
8.47.0 
8.50.0 

9.3.0 
g.4.0 
9.5.0 
9.6.0 

10.6.0 
10.8.0 
10.16.0 

10.22.0 
10.23.0 

12.6.0 
12.7.0 

12.8.0 
12.22.0 

., 
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State of Collfornla 

Memorandum 

Department of Justice 

• Commissioners Dote January 14, 1991 

From 

Subject: 

• 

Norman c. Boehm, Executive Director 
Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

Commission Agenda Item 

As described in the agenda summary, the attached report 
concerning a new peace officer classification was necessarily a 
late item. 

Please insert the report under tab J. 

Attachment 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

COMMISSION AGENDA ITEM 

Correctional Officer; Peace Officer 
Feasibility Study 

Management Counseli 

1-

Dedsion Requested Information Only Status Report 

January 17, 1991 

Mike DiMiceli 

January 8, 1991 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis lor details) 

No 

In lhe space provided below, boie11y describe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets il required. 

ISSUE 

What are the appropriate powers and authority of local correctional 
peace officers, as described in Section 830.55, Penal Code? 

BACKGROUND OF THE STUPY 

Assembly Bill 3401 (Waters) was chaptered as an emergency statute 
and became effective in September 1990. The law added Section 
830.55, Penal Code, to create a new peace officer category, Local 
correctional Officer. Section 830.55 PC contains a sunset clause 
which limits the effective period of the law to January 1, 1992, 
unless a later enacted statue extends or deletes that date. 

The law also contains a requirement that the Commission study this 
new peace officer category to determine "the appropriate powers and 
authority" and report to the Legislature no later than March 15, 
1991. The requirement for a Commission study was included in the 
law because the Commission has responsibility to report on all 
proposals for new peace officer classifications, as described in 
Section 13540-42, Penal Code. 

sections 2910 and 2910.5, Penal code, permit the California 
Department of Corrections to contract with a city, county, or city 
and county to operate a Return to Custody (RTC) facility. A county 
operated RTC shall be administered by the sheriff. A city operated 
facility shall be administered by the chief of police or a 
superintendent who shall have at least five years similar 
experience. 

A Return to Custody facility is designed specifically to 
incarcerate parole violators and state prison inmates. Section 
2910.5 (b), amended in 1990 by AB 3401, requires a RTC to be 
staffed with peace officers who are defined in 830.1 PC or 830.55 
PC. 



SCOPE OF THE STUDY 

Section 830.55 PC, defines a local correctional peace officer; 
describes the powers and authority of this category of peace 
officer; and, describes the training required for such officers. 
A correctional peace officer described in this section is 
authorized to work only in a locally operated Return to Custody 
facility. 

Accordingly, the scope of this study is limited to issues that 
focus specifically on the Return to custody facility and the 
appropriate powers and authority of local correctional peace 
officers who work in these facilities, Th'e study specifically 
does not consider issues related to local jails or detention 
facilities, nor the management and staffing practices within 
local jails or other detention facilities. 

_AB 3401, including the amendment to Section 2910.5 PC and the new 
section 830.55 PC, is presented as Attachment A. 

METHODOLOGY OF THE STYDY 

Seven cities and counties now operate, or plan to operate, a RTC 
facility under contract to the Department of corrections, as 

1 . 

• 

authorized by Sections 2910 and 2910.5, Penal Code. These • 
facilities are located in: 

a Folsom 

o Shafter 

o coalinga 

o Delano 

o Adelanto 

o Taft 

o Lassen 

380 beds, approximately 70 staff. Opened in 
November, 1990; administered by a 
superintendent. 

380 beds, approximately 70 staff. Opened in 
December, 1990; administered by the chief of 
police. 

380 beds, exclusively female inmates, 
approximately 70 staff. Opened in January, 
1991; administered by a superintendent. 

380 beds; scheduled to open approximately 
February, 1991. 

380 beds; scheduled to open approximately 
March, 1991. 

426 beds; scheduled to open approximately 
February, 1991. 

128 beds; scheduled to open.approximately 
June, 1991. 

2 
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Staff have visited Folsom and will, during January, visit the 
Shafter facility. In addition, staff interviewed managers from 
the facilities, and staff of the Department of Corrections and 
the Board of Corrections. Contracts, rules, procedures and 
orders from the Department of Corrections and the two operating 
facilities have been reviewed. Training curricula from these two 
institutions, which satisfy the training requirements of section 
830.55 PC, and other relevant documents were reviewed. 

ANALYSIS AND FINDINGS 

Analysis 

Correctional peace officers in a RTC facility are responsible for 
the custody and safety of felony parole violators and state 
prison inmates in the facility. This responsibility extends to 
inmate work crews which operate in a community, outside the 
facility, under the supervision of correctional officers. 

The tasks and responsibilities of RTC correctional officers, as 
specified by law, contract, rules, and procedures include: 

o reception and processing of inmates at the facility; 

o prevention, detection, and investigation of criminal and 
other prohibited action by the inmates; 

o prevention and detection of the possession of drugs and 
other contraband by the inmates; 

o make felony and misdemeanor arrests within the facility; 

o guard and transport inmates; and, 

o prevent and suppress riots, lynching, escape, and rescue in 
or about the facility. 

We note that within the first month of operation, a fight 
occurred within the Folsom facility involving approximately 
20 inmates. 

The powers and authority granted to local correctional peace 
officers in Section 830.55 PC are: 

0 

0 

Authority is limited to duty hours (830.55(d) PC); 

May only carry or possess firearms in the performance of 
duty, at the direction of the superintendent, while 
transporting prisoners, guarding prisoners, or suppressing 
riots, lynching, escape, or rescue in or about the facility 
(830.55(b) PC); 

3 



o May use reasonable force to establish and maintain custody 
of prisoners delivered to the officer (830.55(e) PC); 

o May serve felony and misdemeanor warrants, within the 
facility (830.55(e) PC); and, 

o May make misdemeanor arrests without a warrant pursuant to 
Section 836.5 PC, only during the duration of the job 
(830.55(e) PC). 

Section 836.5 PC does not confer arrest authority on peace 
officers. The authority provided in this section applies only to 
public officers or employees, not peace officers. Arrest 
authority for peace officers is conferred in Section.836 PC. 
Further, the authority to make arrests without a warrant, based 
on reasonable cause, is limited to misdemeanors committed in the 
officer's presence. 

The arrest authority conferred by section 836.5 PC is in conflict 
with the correctional peace officer designation defined in 
Section 830.55 PC. Further, the limited authority conferred by 
Section 836.5 PC prohibits a correctional peace officer from 
making a felony arrest within the facility without a warrant. 

Penal Code Sections 836 and 836.5 are presented as Attachment B. ~ 
Findings 

After analysis of the duties and responsibilities of local 
correctional peace officers, and the statutory powers and 
authority, staff conclude: 

1. Existing law (Section 2910.5(b) PC) requires peace officers 
for the operation of a locally-operated Return to Custody 
facility; 

2. Section 830.55 PC creates a new peace officer category, 
correctional peace officer, to work specifically and 
exclusively in Return to custody facilities; and, 

3. The arrest authority of correctional peace officers is nQt 
appropriate and should be expanded to provide broader arrest 
authority during duty hours. 

Section 836.5 PC prohibits a correctional peace officer from 
making a felony arrest without a warrant. The section also 
creates a conflict generally with the peace officer 
designation and authority specified in Section 830.55 PC. 

4 
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The lack of authority to make a felony arrest without a 
warrant appears to create a significant limitation on the 
ability of the correctional peace officers to perform their 
specified duties and responsibilities. The arrest authority 
usually conferred on peace officers is specified in Section 
836 PC. This section provides the arrest authority necessary 
for correctional peace officers. 

4. All of the other powers and authority, as specified in 
Section 830.55 (a),(b),(d),(e) PC are appropriate and 
sufficient to enable correctional peace officers to perform 
the necessary and required tasks within a RTC facility. 

Staff recommends an amendment to Section 830.55(e) PC to specify 
the authority for correctional peace officers to make felony and 
misdemeanor arrests within the facility, with or without a 
warrant, pursuant to Section 836 PC. 

RECOMMENDATION 

If the Commission concurs, a MOTION to approve the report and 
recommendation, and direct the Executive Director to submit the 
complete study report to the Legislature, no later than March 15, 
1991. 

5 

-



! 
{ 

• 

• 

Attachment A 

SEC. 2. Section 830:55 is added to the Penal Code, to read: 
830.55. (a) As used in this section, a correctional officer is a peace 

officer, employed by a city which operates a facility described in 
Section 2910.5 or Section 1753.3 of the Welfare and Institutions Code 
or facilities operated by counties pursuant to Section 6241 or 6242 of 
the Penal Code under contract with the Department of Corrections 
or the Department of the Youth Authority, who has the authority and 
responsibility for maintaining custody of prisoners or wards, and 
performs tasks related to the operation of a detention facility used for 
the detention of persons who have violated parole or are awaiting 
parole back into the community or, upon court order, either for their 
own safekeeping or for the specific purpose of serving a sentence 
therein. 

(b) A correctional officer shall have no right to carry or possess 
fireanns in the performance of his or her prescribed duties, except, 
under the direction of the superintendent of the facility, while 
engaged in transporting prisoners, guarding hospitalized prisoners, 
or suppressing riots, lynchings, escapes, or rescues in or about a 
detention facility established pursuant to Section 2910.5 or Section 
1753.3 of the Welfare and Institutions Code . 

(e) Each person described in this section as a correctional officer 
shall, within 90 days following the date of the initial assignment to 
that position, satisfactorily complete the training course specified in 
Section 832. In addition, each person designated as a correctional 
officer shall, within 180 days following the date of the initial 
assignment as an officer, satisfactorily complete the jail operations 
course prescribed by the Board of Corrections pursuant to Section 
tiOJO. Persons desu;o;nated correct10nai officers. betore the expiration 
''t the 90- and lso.dav periods described in this subdivision. who have 
not vet completed the required training, shall not carrv or possess 
:·.rearms in the periormance of their prescn bed duties. 

• d 1 This sectiOn shall not be construed to confer anv authoritv 
upon a correctional officer except while on dutv. 

• e 1 A correctional officer mav use reasonable force in establishing 
;md maintaining custodv of persons delivered to him or her bv a law 
.enforcement officer, mav make arrests for misdemeanors and 
felonies within the local detention facility pursuant to a duly issued 
warrant, and may make warrantless arrests pursuant to Section 836.5 
onlv during the duration of his or her job. 

i l) This section shall remam in effect only until January 1, 1992. 
and as of that date is repealed, unless a later enacted statute, which 
is enacted on or before january l, 1992. deletes or extends that date. 

1. 



• 

• 
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~EC. 0. Section 2.910.5 ot the Penal Code is amended to read: 
2910.5. . "1 Pursuant to Section 2.910. the Director of Corrections 

:nav enter into a iomz-[erm agreement not to exceeci 20 years with 
:t c;tv. countv, or c1tv Und courlty to place parole \·iolators 1n a iacilit~ .. 
wiuch is specially desi~~;ned and built for the incarceration or parole 
\·iolators and state pnson inmates. 

'b 1 The a~~;reement shall provide that persons proVIding security 
at the facilities shall be peace otficers as defined in Sections 630.1 and 
'>30.55 who have completed the rrunimum standards for the training 
,,f local correctional peace officers established under Section 6035. 

<CI .\parole violator or other mmate may be confined in a facility 
established under this section. 

1 I) If convicted of a VIolent felony, as defined in subdivision I c l 
of Section 667.5, or convicted of a crime. as defined in Sections 2rr7. 
210.5, 214, 217.1, or 220, or if that person has a history of escape or 
attempted escape, the Department of Corrections shall. prior to 
placing the parole violator or inmate m the facilitv, review each 
1 ndividual case to make certain that this placement is in keepin~~; with 
the need to protect society. 

1 2) :"Jo inmate or parole nolator who has received a sentence of 
iife imprisonment within the past 20 vears shall be eligible. 

'3) The superintendent of the parole violator facility shall also 
review each individual case where the inmate or parolee is convicted 
of a crime specified in this subdivision and ascertain whether this is 
an appropriate placement. The superintendent shall reject those 
whom he or she believes are inappropriate due to their propensity 
for violence or escape. 

(4) No parole violator who receives a revocation sentence greater 
than 12 months shall be confined in a facility established under this 
section. 

(5) The Department of Corrections shall establish additional 
~uidelines as to inmates eligible for the facilities . 

(d) In determining the reimbursement rate pursuant to an 
agreement entered into pursuant to subdivision (a), the director 
shall take into consideration the costs incurred by the city, county, 
or city and county for services and facilities provided, and any other 
factors which are necessary and appropriate to fix the obligations, 
r,'5ponsibilities, and rights of the respective parties. 

1 e) Facilities operated by the county shall be under the 
supervision of the sheriff. Facilities operated by the city shall be 
under the supervision of a chief of police or a facility superintendent 
who shall have at least five years similar experience. 

I I) Cities or counties contracting with the Department of 
Corrections for a facility pursuant to this section shall be responsible 
for managing and maintaining the security of the facility. No city or 
county may contract with any private provider to manage, operate, 
or to maintain the security of the facility. 

SEC. 4. The Commission on Peace Officers Standards and 
Training shall conduct a study and determine the appropriate 
powers and authority of local correctional peace officers. as 
described in Section 830.55 of the Penal Code. A report based upon 
this study shall be submitted to the Legislature on or before March 
15, 1991. 

SEC. 5. Section 2 of this bill shall only become operative if Senate 
Bill 2000 is enacted and becomes effective on or before January 1, 
1991, and Senate Bill 2000 adds Sections 6241 and 6242 to the Penal 
Code, in which case Section 1 of this bill shall not become operative. 

SEC. 6. This act is an urgency statute necessary for the 
immediate preservation of the public peace, health, or safety within 
the meaning of Article IV of the Constitution and shall go into 
immediate effect. The facts constituting the necessity are: 

Because the facilities designated in this bill will be operational 
prior to January 1, 1991, it is necessary that this act take immediate 
effect. 

2. 

Attachment A 
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PENAL CODE 

~ 836. Peace officers; arrest under warrant; grounds 
tor arrm without warrant 

A peace officer may make an arrest in obedience to a 
warrant. or may, pursuant to the authonty granted him 
1y the provtsions of Chapter 4.5 (commencmg with 
Secuon 830) of Title 3 of Pan 2. wuhout a warrant, arrest 
.1 rer~cn: 

:. Whenever he has reasonable cause to believe that 
the person to be arrested has committed a public otTense 
in his presence. 

2. When a person arrened has committed a felony, 
although not m nts presence. 

3. Whenever he has reasonable cause to believe that 
the person to be arrested has cummittea a felony, 
whether or not a felony has in fact been committed. 
!Enacr<d 1872. ,(m•nd•d by Srars.1957. c. 2147, § 2: 
Srar~ 1968, c. 1222. § 59.) 

Attachment B 

U36.5. Public officers and employees: arrest without 
warrant; grounds: ci"til liability~ notice to appear. 
vfficen and employees of local agencies 

taJ A public otTicer or employee. when authorized by 
ordinance. may arrest a person wnhout a warrant 
whcne\·er he ha~ reasonable cause to believe that the 
person to be arrested has commttteel a mtsdemeanor in 
hi:, presence which is a violation of a statute or ordinance 
which the otTicer or t:mployee has the duty to enforce. 

~b) There shall be no civil liability on the part of. and 
no cause of acuon shall anse against. any public officer or 
employee acting pursuant to subdivision (a) and within 
the scope ut his authonty for ialse arrest or false 
1monsonment an5ing out oi any arrest which 1~ lawful or 

wmch the public officer or employee. at the ume of~ 
arrest. had reasonable cause tll bc:heve was lawful. Nq 
such officer or employee shaU be deemed an aggressor or 
lose his right to seJf.defensc by the use of reasonable forte 
to elfect the arrest. prevent escape. or overcome resiat, 
ance. I 

(c) In any case in which a person is arrested punwui1 
to subdiviston {a) and the person arrested does not 
demand to be taken before a magistrate. the public officer 
or employee making the arrest shall prepare a writtca. 
notice to appear and release the person on his promise tO 
appear. as prescribed by Chapter 5C (commcncmg with 
Section 853.6). The provisions of that chapter shall 
thereafter apply with reference to any proceedmg based 
upon the issuance of a wrmen notice to appear pursuant 
to this authonty 

\d) The govermng body of a local agency, by ordj. 
nance. may authorize tts officers and employees who 
have the duty to enforce a statute ur ordinance to arrest 
rersons for vwlations of such statute or ordinance as 
rrovtded in subdivision (a) 

(e) For the purpose of th1s sectiOn, "ordinance" in· 
eludes an order. rule. or regulation of any a1r pollutioa 
control district. 

\1) For purposes of th1s section. a "public officer or 
employee" includes an oflicer or employee of a nonp~ 
transit corporation wholly owned by a local agency and. 
formed tu carry out the purposes of the local agency~ 
(Added oy Srars.1969, c. /205. § 3. Am•nd<ti b7. 
Srars.1970, c. 114, § 1: Srard982. c. 1235, § 1J . 
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The ACR 58 Study has been completed and the report is being 
prepared for distribution. Copies will be distributed to the 
required Chairpersons in the Legislature prior to January 15, 
1991. Copies will then be distributed to all other legislators, 
all California law enforcement agencies, all POST certified 
course presenters, and others as appropriate. A video tape is 
also being completed to use in briefing legislators, trainers, 
and law enforcement managers and administrators. 

The first step in the implementation of the ACR 58 Study is the 
introduction of the recommended bill in the Legislature. This is 
necessary to lay the foundation for future financial support. 

Upon passage of the bill, POST will begin work on the statewide 
facilities assessment and funding plan. This study will include 
the need for skill development centers and funding projections 
and alternatives. The study should begin no later than July 1, 
1991, assuming the bill has an emergency clause. 

Also upon passage of the bill, steps will be taken to gain the 
necessary approval from the State to hire additional staff to 
create the Learning Technology Laboratory at POST. This is ·the 
unit that will be involved in advanced technology research, 
planning, support, and implementation. 

Some of the ACR 58 technology applications and suggested programs 
have already been undertaken at POST, such as Interactive Video 
Disc courseware development and satellite delivery of training 
(dist·ance learning) • 

• Interactive Video Disc/Computer Based Training 

The Commission has already begun work in this 
area. The pioneering effort was the development 
of the PC 832 course. This course has been 
successful in reducing training hours where it has 
been used. Work on an IVD program for driver 
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successful in reducing training hours where it has been 
used. Work on an IVD program for driver training is 
ahead of schedule with delivery expected before the end 
of 1991. An RFP for first aidjCPR courseware will be 
issued during January and returned to the Commission 
for award in April. 

Interactive Video courseware requires appropriate 
equipment be available so that trainees can access 
it individually without an instructor, or in small 
groups with an instructor. This requires both the 
hardware and an enthusiasm in using it. A number 
of certified P.c. 832 presenters have acquired the 
hardware, but more needs to be acquired both by 
trainers and departments. 

While the P.C. 832 course meets level III reserve 
training requirements, the real IVD incentive for law 
enforcement agencies should come when the driver 
training and first aid/CPR courseware is available. 
Another project which may be of great benefit to law 
enforcement is a report writing tutorial. This is 
still a critical training topic, could lend itself well 
to the IVD/CBT media. 

Beyond these projects, the near term IVD 
priorities lie in standardizing hardware 
requirements. POST must work to assure a high 
degree of confidence that when trainers and 
departments invest, their equipment will run both 
IVD and enhanced computer based training (CBT} 
courseware equally well - now and for some 
considerable time in the future. 

At some point, especially as the Learning 
Technology Laboratory is established, POST will be 
in a position to begin working with law 
enforcement trainers on learning to develop its 
own IVD and CBT training programs. The media 
lends itself to teaching discrete concepts as 
modules, and is certainly not restricted to whole 
courses. These production skills can be learned 
and POST has opportunity to help teach them. 

• Satellite Distance Learning 

POST began distance learning pilot programs in 1988. · 
Currently, POST uses the satellite to distribute 
training videos and has conducted training via 
satellite. Most recently, the Prop 115 Hearsay 
training and the CPOA legal update training were 
presented via satellite • 
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The future of distance learning promises a new 
· generation of convenience and effectiveness for 

law enforcement. POST.is exploring a number of 
issues including: 

The use of satellite broadcast for live 
interactive training, and use of the same vehicle 
for dissemination of programs to be taped and used 
later. 

The need for subject matter, instructional design, 
and instructional technology experts in distance 
learning development, presentation, and 
evaluation. 

Possible POST reimbursement for distance learning 
trainees at a level which would help agencies 
recover the cost of their distance·learning 
arrangements (e.g. satellite dish). This would 
help assure each California department would have 
free access to all POST telecourses. 

Training support in the form of workbooks, 
quizzes, etc., which would be distributed to 
departments through their coordinators prior to 
training being presented. 

Under the proper circumstances, distance learning 
would be POST certified training and, when so 
designated, apply toward partial fulfillment of 
the Commission's Continuing Professional Training 
(CPT) requirements. 

Electronic updating training records for those who 
successfully complete a distance learning course. 

Interactivity features either through an 800# 
telephone network or through remote student 
response modules described in the ACR 58 report, 
to assure the trainee opportunity to be quizzed, 
ask questions, and be responded to. 

A number of uses of the distance learning system have 
been talked about or easily come to mind. For ·example, 
roll call training programs could be developed and 
broadcast each week. These broadcasts could be sent 
directly to the departments with receive capability. 

Legislatively mandated courses can continue to be sent 
out over the distance learning system. We have found 
that the discipline involved in developing a distance 
learning course actually compresses the time required 
to present it. By receiving training in their own 
facilities, not only could departments save the time 
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otherwise needed to send officers off-site, but the 
time of actual presentation would likely be less as 
well. 

In the future, court decisions could be prepared in a 
distance learning format and sent out very promptly. 
This would be of great benefit to officers who now 
experience a lag of sometimes months before the 
information gets to them. 

Not every broadcast needs to be designed to reach every 
officer. Indeed, some of the advantages of distance · 
learning are in preparing telecourse instruction in 
specialty areas as investigation, DNA, SWAT, Traffic 
investigation, gangs, burglary, etc. While some of 
this.instruction would require in-person classroom 
settings, substantial amounts can be telecoursed with 
great savings in travel time, and travel expenses. 

There are a number of sources which can be drawn on to 
help produce a wide variety of telecourse topics. The 
reasoning of the ACR 58 study held that there should be 
relatively more .investment in planning of training up 
front. T.he return on investment is the time saved in 
the presentation. 

POST is looking forward to working with traditional 
presenters to adapt certain courses to distance 
learning. There appears to be ample opportunity in 
distance learning to organize resources for reaching 
more officers with more conveniently. 

There are a number of other opportunities which may 
become possible using a distance learning system. 
These could include using the system to network experts 
in various departments in a training/information 
exchanging setting. Presentations on management and 
leadership topics and issues could adapt well to this 
approach. 

Coordination with Office of Emergency Services both.in 
emergency and mutual aid situations is a possibility 
being looked at. OES is seeking funding for satellite 
time, which could conceivably be used by POST in non­
emergency periods. 

other key areas will be further assessed and work started as 
circumstances permit. These areas are: 

ADVANCED TECHNOLOGY CLASSROOM 

An Advanced Technology Classroom (ATC) design developed by 
IBM can be used initially. IBM and Sony expressed interest 
in working with POST to develop these "electronic 
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classrooms". Several agencies in both Northern and Southern 
·california that are interested in working with POST to build 
or adapt, equip, and evaluate such classrooms. The exact 
arrangements, costs, designs, etc. will need to be worked 
out, but prospects appear bright that several ATCs can be 
developed as a demonstration project in the near future. 

Advanced broadcast/receiving classrooms are similar to the 
ACT in technology, but with the added dimension of distance 
learning to specifically designed and equipped off-site 
classrooms. These classrooms can be utilized within a 
single training complex (as from one room to the next), or 
as part of a larger broadcast network (to substation, 
regions, or statewide). The experience gained in 
development of the ATC will be utilized in the future to 
develop these facilities. 

LEARNING TECHNOLOGY LABORATORY 

The Learning Technology Laboratory (LTL) is the proposed 
group at POST that will be totally enmeshed in advanced 
technology research and development. This unit will be · 
staffed by additional personnel, including people with 
specific skills in instructional design, instructional 
technology and systems analysis that are currently not 
available. The LTL will serve as a standing resource to all 
agencies and presenters. It will be a catalyst to implement 
the vision of the ACR 58 report. This unit must be put 
together as soon as possible. This will require funding and 
appropriate approvals for the State control agencies. This 
is high priority, as it is the foundation research group to 
address many of the technology issues and programs 
identified here and in the ACR 58 Report. 

SKILL DEVELOPMENT NEEDS STUDY 

This isthe "Phase 2" or additional study referred to in the 
ACR 58 Report, to determine exactly what skill development 
facilities are needed statewide, determine how many and 
where they should be located, and determine the potential 
cost and funding sources. This will be a major undertaking 
and should await passage of the legislation to be introduced 
as a result of the ACR 58 study. 

As we move into the next few years, more applications and 
programs will need to be developed, along with a number of 
prototype and demonstration projects suggested or recommended in 
the study. Inputs will be sought from the field and analysis 
completed to assure that what advanced technology applications 
are proposed are rooted in the needs of POST's client agencies 
and is technologically economically, and operationally sound. 
Even though the ACR 58 study report is complete, there is 
considerable analysis which needs to be done regarding various 
operational alternatives and program costs. 



•• 

• 

• 

Results of the implementation studies and specific program 
proposals will be brought before the Commission for decisions . 



COM~IISGIO!'l ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Course Contracts 
Year .~99~/92 

Center for 
Leadership Development 

Information Ofl!y 

z-r{.f- o 

:Status Report 

January ~7,.~99~ 

Beverley Short 

December 4, ~990 

Financiallmpact: · Yes ·(See An,ily'£i~ tcr d.)tails} 

No 

In lhe space provided below, briefly -aibe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use addi~onal :;heelS if required. 

Issue 

Commission review and approval of Management Course contracts as proposed 
for Fiscal Year ~99~/92 are required to authorize the Executive Director 
to negotiate contracts with presenters. 

Background 

These courses are currently budgeted at $326,274.90 for twenty-two (22) 
presentations by five (5) presenters: 

California state University - Humboldt 
California State University - Long Beach 
California State University Northridge 
California State University San Jose 
san Diego Regional Training center - San Diego 

No other educational institutions have expressed interest in presenting 
the Management Course. In addition, there are. two (2) certified 
Management Course presenters who offer training to their own personnel at 
no cost to the POST fund: 

California Highway Patrol 
State Department of Parks and Recreation 

Analysis 

course costs are consistent with POST tuition guidelines. Required 
learning goals are being satisfactorily presented by each contractor. 

It is estimated that twenty-two (22) presentations will again be required 
in FY ~99~/92. Staff anticipates some increases over FY ~990/9~ due to 
increased costs for instructors, coordination, facilities, and materials, 
although no additional presentations are expected. 

Recommendation 

Au~no~ize the Executive Director to negotiate new contracts to be 
to the Commission at the April ~99~ meeting. 

., 
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COMMIS310t'l <)N PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Development Course January 17, 1991 

Center for 
Leadership Development _ Beverley Short 

December 4, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Ana!y~i~~ fcf dt.:ta.ils} 

Information Only Status Report No 

RECOMMENDATION. Use additional iiheets If raquimd. 

ISSUE 

Commission review and approval of the Executive Development course 
contract as proposed for Fiscal Year 1991/92 are required to authorize 
the Executive Director to negotiate a contract with the presenter. 

BACKGROUND 

The Executive Development Course has been certified to the California 
state Polytechnic University, Pomona since October 1979. The course has 
provided training for 100 trainees in five presentations a year. In 
1989/90, after one presentation, staff was assigned to study and review 
the course. 

At the November 1990 meeting, the Commission approved a ~evised Executive 
Development Course to be presented as a pilot in January 1991, plus two 
additional presentations in the 1990/91 FY. The revised course changed 
from an SO-hour block to three separate workshops of 4, 3, and 3 days. 
The cost of these three presentations, including development costs, was 
$97,490. 

Commission Regulation 1005(e) provides that every regular otficer.who is 
appointed to an executive position may attend the Executive Development 
course, and the jurisdiction may be reimbursed provided the officer has 
satisfactorily completed·the training requirements of the Management 
course. 

ANALYSIS 

The 1989-90.contract was for five presentations at a total cost of 
$78,925, $15,785 per presentation. 

It is anticipated the revised curriculum and format will make this course 
one of high demand with law enforcement executives and their next-in­
command officers. Five presentations will be needed in FY 1991/92 at an 
estimated cost of $23,736 per presentation. All anticipated costs will 
be in accordance with the tuition guidelines. 

Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate a new contract to be 
returned for Commission approval at the April 1991 meeting. 



COMMIS5i0t'l ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

AG 

for command College 
Executive Training January 17, 1991 

Development Beverley Short 

December 4, 1990 · 

Information Only ' ~talUs Report 

Financial Impact: Yes (See An.J.lysis fer derails) . 

No 

below, briefly the ISSUE, BACKGROUND, if required. 

Issue 

Commission review and approval of the command College Executive Training 
contract for fiscal year 1991/92 are required to authorize the Executive 
Director to negotiate with the presenter. 

Background 

Since the inception of the Command College in 1984, the Commission has 
approved a contract with san Diego Regional Training center to provide 
the services of faculty, facilitation, coordinators, facilities, 
materials, course development, and related activities for the Command 
College and seminars for chiefs, sheriffs, and senior law enforcement 
managers •. 

The first class of the Command College graduated January 31, 1986. Two 
classes commence annually. During the 1991/92 Fiscal Year, 22 command 
College workshops will be presented for Classes 12, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17 
and 18. 

Executive training has been designed to meet the stated needs of chiefs, 
sheriffs, and senior managers. In 1991/92, CLD staff will develop, 
coordinate, and present 25 executive seminars. · 

current contract costs for FY 1990/91.are $395,046. 

Analysis 

To support the activities of the Command College and Executive Training, 
funds will be required for two Assessment Centers, several Command 
College planning and project committee meetings, continuing Command 
College and executive seminar course developments, and management course 
redesign. · 

Recommendation 

Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate a new contract to be 
returned for Commission approval at the April 1991 meeting. 



COMMISSIO<'i fjN PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Center for 

Leadership Contract 
1991/92 

Leadership Development 

· Status Report 

ITEM REPORT 

January 17, 1991 

Beverley Short 

December 4, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See An2.lysi~ tcr dotails) 

No 

BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheets if required. 

Issue 

Commission review and approval of the supervisory Leadership Contract as 
proposed for Fiscal year 1991/92 are required to authorize the Executive 
Director to negotiate a contract with CSU Long Beach. 

Background 

The Commission approved three classes of the supervisory Leadership 
Institute (SLI) for Fiscal Year 1988/89 and four classes commenced during 
FY 1989-90. Six classes will run continuously during the 1990-91 FY. 
The Commission approved a contract with CSU Long Beach to assist in the 
development and administration of the program. 

Analysis 

The 1990/91 contract costs of $287,572 are consistent with similar 
management and executive training programs administered by POST. Plans 
are to start six classes FY 91/92. This will require the continuing 
search for and development of a total of 12 instructors to meet the need 
of team instruction and courses being presented simultaneously. It is 
anticipated there will be minor increased costs for administrative 
se~vices for FY 1991/92. 

Recommendation 

Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate a new contract to be 
returned for Commission approval at the April, 1991 meeting. 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

COMMISSION 

Contract for Administration of 
Proficiency Examination 

Standards & Evaluation 

ISSUE 

January 17, 1991 

· Diane Hrepich 

December 13, 1990 

Continuation of the POST contract with Cooperative Personnel Services 
(CPS) to administer the POST Proficiency Examination. 

BACKGROUND 

Penal Code Section 832 (b) requires POST to develop and administer a 
basic training proficiency test to all academy graduates. POST has 
contracted with Cooperative Personnel Services (CPS) for the admin­
l~tration of the examination each of the last eight years. e 
ANALYSIS 

CPS has done an acceptable job of administering the POST Basic Course 
Proficiency Examination. Moreover, CPS can administer the examination 
for less than it would cost if POST staff were· to assume. this 
function. 

The amount of the fiscal year 1990/91 contract is $31,266. The 
proposed contract for fiscal year 1991/92 is not· expected to exceed 
$34,000, and assumes an increase of 120 Basic Course graduates over 
fiscal year 1991/92, and labor and shipping cost increases of 
approximately 7%. 

RECOMMENDATION. 

Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate a contract with CPS for 
administration of the POST Proficiency Examination during fiscal year 
1991/92 for an amount not to exceed $34,000. 

e 
POST 

•· r 

' 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

for Administration of POST 
Entry-Level Reading and Writing Test Battery. January 17, 1991 

Standards & Evaluation 

I December 13, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

.. lhaiSSUE, and RECOMMENDATION. 

ISSUE 

Continuation of the POST contract with Cooperative Personnel services 
(CPS) to administer the POST entry-level reading and writing test 
battery. 

BACKGROUND 

For the past several years, the Commission has authorized that the 
POST entry-level test battery be made available to agencies in the 
POST program at no cost. During this period, all test adminis­
tration services associated with the testing program have been 
provided under contracts with CPS. The 1990/91 fiscal year contract 
amount is $92,006. 

ANALYSIS 

All contract services provided by CPS have been acceptable, and POST 
lacks the staff to perform these services. 

The proposed contract for fiscal year 1991/92 is not expected to 
exceed $98,500. The increase is due to anticipated labor and shipping 
cost increases of approximately 7%. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Authorize.the Executive Director to negotiate a contract with CPS for 
administration of the POST test battery during fiscal year 1991/92 for 
an amount not to exceed $98,500. 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

for Administration of POST 
Written Exam 

standards & Evaluation 

12-17-TC:> 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

January 17, 1991 

Ken Krueger 

December 14, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis fer detailS) 

No 

In lhe space provided below, briefly describe lhe ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and Use additional sheeiS if required. 

ISSUE 

Continuation of POST contract with Cooperative Personnel services 
(CPS) to administer the POST PC 382 written examination. 

BACKGROUND 

Penal Code section 832(a), which went into effect July 1, 1989, 
requires that persons must pass a POST-developed or POST-approved 
examination to successfully complete the PC 832 course. · POST has 
contracted with CPS to administer the PC 832 written examination 
each of the last two years. 

ANALYSIS. 

CPS has done an acceptable job of administering the examination. 
The amount of the 1990/91 fiscal year contract is $71,500. The 
proposed contract for fiscal year 1991/92 is not expected to exceed 
$81,500. The increase reflects an anticipated 7% rise in labor and 
shipping costs, and includes a $5,000 line item for the pilot 
administration of new test questions that will be needed to 
evaluate student mastery of curricula proposed for addition to the 
course in fiscal year 1992/93. 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate a contract with CPS 
for administration of the POST PC 832 written exam during fiscal 
year 1991/92 for an amount not to exceed $81,500. 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

2 Interagency Agreement for Auditing 
services - state controller's Office 

inistrative 
Services Bureau Otto H. Saltenberger 

January 17, 1991 

staff 

November 21, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes {See Analysis for details) 

No Decision Requested Information Only SiaitJs Rapcirt 

In lha space provided below, briefly describe lha ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, . Usa additional sheets If required. 

:ISSUE 
continuation of the Commission on Peace Officer standards and 
Training agreement with the State controller's Office to provide 
auditing services. 

BACKGROUND 
Each year for the past several years, the Commission on Peace 
Officer standards. and Training has negotiated an Interagency 
Agreement with the State Controller's Office to conduct necessary 
audits of selected local jurisdictions which receive POST 
reimbursement funds. 

ANALYSIS 
The State Controller's Office continues to do an acceptable job in 
conducting the audits of several selected jurisdictions yearly to 
assure that reimbursement funds are being appropriately expended. 

The Commission approved an agreement not to exceed $85,000 for the 
current fiscal year. Approval is requested to negotiate a similar 
agreement for Fiscal .Year 1991-91 for an amount to maintain current 
level of service. 

RECOMMENDATION 
Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate an Interagency 
Agreement with the Controller's Office for services during Fiscal 
Year 1991-92. 



·COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

and Welfare Data center ~ CALSTARS 
Support January 17, .1991 

Administrative 
Services Bureau Otto H. Saltenberger Staff 

, ? -r 8 -9u 

Decision Requested 

ISSUE 

November 21, 1990 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for details) 

No 

Use additional sheets I 

Continuation of the Commission on Peace Officer Standards and 
Training ·agreement with Health and Welfare Agency Data Center for 
computer linkage in support of the state Accounting System 
(CALSTARS). 

BACKGROUND 
The mandated California Accounting and Reporting System (CALSTARS) 
implemented in July 1986, requires that POST enter into a yearly 
contract with the Health and Welfare Data Center to provide data 
processing services during the year •. The Commission approved an 
agreement not to exceed $25,000 for current Fiscal Year 1990-91. 

ANALYSIS 
Without the continuation of an agreement with the Health and 
Welfare Data Center, POST will not be able to perform necessary 
state accounting functions and will be out of compliance with 
accounting requirements •. Approval is requested to negotiate a 
similar agreement for Fiscal Year 1991-92 for an amount to maintain 
required level of service. 

RECOMMENDATION 
Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate an interagency 
agreement with the Health and Welfare Agency Data Center for 
computer services during Fiscal Year 1991-92. 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARCfS "'ND-TRA1NTNG~~~~~~----~----

for contract Authority to 
Video Training Tapes January 17, 1991 

Training Program Svcs. Ken O'Brien Bill Masters 

In 

December 21, 1990 

Financial impact: 

Decision Requeslad lnformadan Only 

-· . lhaiSSUE, 

ISSUE 

Should the Commission authorize the Executive Director to enter 
into an interagency agreement with San Diego state University for 
an amount not to exceed $24,000, to assemble and broadcast four 
videotape training programs during fiscal year 1991/92. 

BAClSGRQYND 

At its April 1990 meeting, the Commission approved a $24,000 
contract with San Diego State University for four satellite 
broadcasts of videotape training programs during 1990/91. Two of 
the broadcasts have been completed with the remaining two 
scheduled for February 14 and May 16, 1991. The broadcasts are 
being recorded and used by law enforcement agencies for training 
of their personnel. Feedback from the field has been highly 
commendatory, and the Commission has been encouraged to continua 
this program. 

AHALYSIS 

Broadcasting of training programs via satellite has proven to be 
an effective method of delivery. Each 2-hour broadcast contains 
at least eight recently produced videotapes directed at the 
training needs of officers of varying assignments. Agencies 
having access to C-band satellite receive equipment can view and 
record these programs at little or no cost. over 70 tapes have 
been presented via satellite since the program began in December 
of 1988. This method of distribution has greatly expanded the 
use· of existing videotaped material and helped to improve the 
effectiveness of training programs overall. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Executive Director be authorized to 
negotiate a new contract with san Diego state University for four 
satellite broadcasts. 

., 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

Interagency Agreement for 

De live Ronald T. 

Status Report 

ISSUES: 

January 17, 1991 

FinanciaJ lmpad: 

2 1991 

Yes (See Analysis IO< details) 

No 

RECOMMENDATION. Use additional sheels II required. 

The Commission and the Department of Justice Advanced Training 
Center have provided training to local law enforcement agencies 
during 1990-91 through an interagency Agreement. 

The Department of Justice is agreeable to a continuation of this 
agreement during Fiscal Year 1991-92. 

BACKGROUND: 

The Department of Justice has been contracting with POST to 
·provide training to local law enforcement agencies since 1974. 
During fiscal year 1990~91, the amount allocated to this training 
was $870,933. for this amount the Department of Justice presented 
21 separate courses. 

The Department of Justice proposes to conduct a similar training 
program in Fiscal Year 1991-92, subject to adjustments required by 
the Commission and subject also to a similar financial commitment 
on the part of the commission. 

Staff. recommends acceptance by the Commission and will analyze the 
proposal.to ensure that it meets current needs and is within our 
cost guidelines prior to presentation for fiscal approval at the 
April commission Meeting. 

RECOMMENDATIONi 

Authorize the Executive Director to negotiate an Interagency 
Agreement with the Department of Justice for Fiscal Year 1991-92. 



COMMISSION ON PEACE OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

for Administration of POST Public Sa 
ispatcher Basic Training Equivalency Examinati 

Standards & Evaluation 
r"' 
'\. v<- ---· .. - -- -

1991 

. 90 December 13, 1990 

Decision Requested Information Only Status Report 

Financial Impact: Yes (See Analysis for delalls) 

No 

provided below, briefty desaibe the ISSUE, BACKGROUND, ANALYSIS, and . Use additional sheeiS 

ISSUE 

Continuation of the POST contract with Cooperative Personnel Services 
(CPS) to administer the POST Public Safety Dispatcher Basic Training· 
Equivalency Examination. 

BACKGROUND 

Pursuant to Commission Procedure F-5, certain experienced public 
safety dispatchers may qualify for the POST Public Safety Dispatcher 
Certificate by passing the POST Public Safety Dispatcher Basic 

ining Equivalency Examination. POST contracted with CPS for 
~am~.nl.s1craeion of the examination during fiscal year 1990/91. 

ANALYSIS 

All contract services provided by CPS have 
lacks the staff to perform these services, 
contract amount is $26,217. 

been acceptable and· POST 
The 1990/91 fiscal year 

The proposed contract for fiscal year 1991/92 is not expected to 
exceed $14,300. The decrease is due to an anticipated reduction in 
testing volume as the number of dispatchers eligible for testing 
declines, 

RECOMMENDATION 

Authorize the Executive Director to enter into a contract with CPS 
for administration of the POST Public Safety Dispatcher Basic Training 
Equivalency Examination during fiscal year 1991/92 for an amount not 
to exceed $14,300. 

(Rev. 8/88) 
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Attachment A 

PROPOSED POST CERTIFICATE CANCELLATION LEGISLATION 

Penal Code Section 13510.1 

(a) The commission shall establish a certificate program for 
peace officers specified in Sections 13510 and 13522 and for 
the California Highway Patrol. 

(b) Basic, intermediate, advanced, supervisory, management, and 
executive certificates shall be established for the purpose 
of fostering professionalization, education, and experience 
necessary to adequately accomplish the general police 
service duties performed by peace officer members of city 
police departments, county sheriffs' departments, districts, 
university and state university and college departments, or 
by the California Highway Patrol. 

(c) Certificates shall be awarded on the basis of a combination 
of training, education, experience, and other prerequisites, 
as determined by the commission. 

(d) Persons who are determined by the commission to be eligible 
peace officers may make application for such certificates, 
provided they are employed by an agency which participates 
in the Peace Officer Standards and Training (POST) program • 

• 
(e) Certificates remain the property of the commission and the 

commission shall have the power to cancel any certificate. 

(f) 

Note: 

The commission shall cancel certificates issued to persons 
who have been convicted of, or entered a plea of guilty or· 
nolo contendere to, a crime classified by statute or the 
Constitution as a felony or meets any of ttie disgualifiers 
under Government Code Section 1029 Cal. 

The commission may cancel certificates issued to persons who 
after January 1. 1992 have been convicted of. or entered a 
plea of guilty or nolo contendre to. a crime classified as a 
misdemeanor which involyes moral turpitude. As used in this 
section. moral turpitude is defined as an act that is 
considered unlawful sexual behavior. abuse of authority. 
dishonesty associated with official duties. theft. or 
illegal narcotic activity. 

The commission shall develop regulations to implement this 
section that shall C1l provide for persons to appeal a 
certificate cancellation for moral turpitude to the 
commission and C2l require the commission to examine aD 
indiyidual's circumstances surrounding each misdemeanor 
conyiction involving moral turpitude. 

Underline indicates proposed new language. 



PROPOSED LEGISLATION TO FUND THE TRAINING OF 911 DISPATCHERS 

l,enue and Taxation Code Section 41135 

All amounts required to be paid to the state under this part 
shall be paid to the board in the form of remittances payable to 
the State Board of Equalization of the State of California. The 
board shall transmit the payments to the State Treasurer with 
94.8% to be deposited to the credit of the State Emergency 
Telephone Number Account in the General Fund and 5.2% to be 
deposited to the credit of the Peace Officers Training fund for 
the training of 911 dispatchers . 

• 

• 



• 

• 

PROPOSED REVISION TO PENAL CODE SELECTION 832 

832.·course·of Training Prescribed by Commission on Peace Officer 
Standard and Training 

(a) No change 

{b) (1) Every such peace officer described in this chapter, 
rn·it:ftift 99 Elays fsllewiflfJ t:fte ela'&e tha'& he SF she t.ras fiJ:s't 
11mploy11d b?f iiAY lllllplo?{iAg agaAc;:y, shall, prior to the exercise of 
the powers of a peace officer, have satisfactorily completed the 
course of training as described in subdivision (a). 

(2) No change 

(c) No change 

(d) No change 

(e) ADy person completing the training as described in 
subdivision Cal whO does not become employed as a peace 
officer within three years from the date of passing the 
examination described in subdivision Cal or who has a three­
year or longer break in seryice as a peace officer must 
requalify. Tbe means for regualification is passing the 
POST-deyeloped or -approyed examination described in 
subdivision Cal. 

LtL The commission may charge appropriate fees for the 
examination not to exceed actual costs. 



• 

• 

• 

. Attachment D 

PROPOSED LEGISLATION CONCERNING RESERVE DEPUTY SHERIFFS 
(Revision to Penal Code Section 830.6) 

830.6. Reserve or auxiliary officer; deputy; regional park 
district; transit district; fish and game department; 
justice department special agent; person summoned to 
aid of uniformed officer 

(a) (1) Whenever any qualified person is duputized or 
appointed by the proper authority as a reserve or 
auxiliary sheriff or city police officer, a reserye 
deputy sheriff, a reserve police officer of a regional 
park district or of a transit district, or a reserye 
deputy of the Department of Fish and Game, or a reserye 
special agent of the Department of Justice, and is 
assigned specific police functions by that authority, 
the person is a peace officer; provided, the person 
qualifies· as set forth in Section 832.6, and provided 
further, that the authority of the person as a peace 
officer shall extend only for the duration of the 
person's specific assignment. A transit district 
reserve officer may carry firearms only if authorized 
by, and under the terms and conditions as are specified 
by, his or her employing agency. 

(2) No change 

(b) No change 



• 

• 

Attachment E 

PROPOSED LEGISLATION AS FOLLOWUP TO ACR 58 (1968) 

Add Penal Code Section 13508 

Section 1. The Legislature acknowledges the results of a study 
by a committee specially convened and constituted by the 
Legislature to investigate the need for modern technology and 
facilities for law enforcement training pursuant to Assembly 
Concurrent Resolution 58 of 1989. The study concluded that: ll 
the skills. knowledge and attitudes acquired by law enforcement 
officers through training has a profound impact upon the quality 
of living in California. 2) the training of California's law 
enforcement of icers suffers from lack of availabilit o modern 
instructional technology and specialize training facilities and 
31 the training of law enforcement officers could be greatly 
enhanced through technology and adequate facilities. The 
Legislature finds and declares that it is essential that the 
training of California's law enforcement officers must be 
afforded greater use of modern instructional technology and 
specialized training facilities. 

Section 2. 

l2l The commission shall conduct pilot projects with regard to 
needed facilities and otherwise implement modern 
instructional technology to improve the effectiveness of law 
enforcement training. The sum.of $450.000 is hereby 
appropriated from the Peace Officer Training Fund to the 
commission for the 1991-92 fiscal year to establish a 
learning technology lab to implement this requirement. 

Recognizing the limits of existing resources. the commission 
is directed to develop an implementation plan for the 
acquisition of law enforcement facilities and technology to 
include: ll an evaluation of pilot and demonstration 
projects. 21 recommendations for the establishment of 
regional skills training centers. training conference 
centers. and use of modern instructional technology. and 3) 
a recommended financing structure. The commissioion shall 
report back to the Legislature by December 31. 1993. In 
developing the plan, the commission shall consult with 
appropriate law enforcement and training organizations. 

The commission is empowered to enter into joint powers 
agreements with other governmental agencies for purposes of 
developing and deploying needed technology and facilities. 

The technology to be incorporated into law enforcement 
training by the commission is exempt from the provisions of 
Government Code Section 11700-11772. 



• 

Section 3. This act is an urgency statute necessary for the 
immediate preservation of the public peace. health. or safety 
within the meaning of Article IV of the Constitution and shall go 
into immediate effect. The facts constituting the necessity are: 
In order that law enforcement officers be provided the most 
effective training. it is necessary that this act take effect 
immediately • 



State of California Department of Justice 

Memorandum 

, Long Range Planning Committee Date Jj'lnuary 3, 1991 

k 
NORMAN C. BOEHM 
Executive Director 

From Commission on Peace Officer Standards and Training 

Subject: ACR 58 STUDY IMPLEMENTATION 

• 

• 

The ACR 58 Study has been completed and the report is being 
prepared for distribution. Copies will be distributed to the 
required Chairpersons in the Legislature prior to January 15, 
1991. Copies will then be distributed to all other legislators, 
all California law enforcement agencies, all POST certified 
course presenters, and others as appropriate. A video tape is 
also being completed to use in briefing legislators, trainers, 
and law enforcement managers and administrators. 

The first step in the implementati'on of the ACR 58 Study is the 
introduction of the recommended bill in the Legislature. This is 
necessary to lay the foundation for future financial support. 

Upon passage of the bill, POST will begin work on the statewide 
facilities assessment and funding plan. This study will include 
the need for skill development centers and funding projections 
and alternatives. The study should begin no later than July 1, 
1991, assuming the bill has an emergency clause. 

Also upon passage of the bill, steps will be taken to gain the 
necessary approval from the State to hire additional staff to 
create the Learning Technology Laboratory at POST. This is the 
unit that will be involved in advanced technology research, 
planning, support, and implementation. 

Some of the ACR 58 technology applications and suggested programs 
have already been undertaken at POST, such as Interactive Video 
Disc courseware development and satellite delivery of training 
(distance learning). 

• Interactive Video Disc/Computer Based Training 

The Commission has already begun work in this 
area. The pioneering effort was the development 
of the PC 832 course. This course has been 
successful in reducing training hours where it has 
been used. Work on an IVD program for driver 



• 
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successful in reducing training hours where it has been 
used. Work on an IVD program for driver training is 
ahead of schedule with delivery expected before the end 
of 1991. An RFP for first aid/CPR courseware will be 
issued during January and returned to the Commission 
for award in April. 

Interactive Video courseware requires appropriate 
equipment be available so that trainees can access 
it individually without an instructor, or in small 
groups with an instructor. This requires both the 
hardware and an enthusiasm in using it. A number 
of certified P.C. 832 presenters have acquired the 
hardware, but more needs to be acquired both by 
trainers and departments. 

While the P.C. 832 course meets level III reserve 
training requirements, the real IVD incentive for law 
enforcement agencies should come when the driver 
training and first aid/CPR courseware is available. 
Another project which may be of great benefit to law 
enforcement is a report writing tutorial. This is 
still a critical training topic, could lend itself well 
to the IVD/CBT media. 

Beyond these projects, the near term IVD 
priorities lie in standardizing hardware 
requirements. POST must work to assure a high 
degree of confidence that when trainers and 
departments invest, their equipment will run both 
IVD and enhanced computer based training (CBT) 
courseware equally well - now and for some 
considerable time in the future. 

At some point, especially as the Learning 
Technology Laboratory is established, POST will be 
in a position to begin working with law 
enforcement trainers on learning to develop its 
own IVD and CBT training programs. The media 
lends itself to teaching discrete concepts as 
modules, and is certainly not restricted to whole 
courses. These production skills can be learned 
and POST has opportunity to help teach them. 

• Satellite Distance Learning 

POST began distance learning pilot programs in 1988. · 
Currently, POST uses the satellite to distribute 
training videos and has conducted training via 
satellite. Most recently, the Prop 115 Hearsay 
training and the CPOA legal update training were 
presented via satellite . 
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The future of distance learning promises a new 
generation of convenience and effectiveness for 
law·enforcement. POST is exploring a number of 
issues· including: 

The use of satellite broadcast for live 
interactive training, and use of the same vehicle 
for dissemination of programs to be taped and used 
later. 

The need for subject matter, instructional design, 
and instructional technology experts in distance 
learning development, presentation, and 
evaluation. 

Possible POST reimbursement for distance learning 
trainees at a. level which would help agencies 
recover the cost of their distance learning 
arrangements (e.g. satellite dish). This would 
help assure each California department would have 
free access to all POST telecourses. 

Training support in the form of workbooks, 
quizzes, etc., which would be distributed to 
departments through their coordinators prior to 
training being presented. 

Under the proper circumstances, distance learning 
would be POST certified training and, when so 
designated, apply toward partial fulfillment of 
the Commission's Continuing Professional Training 
(CPT) requirements. 

Electronic updating training records for those who 
successfully complete a distance learning course. 

Interactivity features either through an 800# 
telephone network or through remote student 
response modules described in the ACR 58 report, 
to assure the trainee opportunity to be quizzed, 
ask questions, and be responded to. 

A number of uses of the distance learning system have 
been talked about or easily come to mind·. For example, 
roll call training programs could be developed and 
broadcast each week. These broadcasts could be sent 
directly to the departments with receive capability. 

Legislatively mandated courses can continue to be sent 
out over the distance learning system. We have found 
that the discipline involved in developing a distance 
learning course actually compresses the time required 
to present it. By receiving training in their own 
facilities, not only could departments save the time 
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otherwise needed to send officers off-site, but the 
time of actual presentation would likely be less as 
·well. 

In the future, court decisions could be prepared in a 
distance learning format and sent out very promptly. 
This would be of great benefit to officers who now 
experience a lag of sometimes months before the 
information gets to them. 

Not every broadcast needs to be designed to reach every 
officer. Indeed, some of the advantages of distance 
learning are in preparing telecourse instruction in 
specialty areas as investigation, DNA, SWAT, Traffic 
investigation, gangs, burglary, etc. While some of 
this instruction would require in-person classroom 
settings, substantial amounts can be telecoursed with 
great savings in travel time, and travel expenses. 

There are a number of sources which can be drawn on to 
help produce a wide variety of telecourse topics. The 
reasoning of the ACR 58 study held that there should be 
relatively more investment in planning of training up 
front. The return on investment is the time saved in 
the presentation. 

POST is looking forward to working with traditional 
presenters to adapt certain courses to distance 
learning. There appears to be ample opportunity in 
distance learning to organize resources for reaching 
more officers with more conveniently. 

There are a number of other opportunities which may 
become possible using a distance learning system. 
These could include using the system to network experts 
in various departments in a training/information 
exchanging setting. Presentations on management and 
leadership topics and issues could adapt well to this 
approach. 

coordination with Office of Emergency Services both in 
emergency and mutual aid situations is a possibility 
being looked at. OES is seeking funding for satellite 
time, which could conceivably be used by POST in non­
emergency periods. 

Other key areas will be further assessed and work started as 
circumstances permit. These areas are: 

ADVANCED TECHNOLOGY CLASSROOM 

An Advanced Technology Classroom (ATC) design developed by 
IBM can be used initially. IBM and sciny expressed interest 
in working with POST to develop these "electronic 
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classrooms". Several agencies in both Northern and Southern 
·california that are interested in working with POST to build 
or adapt, equip, and evaluate such classrooms. The exact 
arrangements, costs, designs, etc. will need to be worked 
out, but prospects appear bright that several ATCs can be 
developed as a demonstration project in the near future. 

Advanced broadcast/receiving classrooms are similar to the 
ACT in technology, but with the added dimension of distance 
learning to specifically designed and equipped off-site 
classrooms. These classrooms can be utilized within a 
single training complex (as from one room to the next), or 
as part of a larger broadcast network (to substation, 
regions, or statewide). The experience gained in 
development of the ATC will be utilized in the future to 
develop these facilities. 

LEARNING TECHNOLOGY LABORATORY 

The Learning Technology Laboratory (LTL) is the proposed 
group at POST that will be totally enmeshed in advanced 
technology research and development. This unit will be 
staffed by additional personnel, including people with 
specific skills in instructional design, instructional 
technology and systems analysis that are currently not 
available. The LTL will serve as a standing resource to all 
agencies and presenters. It will be a catalyst to implement 
the vision of the ACR 58 report. This unit must be put 
together as soon as possible. This will require funding and 
appropriate approvals for the State control agencies. This 
is high priority, as it is the foundation research group to 
address many of the technology issues and programs 
identified here and in the ACR 58 Report. 

SKILL DEVELOPMENT NEEDS STUDY 

This is the "Phase 2 11 or additional study referred to in the 
ACR 58 Report, to determine exactly what skill development 
facilities are needed statewide, determine how many and 
where they should be located, and determine the potential 
cost and funding sources. This will be a major undertaking 
and should await passage of the legislation to be introduced 
as a result of the ACR 58 Study. 

As we move into the next few years, more applications and 
programs will need to be developed, along with a number of 
prototype and demonstration projects suggested or recommended in 
the study. Inputs. will be sought from the field and analysis 
completed to assure that what advanced technology applications 
are proposed·are rooted in the needs of POST's client agencies 
and is technologically economically, and operationally sound. 
Even though the ACR 58 Study report is complete, there is 
considerable analysis which needs to be. done regarding various 
operational alternatives and program.costs. 
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-Results of the implementation studies and specific program 
proposals will be brought before the Commission for decisions . 
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Commission on Peace Officer standards and Training 
Advisory Committee Meeting 
January 16, 1991, 10 a.m. 

Holiday Inn on-The-Bay 
1355 North Harbor Drive 

San Diego, CA 

AGENDA 

Call to Order and Roll Call 

Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting 

Community College ADA Support of Inservice 
Public Safety Courses Report 

Pre-Employment Drug Testing Report 

Cultural Awareness/Communications Training 
Study Update 

ACR 58 Report and Video 

Review of Commission Agenda 

Advisory Committee Member Reports 

Commission Liaison Committee Remarks 

Adjournment 

Chair 

Chair 

Staff 

staff 

Staff 

Staff 

Staff 

Members 

Ccmni.ssionei:S 

Chair 



STATE OF CALIFORNIA GEORGE OEUKMEJIAN, Governor 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE JOHN K. VAN DE KAMP,Artornev General 

~~. ~6~1~~~:18~~ ~~L:~:~E OFFICER STANDARDS AND TRAINING 

~. SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95816-7083 

CALL TO ORDER 

POST Advisory Committee Meeting 
October 31, 1990 
Radisson Hotel 

Sacramento, California 

MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Vice-Chairman 
John .Clements. 

ROLL CALL OF ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Present: Charles Brobeck, Calif. Police Chiefs' Assoc. 
Cois Byrd, Calif. State Sheriffs' Assoc. 
Jay Clark, Calif. Assoc. of Police Training Officers 
John Clements, Calif. Highway Patrol 
Donald Forkus, Calif. Peace Officers' Assoc. 
Derald Hunt, Calif. Assoc. of Administration of Justice 

Educators 
Dolores Kan, Women Peace Officers' Assoc. 
Marcel Leduc, Peace Officers' Research Assoc. of Calif. 
Joe McKeown, Calif. Academy Directors' Assoc. 
Carolyn owens, Public Representative 
Cecil Riley, Calif. Specialized Law Enforcement 

Absent: Don.Brown, Calif. organization of Police and Sheriffs 
Douglas Burris, California Community Colleges · 

Commissio~ Advisory Liaison Committee Members present: 

Commissioner carm Grande 
Commissioner Raquel Montenegro 
Commissioner Alex Pantaleoni 

POST staff present: 

Norman Boehm, Executive Director 
John Berner, Bureau Chief, Standards & Evaluation 
Hal Snow, Assistant Executive Director 
Darrell Stewart, Bureau Chief, Special Projects 
Ken Whitman, Senior Consultant 
Imogene Kauffman, Executive Secretary 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 

MOTION - Forkus, second - Byrd, carried unanimously to 
approve the minutes of the July 18, 1990 meeting at the 



Marriott Mission Valley Hotel in San Diego. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Chief Forkus announced that Advisory Committee Member Captain 
Dolores Kan was honored in May by the Women Peace Officers• 
Association as the peace officer member of the Year. 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REMARKS 

The Executive Director reviewed the November 1, 1990 Commission 
Agenda and responded to questions and discussion on the issues. 

Following the discussion on the agenda item, "Report on the 
Potential Availability of Surplus Military Facilities for Law 
Enforcement Training", a motion was made: 

MOTION - Byrd, second - Forkus, carried unanimously that a 
recommendation go to the Commission that the Advisory 
Committee favorably supports the continued efforts of POST 
in becoming a party to the joint proposal to obtain the 
"education complex" at Mather Airforce Base that is 
scheduled for closure in 1993. 

A draft copy of the ACR 58 Report, which had been distributed to 
the Advisory Committee, was discussed, and the following action 
was taken: 

MOTION - McKeown, second - Riley, carried unanimously that 
the Advisory Committee endorses the report and recommends 
that the ACR 58 Committee and staff be commended for an 
outstanding product. 

STATUS OF STUDY ON COMMUNITY COLLEGE ADA SUPPORT OF IN-SERVICE 
PUBLIC SAFETY COURSE 

The questionnaire, "Impact of Community·college ADA Growth cap," 
was reviewed, and the tentative results of a 65% response to date 
were reported. The final results will be analyzed and the full 
report and recommended action will be presented at the January 
1991 Comission meeting. 

STATUS OF PRE-EMPLOYMENT DRUG TESTING SURVEY 

The "POST Survey of Local Agency Pre-Employment Drug Testing 
Policies and Practices", which had been disseminated to the 
field, was reviewed. It was reported that the responses are just 
starting to come back. They will be processed, and the final 
report will be presented at the January 1991 Commission meeting. 

2. 

• 

• 
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COMMXSSXON LXAXSON COMMXTTEE REPORT 

Commissioners Grande and Montenegro complimented the Committee on 
the contributions made on the ACR 58 report and for their 
involvement. 

ADVXSORY COMMXTTEE MEMBER REPORTS 

Calif. Peace Officers' Association - Don Forkus reported that the 
CPOA All Committee Training Conference will be held December 9-
12, 1990 at the Hyatt Regency in Monterey. He also reported that 
the eight regions CPOA established throughout the State a number 
of years ago are beginning to do some meaningful things. one is 
the identification of regional training needs. He suggested POST 
might be interested in looking into these findings. 

Calif. Assoc. of Administration of Justice Educators - Derald 
Hunt reported that the CAAJE Annual Conference has been set for 
April 26-28, 1991 at the Embassy Suites Hotel in San Diego. 
CAAJE is working with the Community College Chancellor's Office 
for possible funding of a project which could be equally 
important to both POST and the colleges. One of its key 
objectives is to eliminate duplication of instruction between the 
Basic Academy and the two-year college A.A. Degree program and . 
between two-year and four-year colleges. The premise being that 
the Basic Academy should continue to teach law enforcement tasks. 
The two-year college should be teaching criminal justice concept, 
and the four-year colleges should he teaching theory and systems. 
CAAJE's proposed study would pick up at this point by deleting 
from the A.A. Degree curriculum any tasks currently taught in the 
academy and replacing them with appropriate concepts. 

Specialized Law Enforcement - Cecil Riley reported that CAUSE is 
having its conference the first week in November at the Hyatt at 
North Shore. It will be focused on the legal and legislative 
types of things. 

Calif. Assoc. of Police Training Officers - Jay Clark reported on 
the annual conference at Lake Arrowhead at the Arrowhead Hilton 
on October 17-19. POST Commissioner Sheriff Lloyd Tidwell 
presented the welcome remarks by stressing the importance of the 
training role in all facets of law enforcement. He also 
encouraged the continuous efforts being made by CAPTO into the 
challenges of implementing the use of technology in training. 
CAPTO is in the process of implementing a computer-based bulletin 
board which will enable the membership to share information in a 
timely and orderly fashion. 

Women Peace Officers' Assoc. of Calif. - Dolores Kan reported 
that the WPOA is conducting their fall training seminar during 
the week end of November 3-4 in Ontario. The focus will be on 
training for the street officer. A number of interesting 
workshops have been planned in the area of search warrant 
preparation and service; dealing with the media; and the FBI will 
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provide· a training course on women terrorists. In addition, the 
organization has recently appointed a new executive _director, and • 
they are in the process of re-locating the Association's office. 

Calif. Police Chiefs' Assoc. - Charles Brobeck reported that the 
CPCA will hold its annual conference in Anaheim the week of 
February 4-10,. 1991. The specific workshops that are going to 
occur will be reported at the January meeting._ 

Peace Officers• Research Assoc. of California - Marcel Leduc 
stated that all the PORAC energies presently were on the upcoming 
election. The ann~al conference will be held in Reno November 9-
11. 

Calif. State Sheriffs' Assoc. - Cois Byrd reported that CSSA is 
getting ready for the newly elected sheriffs' training program in 
San Diego in De9ember. There are about 20 new sheriffs that will 
be attending. He also reported on the new computer systems that 
have been acquired throughout his department, which includes a 
training control system. He reported that the department is · 
going to work closely with the newly formed appointed sheriffs in 
Baja with the international crime problems. The CSSA is studying 
the booking fee issue and how it should be implemented. 

Calif. Highway Patrol - John Clements shared a book from the 
CHP's top management training program in the area of ethics. It 
was titled "Characters and Cops - Ethics in Policing" and was 
recommended reading f~r all man~gement. 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 1991 

MOTION - Forkus, second - Brobeck, carried unanimously 
that Vice-Chairman John Clements be elevated t~ Chairman to 
the Advisory Committee for 1991. 

MOTION - McKeown, second - Byrd, carried unanimously 
that Dolores Kan be elected to Vice-Chair to the Advisory 
Committee for 1991. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the 
meeting was adjourned at one o'clock • 

./ 
~ ...... # 

Imoger\e Kauffman 
Executive Secretary 

4. 

• 


	Agenda
	A
	B
	C
	D
	E
	F
	G
	H
	I
	J
	K
	M
	N
	O

